

BiPAC 7800(N)

(802.11n) Dual WAN ADSL2+ Firewall Router

User Manual

Version released: 1.06f

Table of Contents

Introduction to your Router.1Features2Hardware Specifications5Chapter 2: Installing the Router6Package Contents6Important note for using this router7Device Description8The Front LEDs8The Rear Ports9Cabling10Chapter 3: Basic Installation11Connecting Your Router12
Features2Hardware Specifications5Chapter 2: Installing the Router6Package Contents6Important note for using this router7Device Description8The Front LEDs8The Rear Ports9Cabling10Chapter 3: Basic Installation11Connecting Your Router12
Hardware Specifications5Chapter 2: Installing the Router6Package Contents6Important note for using this router7Device Description8The Front LEDs8The Rear Ports9Cabling10Chapter 3: Basic Installation11Connecting Your Router12
Chapter 2: Installing the Router 6 Package Contents 6 Important note for using this router 7 Device Description 8 The Front LEDs 8 The Rear Ports 9 Cabling 10 Chapter 3: Basic Installation 11 Connecting Your Router 12
Package Contents6Important note for using this router7Device Description8The Front LEDs8The Rear Ports9Cabling10Chapter 3: Basic Installation11Connecting Your Router12
Important note for using this router 7 Device Description 8 The Front LEDs 8 The Rear Ports 9 Cabling 10 Chapter 3: Basic Installation 11 Connecting Your Router 12
Device Description
The Front LEDs
The Rear Ports
Cabling
Chapter 3: Basic Installation
Connecting Your Router12
Network Configuration13
Factory Default Settings21
Information from your ISP22
Chapter 4: Configuration23
Easy Sign-On (EZSO)
Configuration via Web Interface
Quick Start
ADSL Mode27
EWAN Mode
Basic Configuration Mode44
Status
WAN – Main Port (ADSL)45
PPPoE Connection (ADSL)45
PPPoA Connection (ADSL)47
MPoA Connection (ADSL)48
IPoA Connections (ADSL)50
Pure Bridge Connections (ADSL)51
WAN – Main Port (EWAN)52
PPPoE (EWAN)
Obtain IP Address Automatically (EWAN)53
Fixed IP Address (EWAN)54
Pure Bridge (EWAN)55
WLAN (only for BiPAC 7800N)56
Advanced Configuration Mode61
Status61
ADSL
WAN Statistics64

	ARP	. 65
	DHCP	. 66
	System Log	. 67
	Firewall Log	. 68
	UPnP Portmap	. 68
	PPTP Satus	. 69
Сс	onfiguration	. 70
	LAN	.71
	Ethernet	.71
	IP Alias	.71
	IPv6 Autoconfig	. 72
	Wireless (only for BiPAC 7800N)	. 74
	Wireless Security (only for BiPAC 7800N)	. 77
	WPS (only for BiPAC 7800N)	. 79
	DHCP Server	. 91
	WAN - Wide Area Network	. 93
	WAN Interface	. 93
	WAN Profile	. 96
	ADSL Mode	.111
	System	112
	Time Zone	112
	Firmware Upgrade	113
	Backup / Restore	114
	Restart	115
	User Management	116
	Syslog	118
	Diagnostics Tools	119
	Firewall	120
	Packet Filter	120
	Ethernet MAC Filter	122
	Wireles MAC Filter	123
	Intrusion Detection	124
	Block WAN Ping	124
	URL Filter	125
	VPN	127
	PPTP	127
	PPTP Account	129
	PPTP Client	130
	QoS - Quality of Service	131
	Virtual Server	135
	Port Mapping	136
	DMZ	137
	One-to-One NAT	138

ALG	
Time Schedule	
Advanced	
Static Route	
Static ARP	
Static DNS	
Dynamic DNS	
VLAN	
Device Management	
IGMP	
MLD	
SNMP Access Control	
Remote Access	
Web Access Control	
Save Configuration to Flash	
Restart	
Chapter 5: Troubleshooting	
Appendix: Product Support & Contact	

Chapter 1: Introduction

Introduction to your Router

Thank you for purchasing BiPAC 7800(N) Router. Your new router is an all-in-one unit that combines an ADSL modem, ADSL2/2+ router and Ethernet network switch to provide everything you need to get the machines on your network connected to the Internet over an ADSL broadband connection.

BiPAC 7800(N) router complies with ADSL2+ standards for deployment worldwide and supports downstream rates of up to 24 Mbps and upstream rates of up to 1 Mbps. Designed for small office, home office and residential users, the router enables even faster Internet connections. You can enjoy ADSL services and broadband multimedia applications such as interactive gaming, video streaming and real-time audio much easier and faster than ever before.

BiPAC 7800(N) supports PPPoA (RFC 2364 – PPP (Point-to-Point Protocol) over ATM Adaptation Layer 5), RFC 1483 encapsulation over ATM (bridged or routed), PPP over Ethernet (RFC 2516) to establish a connection with your ISP. Your new router also supports VC-based and LLC-based multiplexing.

The perfect solution for connecting a small group of PCs to a high-speed broadband Internet connection, BiPAC 7800(N) allows multiple users to have high-speed Internet access simultaneously.

Your new router also serves as an Internet firewall, protecting your network from access by outside users. Not only does it provide a natural firewall function with Network Address Translation (NAT), it also provides rich firewall features to secure your network. All incoming data packets are monitored and filtered. You can also configure your new router to block internal users from accessing the Internet.

BiPAC 7800(N) provides two levels of security support. First, it masks LAN IP addresses making them invisible to outside users on the Internet, so it is much more difficult for a hacker to target a machine on your network. Second, it can block and redirect certain ports to limit the services that outside users can access. To ensure that games and other Internet applications run properly, you can open specific ports for outside users to access internal services on your network.

The Integrated DHCP (Dynamic Host Control Protocol) client and server services allow multiple users to get IP addresses automatically when the router boots up. Simply set local machines as a DHCP client to accept a dynamically assigned IP address from the DHCP server and reboot. Each time a local machine is powered up; the router recognizes it and assigns an IP address to instantly connect it to the LAN.

For advanced users, Virtual Service (port mapping) functions allow the product to provide limited visibility to local machines with specific services for outside users. For instance, a dedicated web server can be connected to the Internet via the router and then incoming requests for web pages that are received by the router can be rerouted to your dedicated local web server, even though the server now has a different IP address.

Virtual Server can also be used to re-task services to multiple servers. For instance, you can set the router to allow separated FTP, Web, and Multiplayer game servers to share the same Internet-visible IP address while still protecting the servers and LAN users from hackers.

Features

Express Internet Access

The router complies with ADSL worldwide standards. It supports downstream rate up to 12/24 Mbps with ADSL2/2+, 8Mbps with ADSL. Users enjoy not only high-speed ADSL services but also broadband multimedia applications such as interactive gaming, video streaming and real-time audio much easier and faster than ever. It is compliant with Multi-Mode standard (ANSI T1.413, Issue 2; G.dmt (ITU G.992.1); G.lite (ITU G.992.2); G.hs (ITU G994.1); G.dmt.bis (ITU G.992.3); G.dmt.bis. plus (ITU G.992.5)).

EWAN

BiPAC 7800(N) EWAN port provides user an alternative means to connect to Cable Modems, VDSL, fiber optic lines and PON besides using ADSL for internet connection. If one uses ADSL to connect to the internet, EWAN can act as the 5th Ethernet port of the LAN. This alternative provides users with more flexibility & a faster way to get online.

IPv6 Supported

Internet Protocol version 6 (IPv6) is a version of the Internet Protocol that is designed to succeed IPv4.

IPv6 has a vastly larger address space than IPv4. This results from the use of a 128-bit address, whereas IPv4 uses only 32 bits. The new address space thus supports 2128 (about 3.4×1038) addresses. This expansion provides flexibility in allocating addresses and routing traffic and eliminates the primary need for network address translation (NAT), which gained widespread deployment as an effort to alleviate IPv4 address exhaustion.

IPv6 also implements new features that simplify aspects of address assignment (stateless address autoconfiguration) and network renumbering (prefix and router announcements) when changing Internet connectivity providers. The IPv6 subnet size has been standardized by fixing the size of the host identifier portion of an address to 64 bits to facilitate an automatic mechanism for forming the host identifier from Link Layer media addressing information (MAC address).

Fast Ethernet Switch

A 4-port 1000Mbps fast Ethernet switch is built in with automatic switching between MDI and MDI-X. An Ethernet straight or crossover cable can be used directly for auto detection.

Multi-Protocol to Establish a Connection

It supports PPPoA (RFC 2364 - PPP over ATM Adaptation Layer 5), RFC 1483 encapsulation over ATM (bridged or routed), PPP over Ethernet (RFC 2516), and IPoA (RFC1577) to establish a connection with the ISP. The product also supports VC-based and LLC-based multiplexing.

PPP over Ethernet (PPPoE)

BiPAC 7800(N) provides an embedded PPPoE client function to establish a connection. You get greater access speed without changing the operation concept, while sharing the same ISP account and paying for one access account. No PPPoE client software is required for the local computer.

Universal Plug and Play (UPnP) and UPnP NAT Traversal

This protocol is used to enable simple and robust connectivity among stand-alone devices and PCs from many different vendors. It makes network simple and affordable for users. UPnP architecture leverages TCP/IP and the Web to enable seamless proximity networking in addition to control and data transfer among networked devices. With this feature enabled, users can now connect to Net meeting or MSN Messenger seamlessly.

Network Address Translation (NAT)

Allows multi-users to access outside resources such as the Internet simultaneously with one IP address/one Internet access account. Many application layer gateway (ALG) are supported such as web browser, ICQ, FTP, Telnet, E-mail, News, Net2phone, Ping, NetMeeting, IP phone and others.

Domain Name System (DNS) Relay

It provides an easy way to map the domain name (a friendly name for users such as www.yahoo. com) and IP address. When a local machine sets its DNS server with this router's IP address, every DNS conversion request packet from the PC to this router will be forwarded to the real DNS in the outside network.

Dynamic Domain Name System (DDNS)

The Dynamic DNS service allows you to alias a dynamic IP address to a static hostname. This dynamic IP address is the WAN IP address. For example, to use the service, you must first apply for an account from a DDNS service like **http://www.dyndns.org/**. More than 5 DDNS servers are supported.

Virtual Server

Users can specify some services to be visible from outside users. The router can detect incoming service requests and forward either a single port or a range of ports to the specific local computer to handle it. For example, a user can assign a PC in the LAN acting as a WEB server inside and expose it to the outside network. Outside users can browse inside web servers directly while it is protected by NAT. A DMZ host setting is also provided to a local computer exposed to the outside network, Internet.

Rich Packet Filtering

Not only filters the packet based on IP address, but also based on Port numbers. It will filter packets from the Internet and vice versa, in addition to providing a higher level of security control.

Dynamic Host Configuration Protocol (DHCP) Client and Server

In the WAN site, the DHCP client can get an IP address from the Internet Service Provider (ISP) automatically. In the LAN site, the DHCP server can allocate a range of client IP addresses and

distribute them including IP address, subnet mask as well as DNS IP address to local computers. It provides an easy way to manage the local IP network.

802.11n Wireless AP with WPA Support

With an integrated 802.11n Wireless Access Point in the router, the device delivers up to 6 times faster speeds and 3 times farther range than an 802.11b/g wireless network. It supports a fast data transfer rate up to 300Mbps and is fully compatible with 802.11b/11g equipments. The supported features of Wi-Fi Protected Access (WPA-PSK/ WPA2-PSK) and Wired Equivalent Privacy (WEP) enhance the security level of data protection and access control via Wireless LAN. The router also supports Wi-Fi Protected Setup (WPS) that features the establishment of a secured wireless network. The built-in Wireless Distribution System (WDS) also facilitates the flexibility for wireless network expansion without the need for any external wires or cables.

Web based GUI

It supports web based GUI for configuration and management. It is user-friendly and comes with online help. It also supports remote management capability for remote users to configure and manage this product.

Firmware Upgradeable

Device can be upgraded to the latest firmware through the WEB based GUI.

Hardware Specifications

Physical Interface

- WLAN: 3 x 2 dbi detachable antennae (BiPAC 7800NA only)
- DSL: ADSL port
- EWAN: RJ-45 Ethernet port for connecting to ADSL / Cable / FTTH / VDSL device
- Ethernet: 4-port 10/100/1000M auto-crossover (MDI / MDI-X) Switch
- Factory default reset button
- WPS push button (BiPAC 7800NA only)
- Power jack
- Power switch

Chapter 2: Installing the Router

Package Contents

BiPAC 7800(N) (802.11n) Dual WAN ADSL2+ Firewall Router

CD containing the online manual

RJ-11 ADSL/Telephone cable

Ethernet (RJ-45) cable

Three 2dBi detachable antennas (Wireless model only)

Power adapter

Quick Start Guide

Splitter / Microfilter (Optional)



Important note for using this router





Place the router on a stable surface.

Only use the power adapter that comes with the package. Using a different voltage rating power adaptor may damage the router.

Device Description

The Front LEDs



LED		Meaning
		Lit orange when WAN port fails to get IP address.
1	Internet	Lit green when WAN port gets IP address.
		Lit off when device in bridged mode or ADSL connection not present.
2	DSL	Lit Green when the device is successfully connected to an ADSL DSLAM. ("line sync").
		Lit green when a wireless connection is established.
3	Wireless / WPS (only available for BiPAC 7800N)	Flash orange when WPS configuration is in progress. However, if WPS fails the LED will only lit for 1 min before goes off.
		Flash green when data is sent / received.
		Lit orange when connected to a broadband connection device.
4	EWAN	Lit orange for 10/100Mbps.
		Blinking when data is Transmitted / Received.
	Ethernet port	Lit orange when one of LAN ports is connected to an Ethernet device.
5	1X - 4X (RJ-45 connector)	Lit green when the speed of transmission hits 1000Mbps; Lit orange when the speed of transmission hits 10/100Mbps.
		Blink when data is being Transmitted / Received.
		When the device is booting, the green light will lit while the orange light will flash.
6	Power	When the system is ready, it will lit green.
		Lit orange when the device fails to boot or when the device is in emergency mode.

The Rear Ports



Port		Meaning
1	Power Switch	Power ON/OFF switch.
2	Power	Connect it with the supplied power adapter.
3	RESET	Press more than 5 seconds to restore the device to its default mode.
4	WPS (only for BiPAC 7800N)	By controlling the pressing time, users can achieve two different effects: (1) WPS: Press less than 5 seconds until WPS LED flashes orange to trigger WPS function. But if WPS service is disabled, this short time press does nothing. (2) Wireless ON/OFF button: Press over 5 seconds to switch on wireless function and the Wireless/WPS LED will lit green. Press over 5 seconds again to disable wireless function and the Wireless/WPS LED is off.
5	Giga Ethernet	Connect to a PC or an office/home network of 10Mbps, 100Mbps or 1000Mbps using the provided RJ-45 Ethernet cables.
6	EWAN	WAN 10/100Mbps Ethernet port (with auto crossover support). Connect to Cable Modem, VDSL, Fiber Modem or PON optic lines with your RJ-45 cable.
7	DSL	Connect this port to the ADSL/telephone network with the RJ- 11 cable (telephone) provided.
8	Antenna (BiPAC 7800N only)	Connect the detachable antenna to this port.

The detail instruction in Reset Button

1. Recovery procedures for non-working routers (e.g. after a failed firmware upgrade flash): Hold the Reset Button on the back of the modem in. Keep this button held in and turn on the modem. Once power LED lits orange, release the Reset Button. The modem's emergency-reflash web interface will then be accessible via http://192.168.1.254 where you can upload a firmware image to restore the modem to a functional state. Please note that the modem will only respond via its web interface at this address, and will not respond to ping requests from your PC or to telnet connections.



Cabling

One of the most common causes of problems is bad cabling or ADSL line(s). Make sure that all connected devices are turned on. On the front panel of your router is a bank of LEDs. Verify that the LAN Link and ADSL line LEDs are lit. If they are not, verify if you are using the proper cables.

Make sure that all devices (e.g. telephones, fax machines, analogue modems) connected to the same telephone line as your router have a line filter connected between them and the wall outlet (unless you are using a Central Splitter or Central Filter installed by a qualified and licensed electrician), and that all line filters are correctly installed in a right way. If line filter is not installed and connected properly, it may cause problem to your ADSL connection or may result in frequent disconnections.

Chapter 3: Basic Installation

The router can be configured through your web browser. A web browser is included as a standard application in the following operating systems: Linux, Mac OS, Windows 98/NT/2000/XP/Me/Vista, etc. The product provides an easy and user-friendly interface for configuration.

Please check your PC network components. The TCP/IP protocol stack and Ethernet network adapter must be installed. If not, please refer to your Windows-related or other operating system manuals.

There are ways to connect the router, either through an external repeater hub or connect directly to your PCs. However, make sure that your PCs have an Ethernet interface installed properly prior to connecting the router device. You ought to configure your PCs to obtain an IP address through a DHCP server or a fixed IP address that must be in the same subnet as the router. The default IP address of the router is 192.168.1.254 and the subnet mask is 255.255.255.0 (i.e. any attached PC must be in the same subnet, and have an IP address in the range of 192.168.1.1 to 192.168.1.253). The best and easiest way is to configure the PC to get an IP address automatically from the router using DHCP. If you encounter any problem accessing the router web interface it is advisable to uninstall your firewall program on your PCs, as they can cause problems accessing the IP address of the router. Users should make their own decisions on what is best to protect their network.

Please follow the following steps to configure your PC network environment.



Any TCP/IP capable workstation can be used to communicate with or through this router. To configure other types of workstations, please consult your manufacturer documentation.

Connecting Your Router

Users will not be able to connect to the internet through EWAN if DSL is already connected to the internet. Only one connection type (EWAN or DSL) is allowed to connect to the internet at one time.

ADSL Router Mode



Broadband Router Mode



Network Configuration

Configuring PC in Windows 7

- 1. Go to Start. Click on Control Panel.
- 2. Then click on Network and Internet.

3. When the Network and Sharing Center window pops up, select and click on Change adapter settings on the left window panel.

4. Select the Local Area Connection, and right click the icon to select Properties.



5. Select Internet Protocol Version 4 (TCP/IPv4) then click Properties.

- In the TCP/IPv4 properties window, select the Obtain an IP address automatically and Obtain DNS Server address automatically radio buttons. Then click OK to exit the setting.
- 7. Click OK again in the Local Area Connection Properties window to apply the new configuration.

Networking Sharing				
Connect using:				
Proadcom 570x Gigabit Integrated Controller				
Configure				
This connection uses the following items:				
Client for Microsoft Networks				
 QoS Packet Scheduler File and Printer Sharing for Microsoft Networks 				
 ✓ Internet Protocol Version 6 ✓ Internet Protocol Version 4 	S (TCP/IPv6) 4 (TCP/IPv4)			
Link-Layer Topology Disco	overy Mapper I/O Driver			
unk-Layer Topology Disco	overy Responder			
Install Unins	tall Properties			
Description				
Transmission Control Protocol/In wide area network protocol that	ternet Protocol. The default provides communication			
across diverse interconnected n	etworks.			
	OK Cancel			
nternet Protocol Version 4 (TCP/IPv4)	Properties			
nternet Protocol Version 4 (TCP/IPv4) General Alternate Configuration) Properties			
nternet Protocol Version 4 (TCP/IPv4 General Alternate Configuration You can get IP settings assigned auto) Properties			
General Alternate Configuration You can get IP settings assigned auto this capability. Otherwise, you need to for the appropriate IP settings.	Properties			
General Alternate Configuration You can get IP settings assigned auto this capability. Otherwise, you need to for the appropriate IP settings.	Properties			
General Alternate Configuration You can get IP settings assigned auto this capability. Otherwise, you need to for the appropriate IP settings. Obtain an IP address automatica Use the following IP address:	Properties			
General Alternate Configuration You can get IP settings assigned auto this capability. Otherwise, you need to for the appropriate IP settings. Obtain an IP address automatica Use the following IP address: IP address:	Properties			
Meternet Protocol Version 4 (TCP/IPv4) General Alternate Configuration You can get IP settings assigned auto this capability. Otherwise, you need to for the appropriate IP settings. Image: Contract of the appropriate IP settings. Image: Contract of the appropriate IP settings. Image: Contract of the appropriate IP address automatication Image: Contract of the appropriate IP address: Image: IP address: Subnet mask:	Properties			
Internet Protocol Version 4 (TCP/IPv4) General Alternate Configuration You can get IP settings assigned auto this capability. Otherwise, you need to for the appropriate IP settings. Image: Obtain an IP address automatica Image: Use the following IP address: IP address: Subnet mask: Default gateway:	Properties			
Meternet Protocol Version 4 (TCP/IPv4) General Alternate Configuration You can get IP settings assigned auto this capability. Otherwise, you need to for the appropriate IP settings. Image: Obtain an IP address automatica Image: Use the following IP address: IP address: Subnet mask: Default gateway: Image: Obtain DNS server address automatical	Properties			
Meternet Protocol Version 4 (TCP/IPv4) General Alternate Configuration You can get IP settings assigned auto this capability. Otherwise, you need to for the appropriate IP settings. Image: Obtain an IP address automatica Image: Obtain an IP address Image: Obtain an IP address Image: Obtain an IP address automatica Image: Obtain an IP address Image: Obtain DNS server address automatica Image: Obtain DNS server address automatica Image: Obtain DNS server address automatica	Properties			
Alternate Configuration General Alternate Configuration You can get IP settings assigned auto this capability. Otherwise, you need to for the appropriate IP settings. Obtain an IP address automatica O Use the following IP address: IP address: Subnet mask: Default gateway: Obtain DNS server address autom Use the following DNS server address	Properties			
Internet Protocol Version 4 (TCP/IPv4) General Alternate Configuration You can get IP settings assigned auto this capability. Otherwise, you need t for the appropriate IP settings. Image: Obtain an IP address automatication Obtain an IP address automatication IP address: Subnet mask: Default gateway: Image: Obtain DNS server address automatication Preferred DNS server: Alternate DNS server:	Properties			
Internet Protocol Version 4 (TCP/IPv4) General Alternate Configuration You can get IP settings assigned auto this capability. Otherwise, you need t for the appropriate IP settings. Image: Contract of the appropriate IP settings. Image: Contrest of the approprise IP settings.	Properties matically if your network supports o ask your network administrator ally matically dresses: Advanced			
Internet Protocol Version 4 (TCP/IPv4) General Alternate Configuration You can get IP settings assigned auto this capability. Otherwise, you need t for the appropriate IP settings. IP obtain an IP address automatica Use the following IP address: IP address: Subnet mask: Default gateway: Obtain DNS server address autom Use the following DNS server address Alternate DNS server: Alternate DNS server: Validate settings upon exit	Properties matically if your network supports o ask your network administrator Illy matically dresses: Advanced OK Cancel			

Configuring PC in Windows Vista

- 1. Go to Start. Click on Network.
- 2. Then click on Network and Sharing Center at the top bar.

3. When the Network and Sharing Center window pops up, select and click on Manage network connections on the left window column.

4. Select the Local Area Connection, and right click the icon to select Properties.



5. Select Internet Protocol Version 4 (TCP/IPv4) then click Properties.

- 6. In the TCP/IPv4 properties window, select the Obtain an IP address automatically and Obtain DNS Server address automatically radio buttons. Then click OK to exit the setting.
- 7. Click OK again in the Local Area Connection Properties window to apply the new configuration.

	Network Co	nnection		
			onfigure	e
his connection uses the followir	ng items:			
Client for Microsoft Netv	vorks			
QoS Packet Scheduler				
 He and Printer Sharing Internet Protocol Version 	tor Microsoft	(Network v6)	CS	
Internet Protocol Versio	n 4 (TCP/IP	v4)		
 Link-Layer Topology Dis 	scovery Map	per I/O	Driver	
Link-Layer Topology Dis	scovery Kes	ponder		
	inetall		monatio	
	Install	L F	ropenies	•
Transmission Control Protocol	/Internat Pro	tocal Th	e defau	l+
wide area network protocol th	at provides of	communic	cation	nL.
across diverse interconnected	networks.			
	(DK	Ca	
		211		ance
				ance
ant Destaged Version 4 (TCD 40	(1) Deces t			ance P
net Protocol Version 4 (TCP/IP	v4) Properti	es		ance ?
net Protocol Version 4 (TCP/IP neral Alternate Configuration	v4) Properti	es		ନ ଜୁନ
net Protocol Version 4 (TCP/IP neral Alternate Configuration	v4) Properti	es f vour pe	twork su	2 DDOr
net Protocol Version 4 (TCP/IP neral Alternate Configuration ou can get IP settings assigned a nis capability. Otherwise, you nee	v4) Properti utomatically i d to ask you	es f your ne	twork su	2 ppor trato
net Protocol Version 4 (TCP/IP neral Alternate Configuration ou can get IP settings assigned a nis capability. Otherwise, you nee or the appropriate IP settings.	v4) Properti utomatically i d to ask you	es f your ne r network	twork su administ	ppor trato
et Protocol Version 4 (TCP/IP heral Alternate Configuration ou can get IP settings assigned a his capability. Otherwise, you nee or the appropriate IP settings.	v4) Properti utomatically i d to ask you tically	f your ne	twork su administ	2 ppor trato
net Protocol Version 4 (TCP/IP neral Alternate Configuration ou can get IP settings assigned a nis capability. Otherwise, you nee or the appropriate IP settings. Obtain an IP address automa Use the following IP address:	v4) Properti utomatically i d to ask you tically	es f your ne r network	twork su	ppor
 net Protocol Version 4 (TCP/IP neral Alternate Configuration ou can get IP settings assigned a is capability. Otherwise, you need or the appropriate IP settings. Obtain an IP address automa Use the following IP address: IP address: 	v4) Properti utomatically i d to ask you tically	es f your ne r network	twork su administ	ppor
 et Protocol Version 4 (TCP/IP heral Alternate Configuration bu can get IP settings assigned a nis capability. Otherwise, you nee or the appropriate IP settings. Obtain an IP address automa Use the following IP address: IP address: Subnet mask: 	v4) Properti utomatically i d to ask you tically	es f your ne r network	twork su administ	ppor
 eet Protocol Version 4 (TCP/IP heral Alternate Configuration bu can get IP settings assigned a lis capability. Otherwise, you need or the appropriate IP settings. Obtain an IP address automa Use the following IP address: IP address: Subnet mask: Default gateway: 	v4) Properti utomatically i d to ask your tically	es f your ne r network	twork su administ	pportrato
 net Protocol Version 4 (TCP/IP neral Alternate Configuration ou can get IP settings assigned a his capability. Otherwise, you need or the appropriate IP settings. Obtain an IP address automa Obtain an IP address automa Use the following IP address: IP address; Subnet mask: Default gateway; Obtain DNS server address and 	v4) Properti utomatically i d to ask your tically	es f your ne r network	twork su administ	ppor
 net Protocol Version 4 (TCP/IP neral Alternate Configuration ou can get IP settings assigned a nis capability. Otherwise, you need or the appropriate IP settings. Obtain an IP address automa Obtain an IP address automa Use the following IP address: IP address: Subnet mask: Default gateway: Obtain DNS server address automa Use the following DNS server 	v4) Properti utomatically i d to ask your tically	es f your ne r network	twork su administ	pportrato
 net Protocol Version 4 (TCP/IP neral Alternate Configuration ou can get IP settings assigned a his capability. Otherwise, you need or the appropriate IP settings. Obtain an IP address automa Obtain an IP address automa Use the following IP address: IP address: Subnet mask: Default gateway: Obtain DNS server address au Obtain DNS server address au Obtain DNS server address au 	v4) Properti utomatically i d to ask your tically	es f your ne r network	twork su administ	pportrato
 et Protocol Version 4 (TCP/IP eral Alternate Configuration bu can get IP settings assigned a is capability. Otherwise, you need is capability. Otherwise	v4) Properti utomatically i d to ask you tically	es f your ne r network	twork su administ	pportrato
 net Protocol Version 4 (TCP/IP neral Alternate Configuration ou can get IP settings assigned a nis capability. Otherwise, you need or the appropriate IP settings. Obtain an IP address automa Obtain an IP address automa Use the following IP address: IP address: Subnet mask: Default gateway: Obtain DNS server address automa Use the following DNS server Preferred DNS server: Alternate DNS server: 	v4) Properti utomatically i d to ask your tically	es f your ne r network	twork su administ	pportrato
 net Protocol Version 4 (TCP/IP neral Alternate Configuration ou can get IP settings assigned a nis capability. Otherwise, you need or the appropriate IP settings. Obtain an IP address automa Obtain BNS server address automa Obtain DNS server address automa Use the following DNS server Preferred DNS server: Alternate DNS server: 	v4) Properti utomatically i d to ask you tically	es f your ne r network	twork su administ	ppor

Local Area Connection Properties

Configuring PC in Windows XP

- Go to Start > Control Panel (in Classic View). In the Control Panel, double-click on Network Connections
- 2. Double-click Local Area Connection.
- 3. In the Local Area Connection Status window, click Properties.

4. Select Internet Protocol (TCP/IP) and click Properties.

- 5. Select the Obtain an IP address automatically and the Obtain DNS server address automatically radio buttons.
- 6. Click OK to finish the configuration.

The LID I	
Control Panel	
File Edit View Favorites Tools	
🕝 Back 👻 🌍 👻 🥬 Se	arch 📂 Folders 🛄 🕶
Address 🔂 Control Panel	
-	
Control Panel 📀	
Switch to Category View	Network Phone and Power Options
3	
See Also	
	Printers and Regional and Scanners and
Windows Update Windows Update Windows Update	Faxes Language Cameras
	P 🕑 😥
	Scheduled Sounds and Speech
	Tasks Audio Devices
Local Area Connection	n Status 🛛 🕐 💌
General Support	
Status:	Connected
Duration:	00:19:32
Speed:	100.0 Mbps
Activity	2 Barriard
Jen	
Packets:	27 0
Properties Disable	e
	Close
Local Area Connection I	Properties ? 🔀
Local Area Connection I General Authentication Adva	Properties ?X
Local Area Connection I General Authentication Adva Connect using:	Properties ?X
Local Area Connection	Properties ? X anced 40x 10/100 Integrated Controller
Local Area Connection I General Authentication Adv Connect using:	Anced 40x 10/100 Integrated Controller Configure
Local Area Connection I General Authentication Adva Connect using: ASUSTEK/Broadcom 4 This connection uses the follow	Properties Properties
Local Area Connection I General Authentication Adv. Connect using: ASUSTEK/Broadcom 4 This connection uses the follow This Connection uses the follow Elient for Microsoft Net File and Printer Sharir	Properties Properties Anced 40x 10/100 Integrated Controller Configure wing items: etworks a for Microsoft Networks
Local Area Connection I General Authentication Adv. Connect using: ASUSTEK/Broadcom 4 This connection uses the follow Client for Microsoft Ne Generation Content Statistics Goos Packet Schedul Content Protocol (TEI)	Properties Properties Anced A0x 10/100 Integrated Controller Configure wing items: stworks of for Microsoft Networks er Prep
Local Area Connection I General Authentication Advi Connect using: ASUSTEK/Broadcom 4 This connection uses the follow Client for Microsoft Ne File and Printer Sharin Cos Packet Schedul	Properties
Local Area Connection I General Authentication Adv Connect using: ASUST eK/Broadcom 4 This connection uses the follow File and Printer Sharin Gos Packet Schedul File and Printer Schedul File and Printer Schedul File and Printer Schedul File and Printer Schedul	Properties
Local Area Connection I General Authentication Advi Connect using: ASUSTEK/Broadcom 4 This connection uses the follow File and Printer Sharin File and Printer Sharin File and Printer Schedul File and Schedul Schedul File and Schedul Schedul File and Schedul Schedul File and Schedul Schedul Schedul Schedul File and Schedul Sc	Properties Properties A0x 10/100 Integrated Controller Configure wing items: etworks er ploi Ininstall Properties col/Integrated Properties
Local Area Connection I General Authentication Adv. Connect using: ASUSTEK/Broadcom 4 This connection uses the follow File and Printer Sharin File and Printer Sharin File and Printer Sharin File and Printer Schedul File and File a	Properties
Local Area Connection I General Authentication Adv. Connect using: ASUSTeK/Broadcom 4 This connection uses the follow File and Printer Sharin File and Printer Sharin File and Printer Sharin File and Printer Schedul File and File and	Anced 40x 10/100 Integrated Controller Configure wing items: etworks of Microsoft Networks er P/IP Jininstall Properties Ininstall Properties etworks. ea when connected
Local Area Connection I General Authentication Adv. Connect using: ASUSTEK/Broadcom 4 This connection uses the follow File and Printer Sharin File and File and File and File and File File and File and File and File and File and File and File File and File and F	Anced 40x 10/100 Integrated Controller Configure wing items: etworks og for Microsoft Networks er 2/IP Jinistall Properties fol/Internet Protocol. The default that provides communication ed networks. ea when connected
Local Area Connection I General Authentication Adv. Connect using: ASUSTeK/Broadcom 4 This connection uses the follow File and Printer Sharin File and Printer Sharin File and Printer Schedul File	Properties
Local Area Connection I General Authentication Adv. Connect using: ASUSTEK/Broadcom 4 This connection uses the follow File and Printer Sharir File and File	Anced Add to 10/100 Integrated Controller Configure wing items: etworks or portion Microsoft Networks er Different Protocol. The default that provides communication ed networks. ea when connected OK Cancel
Local Area Connection I General Authentication Adv. Connect using: ASUSTEK/Broadcom 4 This connection uses the follow File and Printer Sharin File Sharin Sharin Show icon in notification ar	Properties
Local Area Connection I General Authentication Adv. Connect using: ASUSTeK/Broadcom 4 This connection uses the follow File and Printer Sharir File Sharir File Sharir General Alternate Configuration	Properties Controller 40x 10/100 Integrated Controller 40x 10/100 Integrated Controller Configure ving items: etworks og for Microsoft Networks er P/IP Jninstall Properties od/Internet Protocol. The default that provides communication ed networks. ea when connected CK Cancel OK Cancel
Local Area Connection I General Authentication Adv. Connect using: ASUSTEK/Broadcom 4 This connection uses the follow File and Printer Sharir File Sha	Properties Anced At 10/100 Integrated Controller Configure wing items: etworks og for Microsoft Networks er Properties od/Internet Protocol. The default that provides communication ed networks. ea when connected CK Cancel Operties CX
Local Area Connection I General Authentication Adv. Connect using: ASUSTeK/Broadcom 4 This connection uses the follow General Asternate Control Protocol (TCP/IP) Pr General Alternate Configuration You can get IP settings.	Properties Properties Configure wing items: etworks of or Microsoft Networks of Of Microsoft Network of Networks of Of Microsoft Network of Of Microsoft
Local Area Connection I General Authentication Adv. Connect using: ASUSTeK/Broadcom 4 This connection uses the follow Gient for Microsoft N File and Printer Shair GoS Packet Schedul Internet Protocol (TCP/IP) Pr General Alternate Configuration You can get IP settings. Obtain an IP address automa	Properties Properties Add x 10/100 Integrated Controller Configure wing items: etworks g for Microsoft Networks etworks uninstall Properties out/Internet Protocol. The default that provides communication ed networks. ea when connected DK Cancel Operties automatically if your network supports d to ask your network administrator for atically
Local Area Connection I General Authentication Adv. Connect using: ASUSTeK/Broadcom 4 This connection uses the follow General Authentication Adv. Connection uses the follow General Authentication Control Protocol (TCP/IP) Pr General Alternate Configuration You can get IP settings. Obtain an IP address automed Use the following IP address	Properties All of the set your network supports ationally if your network supports by attinue the support if your network supports by attinue the support if your network support if y
Local Area Connection I General Authentication Adv. Connect using: ASUSTEK/Broadcom 4 This connection uses the follow Gient for Microsoft N General Authentication Control Protocol (TCP) Internet Protocol (TCP) Description Transmission Control Protocol wide area network protocol across diverse interconnect Show icon in notification ar Show icon in notification You can get IP settings. Obtain an IP address Use the following IP address: Subpet marks	Properties anced 40x 10/100 Integrated Controller (Configure wing items: etworks ag for Microsoft Networks etworks automatically Properties op/Internet Protocol. The default that provides communication ed networks. ea when connected DK Cancel operties automatically if your network supports d to ask your network administrator for atically
Local Area Connection I General Authentication Adv. Connect using: ASUSTEK/Broadcom 4 This connection uses the follow File and Printer Shair GoS Packet Schedul File and Printer Shair File address Fil	Properties anced 40x 10/100 Integrated Controller Configure wing items: etworks ang for Microsoft Networks er properties Ininstall Properties Ininstall Properties OK Cancel CK CANCEL CANCEL CK CANCEL CANCEL CK CANCEL CANCEL CANCEL CANCEL CANCEL CAN
Local Area Connection I General Authentication Adv. Connect using: ASUSTEK/Broadcom 4 This connection uses the follow File and Printer Shair OS Packet Schedul Go Packet Schedul File and Printer Shair Os Packet Schedul File and Printer Shair Show icon in notification ar Install Install Install Install Install Conserve interconnect Show icon in notification ar General Alternate Configuration You can get IP settings. Obtain an IP address autome Use the following IP address: Subnet mask. Default gateway: Others Dia	Properties anced 40x 10/100 Integrated Controller Configure wing items: etworks ang for Microsoft Networks etworks etworks attributer Protocol. The default that provides communication ed networks. ea when connected OK Cancel Operties automatically if your network supports d to ask your network administrator for atically automatically if your network supports attributer of the administrator for attributer of the administrator for attri
Local Area Connection I General Authentication Adv. Connect using: ASUSTEK/Broadcom 4 This connection uses the follow File and Printer Shair OS Packet Schedul Go Packet Schedul File and Printer Shair Os Packet Schedul File and Printer Shair Show icon in notification ar Internet Protocol (TCP/IP) Pr General Alternate Configuration You can get IP settings Subtain an IP address autome Use the following IP address: Subnet mask: Default gateway: Otation DNS server address are Use the following DNS server	Properties anced 40x 10/100 Integrated Controller Configure wing items: etworks and the set of the set
Local Area Connection I General Authentication Adv. Connect using: ASUSTEK/Broadcom 4 This connection uses the follow General Asternate Configuration Transmission Control Protoco wide area network protocol (TCP/IP) Pr General Alternate Configuration You can get IP settings. Obtain an IP address autome Use the following IP address: Subnet mask: Default gateway: Obtain DNS server address av Preferred DNS server:	Properties anced 40x 10/100 Integrated Controller Configure wing items: etworks fg for Microsoft Networks fg for Microsoft Networks etworks etwo
Local Area Connection I General Authentication Adv. Connect using: ASUSTEK/Broadcom 4 This connection uses the follow File and Printer Shair OS Packet Schedul Go Packet Schedul File and Printer Shair OS Packet Schedul File and Printer Shair Show icon in notification ar Internet Protocol (TCP/IP) Pr General Alternate Configuration You can get IP settings Subnet mask: Default gateway: Obtain DNS server address a Cuse the following DNS server: Alternate DNS server:	Properties anced 40x 10/100 Integrated Controller Configure wing items: etworks for properties individual Properties inditation inditation individual Properties inditati
Local Area Connection I General Authentication Adv. Connect using: ASUSTEK/Broadcom 4 This connection uses the follow General Asternate Shair Os Packet Schedul General Attenate Configuration Transmission Control Protoco wide area network protocol (TCP/IP) Pr General Alternate Configuration You can get IP settings assigned 4 this capability. Otherwise, you nee the appropriate IP settings. Obtain an IP address: Subnet mask: Defaut gateway: Obtain DNS server address of Prefered DNS server: Alternate DNS server:	Properties anced 40x 10/100 Integrated Controller Configure wing items: atworks atworks atworks atworks bol/Internet Protocol. The default that provides communication ed networks. ea when connected DK Cancel OK Cancel atutomatically if your network supports atutomatically atutomatically atutomatically atutomatically atutomatically bol/Internet bol/Interne
Local Area Connection I General Authentication Adv. Connect using: ASUSTEK/Broadcom 4 This connection uses the follow General Asternate Sharing General Atternate Protocol (TCP/IP) Pr Construction Control Protoco wide area network protocol Show icon in notification ar Show icon in notification ar Construction Sharing You can get IP settings Obtain an IP address Use the following IP address: Subnet mask: Defaut gateway: Obtain DNS server Alternate DNS server: Alternate DNS server:	Properties anced 40x 10/100 Integrated Controller Configure wing items: atworks attronatically automatically automatically automatically Advanced
Local Area Connection I General Authentication Adva Connect using: ASUST eK/Broadcom 4 This connection uses the follow File and Printer Sharin Other Protocol (TCP/IP) Pr Transmission Control Protocol across diverse interconnect Show icon in notification ar This conget IP settings assigned 4 This conget IP settings. Otherwise, you nee the appropriate IP settings. Otherwise, you nee Profered DNS server. Alternate DNS server.	Properties anced 40x 10/100 Integrated Controller (Configure wing items: atworks atworks atworks atworks bol/Internet Protocol. The default that provides communication ed networks. ea when connected DK Cancel attomatically if your network supports attomatically

Configuring PC in Windows 2000

- Go to Start > Settings > Control Panel. In the Control Panel, double-click on Network and Dial-up Connections.
- 2. Double-click Local Area Connection.

3. In the Local Area Connection Status window click Properties.

4. Select Internet Protocol (TCP/IP) and click Properties.

- 5. Select the Obtain an IP address automatically and the Obtain DNS server address automatically radio buttons.
- 6. Click OK to finish the configuration.



Configuring PC in Windows 95/98/Me

- Go to Start > Settings > Control Panel. In the Control Panel, double-click on Network and choose the Configuration tab.
- Select TCP/IP > NE2000 Compatible, or the name of your Network Interface Card (NIC) in your PC.

3. Select the Obtain an IP address automatically radio button.

- 4. Then select the DNS Configurationtab.
- 5. Select the Disable DNS radio button and click OK to finish the configuration.

Network	×
Configuration Identification Access Control	
	1
The following <u>n</u> etwork components are installed:	
🔜 Microsoft Family Logon 📃	
ASUSTEK/Broadcom 440x 10/100 Integrated Controller	
Dial-Up Adapter	
 TCP/IP -> ASUSTEK/Broadcom 440x T0/100 Integrated TCP/IP -> Dial/ In Adapter 	
Add Remove Properties	
Primary Network Logon:	
Microsoft Family Logon	
File and Print Sharing	
Description	
TCP/IP is the protocol you use to connect to the Internet and wide-area networks	
OK Cancel	1
	_
	-
ICP/IP Properties	×
Bindings Advanced NetBIOS	1
DNS Configuration Gateway WINS Configuration IP Addres	s
An IP address can be automatically assigned to this computer. If your network does not automatically assign IP addresses, ask	
your network administrator for an address, and then type it in	
the space below.	
Obtain an IP address automatically	
- C Specifu an IP address:	
IP Address:	
Sybnet Mask:	
	-
OK Cancel	
TCP/IP Properties	X
Bindings Advanced NetBIOS	
DNS Configuration Gateway WINS Configuration IP Address	s
G Directly DNC	
C Enable DNS	
Host: Domain:	
DMC Comme Control Control	
Dins server search Urder	
<u>A</u> dd	
Bemove	
Domain Suffix Search Order	
bbA	
Remove	
OK Cancel	
	_

Configuring PC in Windows NT4.0

- Go to Start > Settings > Control Panel. In the Control Panel, double-click on Network and choose the Protocols tab.
- 2. Select TCP/IP Protocol and click Properties.

3. Select the Obtain an IP address from a DHCP server radio button and click OK.

WORK			
entification Ser	vices Protocols	Adapters Bindin	gs
Network Protocol	s:		
る NetBEUI Pro る NWLink IPX る NWLink NetI る TCP/IP Prot	tocol /SPX Compatible T BIOS SCOL	ransport	
Add 1	Remove /	Properties	Update
			puate
		ОК	Canc
osoft TCP/IP	Properties		_
	L WINS Address	Routing	
An IP address ca by a DHCP serve ask your network	n be automatically er. If your network o . administrator for ar	assigned to this ne does not have a D n address, and the	twork card HCP server
the space below.			п фре к пт
the space below. Ada <u>p</u> ter:	lapter)		rigpe kill
the space below. Adagter: Toyour network a	Japter)		
Adagter: Koour network a	lapter) P address from a D	HCP server	
Adagter: Noaumetworker C Dbtain an I	lapter) P address from a D IP address)HCP server	F
Adagter: Torous network e O Dotain an I IP Address:	dapter) P address from a D IP address	HCP server	
Adagter: Corour network er Corour network er C Specify an IP Address: Subnet Mask:	depter) P address from a D IP address	HCP server	
Adagter: Vocus network av Obtain an I C Specify an IP Address: Sgbnet Mask: Default Gatev	depter) IP address from a D IP address	HCP server	
Adagter: Toour network a Cournetwork and Cournetwork and Cournetwork and Default Gatev	dapter) IP address from a D IP address	DHCP server	dvanced
Adagter: Course network an Course network an Course Default Gatev Default Gatev	depter) IP address from a D IP address	HCP server	gvanced.

Factory Default Settings

Before configuring your router, you need to know the following default settings.

Web Interface (Username and Password)

Three user levels are provided by this router, thus Administrator, Basic and Advanced respectively. You can turn to User Management to change the corresponding passwords and get more.

Administrator

- Username: admin
- Password: admin

Basic(local)

- Username: user
- Password: user

Advanced (for remote login)

- Username: support
- Password: support



If you have forgotten your username or password for the router, you can restore your device to its default setting by pressing the Reset button for more than 5 seconds.

Device LAN IP settings

- ▶ IP Address: 192.168.1.254
- Subnet Mask: 255.255.255.0

ISP setting in WAN site

PPPoE

DHCP server

- **DHCP** server is enabled.
- Start IP Address: 192.168.1.100
- IP pool counts: 100

LAN and WAN Port Addresses

The parameters of LAN and WAN ports are pre-set in the factory. The default values are shown in the tale.

	LAN Port	WAN Port
IP address	192.168.1.254	
Subnet Mask	255.255.255.0	The PPPoE function is
DHCP server function	Enabled	enabled to automatically get
IP addresses for distribution to PCs	100 IP addresses continuing from 192.168.1.100 through 192.168.1.199	the WAN port configuration from the ISP.

Information from your ISP

Before configuring this device, you have to check with your ISP (Internet Service Provider) to find out what kind of service is provided such as DHCP (Obtain an IP Address Automatically, Static IP (Fixed IP Address) or PPPoE.

Gather the information as illustrated in the following table and keep it for reference.

PPPoE(RFC2516)	VPI/VCI, VC / LLC-based multiplexing, Username, Password, Service Name, and Domain Name System (DNS) IP address (it can be automatically assigned by your ISP when you connect or be set manually).
PPPoA(RFC2364)	VPI/VCI, VC / LLC-based multiplexing, Username, Password and Domain Name System (DNS) IP address (it can be automatically assigned by your ISP when you connect or be set manually).
MPoA(RFC1483/ RFC2684)	VPI/VCI, VC / LLC-based multiplexing, IP address, Subnet mask, Gateway address, and Domain Name System (DNS) IP address (it is a fixed IP address).
IPoA(RFC1577)	VPI/VCI, VC / LLC-based multiplexing, IP address, Subnet mask, Gateway address, and Domain Name System (DNS) IP address (it is a fixed IP address).
Pure Bridge	VPI/VCI, VC / LLC-based multiplexing to use Bridged Mode.

Chapter 4: Configuration

To easily configure this device for internet access, you must have IE 5.0 / Netscape 4.5 or above installed on your computer. There are basically 2 ways to configure your router before you are able to connect to the internet: **Easy Sign-On & Web Interface**. Configuration of each method will be discussed in detail in the following sections.

Easy Sign-On (EZSO)

This special feature makes it easier for you to configure your router so that you can connect to the internet in a matter of seconds without having to logon to the router GUI for any detail configuration. This configuration method is usually auto initiated if user is to connect to the internet via Billion's router for the first time.

After setting up the router with all the appropriate cables plugged-in, open up your IE browser, the EZSO WEB GUI will automatically pop up and request that you enter some basic information that you have obtained from your ISP. By following the instructions given carefully and through the information you provide, the router will be configured in no time and you will find yourself surfing the internet sooner than you realize.

Follow the Easy Sign-On configuration wizard to complete the basic network configuration.

- 1. Connect your router with all the appropriate cables. Then, load your IE / netscape browser.
- 2. When the EZSO configuration wizard pops up, select the connect mode which you want to set up and then click continue.

Easy Sign On			
▼ WAN Port (WAN > Wireless)			
Select WAN Port			
Connect Mode	ADSL 💟 (Current Main Port: ADSL)		
Protocol	PPPoE		
VPI / VCI	8/35		
Username	username		
IP Address	Obtain an IP Address Automatically		
Continue Jump to Wireless s	etting Done		

3. Please enter all the information in the blanks provided and then click continue.

▼ WAN Port (WAN > Wireless)	
Select protocol	
IP TV / VOD applications	0: Default
Protocol	PPPoE (RFC2516, PPP over Ethernet)
VPI / VCI	8 / 35
Username	username
Password	•••••
Service Name	
Encapsulation method	LLC/SNAP-BRIDGING 🔽
Authentication Protocol	Auto 🗸
IP Address	0.0.0.0 ('0.0.0.0' means 'Obtain an IP address automatically')
Obtain DNS Automatically	✓ Enable
Primary DNS / Secondary DNS	8.8.8.8 / 8.8.4.4
MTU	1492
IPv6	✓ Enable
IPv6 Address	:: ('::' means 'Obtain an IPv6 address automatically')
Obtain IPv6 DNS Automatically	✓ Enable
Primary DNS / Secondary DNS	
Continue	

4. The device will reboot and then load the new configuration.

Easy Sign On		
▼ Restart		
Since settings are changed, the r	outer will reboot to make the changes take effect! Please wait for se	econds.
total :	4%	

5. If all information provided is valid and the device successfully connects to WAN, a dialog box will appear to signify the completion of the WAN port setup. At this point you can either click Done to finish the EZSO configuration or you can click Next to wireless to proceed to the wireless configuration if you have.

Easy Sign On
▼WAN Port (WAN > Wireless)
Congratulations !
Your WAN port has been successfully configured.
Next to Wireless Done

6. However, if any error occurs during device configuration that results in WAN connection failure, the system will prompt that the setup has failed.

7. Select Enable and enter the necessary information in the blanks provided for the Wireless LAN setting (wireless setting is only available for BiPAC 7800N) if you would like to use this feature and then click Continue.

Easy Sign On		
▼Wireless (WAN > Wireless)		
Set Wireless configuration.		
WLAN Service	Enable Obisable	
ESSID	wlan-ap	
Channel ID	Channel 1 (2.412 GHz)	
Security Mode	Disable	
Continue		

8. The system will save your new configuration and complete the setup. You can test the connection by clicking on the URL link provided. If the setup is successful you will be redirected to website.

Easy Sign On	
* Process finished	
Success.	
The Easy-Sign-On process is finished. Your device has been successfully configured.	
You can now:	
Log onto the router management interface for more advanced settings on 192.168.1.254 Continue to tw.yahoo.com/index.html	

Configuration via Web Interface

Open your web browser, enter the IP address of your router, which by default is 192.168.1.254, and

click click

Connect to 192.1	68.1.254 🛛 🛛 🔀
	E
The server 192.168. Username and passw Warning: This server password be sent in without a secure con	1.254 at BPAC 7800N requires a ord. is requesting that your username and an insecure manner (basic authentication nection).
User name:	🖸 admin 🔛
Password:	
	Remember my password
	OK Cancel

Congratulations! You are now successfully logged in to the Firewall Router!

If the authentication succeeds, the homepage Status will appear on the screen.

Status							
• Device	Information			▼ Physical P	ort Status		
Model Na	ame	BIPAC 7800N		Ethernet	,	/	
System L	Jp-Time	33 min(s)		EWAN		ĸ	
Hardware	e Version	Annex A		ADSL		k.	
Software	Version	1.06f		Wireless ►		1	
▼ WAN							
Port	Protocol VPI/VCI	Operation	Connection	IP Address	Netmask	Gateway	Primary DNS
ADSL	PPP0E 8/35		Link Down				

Quick Start

ADSL Mode

Quick Start		
▼ WAN Port (WAN > Wirele	rss)	
Select WAN Port		
Connect Mode	ADSL 🗸 (Current Main Port: ADSL)	
Protocol	PPPoE	
VPI/VCI	8/35	
Username	username	
IP Address	Obtain an IP Address Automatically	
Continue Jump to	Nireless setting	

Step 1: Select WAN port connect mode from the connect mode drop down menu. There are two types of connect mode to choose from: ADSL or EWAN. Here select **ADSL** and click **Continue**. If you only want to configure Wireless, press **Jump to Wireless setting**.

Step 2: When ADSL line is not ready, the screen1 below will appear to remind you. Then you should connect the ADSL line. While ADSL line is ready, the screen 2 below will appear to let you go on. Here you can select Auto or Manually. Select **Auto** will go to step 3, and select **Manually** will go to step 4.

Quick Start		
▼ WAN Port (WAN > Wi	ireless)	
ADSL Line Is Not Ready. F	Please Check your ADSL Line and wait for a while.	
	Screen1	
Quick Start		
▼ WAN Port (WAN > Wi	reless)	
ADSL Line Is Ready.		
Auto scan	Auto O Manually	
Continue		

Screen 2

Step3: Wait while the DSL is scanning, when the scanning is OK, the scanning result will appear, see screen 3, and then it will quickly goes to step 4. Or you can **Abort to manually setting** to step

Quick Start	
▼ WAN Port (WAN > Wireless)	
Please wait while the ADSL is scanning.	
Abort to manually setting	

Quick Start	
▼ WAN Port (WAN > Wireless)	
Auto scan result	
Protocol	VPI/VCI 8/35 LLC/SNAP-BRIDGING PPPoE (RFC2516, PPP over Ethernet)
-	

Screen 3

Step 4: There are 5 types of connection protocols available under ADSL connect mode .*Each type of connection mode is described in the following sections of ADSL Connect mode.* Select the needed protocol and enter the needed information from your ISP.

▼ WAN Port (WAN > Wireless)	
Select protocol	
IP TV / VOD applications	0: Default
Protocol	PPPoE (RFC2516, PPP over Ethernet)
VPI / VCI	8 / 35
Username	username
Password	•••••
Service Name	
Encapsulation method	LLC/SNAP-BRIDGING 🔽
Authentication Protocol	Auto 💌
IP Address	0.0.0.0 ('0.0.0.0' means 'Obtain an IP address automatically')
Obtain DNS Automatically	✓ Enable
Primary DNS / Secondary DNS	8.8.8.8 / 8.8.4.4
MTU	1492
IPv6	✓ Enable
IPv6 Address	:: ('::' means 'Obtain an IPv6 address automatically')
Obtain IPv6 DNS Automatically	✓ Enable
Primary DNS / Secondary DNS	
Continue	

Step 5: The device will reboot and then load the new configuration.

Quick Start		
▼ Restart		
Since settings are changed, the	e router will reboot to make the changes take effect! P	Please wait for seconds.
total :	2%	
Quick Start ▼ WAN Port		
Please wait while the device is	configured.	

Step 6: WAN port configuration is success. And if you want contiune configuring wireless, press **Next to Wireless** button to go on.

Quick Start	
▼ WAN Port (WAN > Wireless)	
Congratulations !	
Your WAN port has been successfully configured.	
Next to Wireless	

Step 7: Enter the ESSID, select the Channel ID and the Security Mode, click **Continue** to go on. For detail, please turn to **WLAN** in this manual for help.

Quick Start	
▼Wireless (WAN > Wireless)	
Set Wireless configuration.	
WLAN Service	● Enable ○ Disable
ESSID	wlan-ap
Channel ID	Channel 1 (2.412 GHz)
Security Mode	Disable
Continue	

Step 8: Quick Star is finished.

Quick Start	
▼ Process finished	
Success.	
The Quick Start process is finished. Your device has been successfully configured.	

You can go to the Status and view the basic information.

Status							1	P-1
Device	Information			▼Physical Port State	us			
Model Na	ame	BIPAC 7800N		Ethernet	\checkmark			
System L	m Up-Time 1 min(s)		EWAN	X				
Hardwar	e Version	/ersion Annex A		ADSL	\checkmark	1345/29166 kbps		
Software Version 1.06f		Wireless •	\checkmark	V				
WAN								
Port >	Protocol VPI/VCI	Operation	Connection	IP Address		Netmask	Gateway	Primary DNS
ADSL	PPPoE 8/35	Release Renew	Up	172.17.21.64 2000:ccdd:abcd:5566:0204:edff.f	e78:aabb	255.255.255.0 64	172.17.21.1 2000::100	8.8.8.8 2000::ff

ADSL Connect Mode

For ADSL connect mode there are 5 types of connection protocols: **PPPoE**, **PPPoA**, **IPoA**, **MPoA** and **Pure Bridge**.

PPPoE

▼ WAN Port (WAN > Wireless)	
Select protocol	
IP TV / VOD applications	0: Default
Protocol	PPPoE (RFC2516, PPP over Ethernet)
VPI / VCI	8 / 35
Username	username
Password	•••••
Service Name	
Encapsulation method	LLC/SNAP-BRIDGING 🔽
Authentication Protocol	Auto 💌
IP Address	0.0.0.0 ('0.0.0.0' means 'Obtain an IP address automatically')
Obtain DNS Automatically	✓ Enable
Primary DNS / Secondary DNS	8.8.8.8 / 8.8.4.4
MTU	1492
IPv6	✓ Enable
IPv6 Address	:: (:::' means 'Obtain an IPv6 address automatically')
Obtain IPv6 DNS Automatically	✓ Enable
Primary DNS / Secondary DNS	
Continue	

IP TV / VOD applications: The predefined WAN settings for users. Users can adopt the appropriate one base on need.

VPI/VCI: Enter the information provided by your ISP.

Username: Enter the username provided by your ISP. You can input up to 256 alphanumeric characters (case sensitive).

Password: Enter the password provided by your ISP. You can input up to 32 alphanumeric characters (case sensitive).

Service Name: This item is for identification purposes. If it is required, your ISP will provide you the necessary information. Maximum input is 32 alphanumeric characters.

Encapsulation method: Select the encapsulation format. Select the one provided by your ISP.

Authentication method: Default is Auto. Please consult your ISP on whether to use Chap, Pap or MSCHAP.

IP Address: Your WAN IP address. Leave the IP address as 0.0.0.0 to enable the device to automatically obtain an IP address from your ISP.

Obtain DNS Automatically: Click to activate DNS and to enable the system to automatically detect DNS.

Primary DNS / Secondary DNS: Enter the IP addresses of the DNS servers. The DNS servers are passed to the DHCP clients along with the IP address and the netmask.

MTU: Maximum Transmission Unit. The size of the largest datagram (excluding media-specific headers) that IP will attempt to send through the interface.

IPv6: check to enable IPv6 service. If enabled, please set the IPv6 Address, Ipv6 DNS, similar as IPv4.

IPv6	✓ Enable
IPv6 Address	:: (::' means 'Obtain an IPv6 address automatically')
Obtain IPv6 DNS Automatically	✓ Enable
Primary DNS / Secondary DNS	

IPv6 Address: type the IPv6 address from your ISP, or get it automatically. "::" means to obtain IPv6

address automatically.

Obtain IPv6 DNS: check Automatic to obtain DNS automatically. If not, please type the exact ones in the Primary and secondary fields.
PPPoA

▼ WAN Port (WAN > Wireless)		
Select protocol		
IP TV / VOD applications	0: Default	
Protocol	PPPoA (RFC2364, PPP over AAL5)	
VPI / VCI	8 / 35	
Username	username	
Password	•••••	
Encapsulation method	LLC/ENCAPSULATION	
Authentication Protocol	Auto	
IP Address	0.0.0.0 ('0.0.0.0' means 'Obtain an IP address automatically')	
Obtain DNS Automatically	✓ Enable	
Primary DNS / Secondary DNS	8.8.8.8 / 8.8.4.4	
MTU	1492	
IPv6	✓ Enable	
IPv6 Address	:: ('::' means 'Obtain an IPv6 address automatically')	
Obtain IPv6 DNS Automatically	✓ Enable	
Primary DNS / Secondary DNS		
Continue		

IP TV / VOD applications: The predefined WAN settings for users. Users can adopt the appropriate one base on need.

VPI/VCI: Enter the information provided by your ISP.

Username: Enter the username provided by your ISP. You can input up to 256 alphanumeric characters (case sensitive).

Password: Enter the password provided by your ISP. You can input up to 32 alphanumeric characters (case sensitive).

Encapsulation method: Select the encapsulation format. Select the one provided by your ISP.

Authentication method: Default is Auto. Please consult your ISP on whether to use Chap, Pap or MSCHAP.

IP Address: Your WAN IP address. Leave the IP address as 0.0.0.0 to enable the device to automatically obtain an IP address from your ISP.

Obtain DNS automatically: Click to activate DNS and to enable the system to automatically detect DNS.

Primary DNS / Secondary DNS: Enter the IP addresses of the DNS servers. The DNS servers are passed to the DHCP clients along with the IP address and the netmask.

MTU: Maximum Transmission Unit. The size of the largest datagram (excluding media-specific headers) that IP will attempt to send through the interface.

IPv6: check to enable IPv6 service. If enabled, please set the IPv6 Address, Ipv6 DNS, similar as IPv4.

IPv6	✓ Enable
IPv6 Address	:: (:::' means 'Obtain an IPv6 address automatically')
Obtain IPv6 DNS Automatically	✓ Enable
Primary DNS / Secondary DNS	

IPv6 Address: type the IPv6 address from your ISP, or get it automatically. "::" means to obtain IPv6

address automatically.

Obtain IPv6 DNS: check Automatic to obtain DNS automatically. If not, please type the exact ones in the Primary and secondary fields.

IPoA Connection

Quick Start		
▼ WAN Port (WAN > Wireless)		
Select protocol		
IP TV / VOD applications	0: Default	
Protocol	IPoA (RFC1577, Classic IP and ARP over ATM)	
VPI / VCI	8 / 35	
Encapsulation method		
IP Address		
Netmask	255.255.255.0	
Gateway		
Obtain DNS Automatically	Enable	
Primary DNS / Secondary DNS	8.8.8.8 / 8.8.4.4	
Continue		

IP TV / VOD applications: The predefined WAN settings for users. Users can adopt the appropriate one base on need.

VPI/VCI: Enter the VPI and VCI information provided by your ISP.

Encapsulation method: Select the encapsulation format. Select the one provided by your ISP.

IP Address: IPOA WAN IP address can only set fixed IP address.

Netmask: User can change it to others such as 255.255.255.128. Type the netmask assigned to you by your ISP (if given).

Gateway: Enter the IP address of the default gateway.

Obtain DNS automatically: Click to activate DNS and to enable the system to automatically detect DNS.

Primary DNS / Secondary DNS: Enter the IP addresses of the DNS servers. The DNS servers are passed to the DHCP clients along with the IP address and the netmask.

MPoA Connection

Quick Start			
▼ WAN Port (WAN > Wireless)			
Select protocol			
IP TV / VOD applications	0: Default		
Protocol	MPoA (RFC1483/RFC2684, Multiprotocol Encaps	ulation over AAL5) 💌	
VPI/VCI	8 / 35		
Encapsulation method	LLC/SNAP-BRIDGING		
IP Address	0.0.0.0 ('0.0.0.0' means 'Obtain a	n IP address automatically')	
Netmask	255.255.255.0		
Gateway			
Obtain DNS Automatically	Enable	Enable	
Primary DNS / Secondary DNS	8.8.8.8 / 8.8.4.4		
IPv6	✓ Enable		
IP/Prefix Length	:: (::' means 'Obta	:: (::' means 'Obtain an IPv6 address automatically')	
IPv6 Gateway			
Obtain IPv6 DNS Automatically	✓ Enable	✓ Enable	
Primary DNS / Secondary DNS	/		
Continue			

IP TV / VOD applications: The predefined WAN settings for users. Users can adopt the appropriate one base on need.

VPI/VCI: Enter the VPI and VCI information provided by your ISP.

Encapsulation method: Select the encapsulation format. Select the one provided by your ISP.

IP Address: Your WAN IP address. If the IP is set to 0.0.0.0 (auto IP detect), both netmask and gateway may be left blank.

Netmask: User can change it to others such as 255.255.255.128. Type the netmask assigned to you by your ISP (if given).

Gateway: Enter the IP address of the default gateway.

Obtain DNS automatically: Click to activate DNS and to enable the system to automatically detect DNS.

Primary DNS / Secondary DNS: Enter the IP addresses of the DNS servers. The DNS servers are passed to the DHCP clients along with the IP address and the netmask.

IPv6: check to enable IPv6 service. If enabled, please set the IPv6 Address, Ipv6 DNS, similar as IPv4.

IPv6	Enable
IP/Prefix Length	:: ('::' means 'Obtain an IPv6 address automatically')
IPv6 Gateway	
Obtain IPv6 DNS Automatically	Enable
Primary DNS / Secondary DNS	

IP/Prefix Length: please type the IP and the prefix length for the IPv6 address from your ISP.

IPv6 Gateway: Type the gateway to which the WAN packets are forwarded.

Obtain IPv6 DNS: check Automatic to obtain DNS automatically. If not, please type the concrete ones in the Primary and Secondary fields.

Pure Bridge Connection

Quick Start		
▼ WAN Port (WAN > Wireless)		
Select protocol		
IP TV / VOD applications	0: Default	
Protocol	Pure Bridge	
VPI / VCI	8 / 35	
Encapsulation method	LLC/SNAP-BRIDGING	
Continue		

IP TV / VOD applications: The predefined WAN settings for users. Users can adopt the appropriate one base on need.

VPI/VCI: Enter the VPI and VCI information provided by your ISP.

Encap. method: Select the encapsulation format. Select the one provided by your ISP.

EWAN Mode

Quick Start		
▼ WAN Port (WAN > Wirele	ess)	
Select WAN Port		
Connect Mode	EWAN 💙 (Current Main Port: ADSL)	
Protocol	Obtain an IP Address Automatically	
Continue Jump to	Wireless setting	

Step 1: Select WAN port connect mode from the connect mode drop down menu. There are two types of connect mode to choose from: ADSL or EWAN. Here select **EWAN** and click **Continue**. If you only want to configure Wireless, press **Jump to Wireless setting**.

Step 2: there are four available protocols. *Each protocol is described in the following sections of EWAN Connect mode.* Select the protocol. You can enable or disable VLAN Mux feature, if enabled, you should enter the 802.1Q VLAN ID. For VLAN MUX setting, please refer to VLAN MUX Setting for help. Click Continue to go on.

Quick Start	
▼ WAN Port (WAN > Wireless)	
Select protocol	
Protocol	Obtain an IP Address Automatically 🔽
VLAN Mux	Enable
802.1Q VLAN ID	[2 - 4095]
IPv6	✓ Enable
IPv6 Gateway	
Continue	

Step 3: The device will reboot and then load the new configuration.

Quick Start		
▼Restart		
Since settings are changed, the rou	er will reboot to make the changes take effect! Please wait for seconds.	
total :	2%	

Quick Start	
▼ WAN Port	
Please wait while the device is configured.	

Step 4: WAN port configuration is sucess, now Next to Wireless.

Quick Start	
▼ WAN Port (WAN > Wireless)	
Congratulations !	
Your WAN port has been successfully configured.	
Next to Wireless	

Step 5: Enter the ESSID, select the Channel ID and the Security Mode. For security information, please turn to **WLAN** section in this manual for help.

Quick Start		
▼Wireless (WAN > Wireles	s)	
Set Wireless configuration.		
WLAN Service	● Enable ○ Disable	
ESSID	wlan-ap	
Channel ID	Channel 1 (2.412 GHz)	
Security Mode	Disable	
Continue		

Step 6: Quick Start is finished.

Quick Start	
▼Process finished	
Success.	
The Quick Start process is finished. Your device has been successfully configured.	

EWAN Connect Mode

PPPoE connection

Quick Start		
▼ WAN Port (WAN > Wireless)		
Select protocol		
Protocol	PPPoE	×
Username	username	
Password	•••••	
Service Name		
Authentication Protocol	Auto 🗸	
IP Address	0.0.0.0	('0.0.0' means 'Obtain an IP address automatically')
Obtain DNS Automatically	Enable	
Primary DNS / Secondary DNS	172.16.1.254	/ 8.8.4.4
MTU	1492	
VLAN Mux	Enable	
802.1Q VLAN ID	[2 - 4095]	
IPv6	Enable	
IPv6 Address		(:::' means 'Obtain an IPv6 address automatically')
Obtain IPv6 DNS	Automatic	
Primary DNS / Secondary DNS		
Continue		

Username: Enter the username provided by your ISP. You can input up to 256 alphanumeric characters (case sensitive).

Password: Enter the password provided by your ISP. You can input up to 32 alphanumeric characters (case sensitive).

Service Name: This item is for identification purposes. If it is required, your ISP will provide you the necessary information. Maximum input is 32 alphanumeric characters.

Authentication Protocol: Default is Auto. Please consult your ISP on whether to use Chap, Pap or MSCHAP.

IP Address: Enter your fixed IP address.

Obtain DNS automatically: Click to activate DNS and to enable the system to automatically detect DNS.

Primary DNS / Secondary DNS: Enter the IP addresses of the DNS servers. The DNS servers are passed to the DHCP clients along with the IP address and the netmask.

MTU: Maximum Transmission Unit. The size of the largest datagram (excluding media-specific

headers) that IP will attempt to send through the interface.

VLAN Mux: check whether to enable VLAN Mux function.

802.1Q VLAN ID: It is a parameter to specify the VLAN which the frame belongs. Enter the VLAN ID identification, tagged: 2-4095.

IPv6: check to enable IPv6 service. Enter IPv6 Gateway address and set IPv6 DNS as same in IPv4 mode.

IPv6	Enable	
IPv6 Address		('::' means 'Obtain an IPv6 address automatically')
Obtain IPv6 DNS	Automatic	
Primary DNS / Secondary DNS]/

IPv6 Address: type the IPv6 address from your ISP, or get it automatically. "::" means to obtain IPv6

address automatically.

Obtain IPv6 DNS: check Automatic to obtain DNS automatically. If not, please type the concrete ones in the Primary and Secondary fields.

Obtain an IP Address Automatically

Quick Start		
▼ WAN Port (WAN > Wireless)		
Select protocol		
Protocol	Obtain an IP Address Automatically 🗸	
VLAN Mux	Enable	
802.1Q VLAN ID	[2 - 4095]	
IPv6	✓ Enable	
IPv6 Gateway		
Continue		

Select this protocol enables the device to automatically obtain IP address.

VLAN Mux: check whether to enable VLAN Mux function.

802.1Q VLAN ID: It is a parameter to specify the VLAN which the frame belongs. Enter the VLAN ID identification, tagged: 2-4095.

IPv6: Check to enble the function

IPv6 Gateway: Enter the IP address of the default IPv6 gateway.

Fixed IP Address

Quick Start	
▼ WAN Port (WAN > Wireless)	
Select protocol	
Protocol	Fixed IP Address
IP Address	
Netmask	255.255.255.0
Gateway	
Obtain DNS Automatically	Enable
Primary DNS / Secondary DNS	172.16.1.254 / 8.8.4.4
VLAN Mux	Enable
802.1Q VLAN ID	[2 - 4095]
IPv6	Enable
IP/Prefix Length	
IPv6 Gateway	
Obtain IPv6 DNS	Automatic
Primary DNS / Secondary DNS	
Continue	

IP Address: Enter your fixed IP address.

Netmask: User can change it to others such as 255.255.255.128. Type the netmask assigned to you by your ISP (if given).

Gateway: Enter the IP address of the default gateway.

Obtain DNS automatically: Click to activate DNS and to enable the system to automatically detect DNS.

Primary DNS / Secondary DNS: Enter the IP addresses of the DNS servers. The DNS servers are passed to the DHCP clients along with the IP address and the netmask.

VLAN Mux: check whether to enable VLAN Mux function.

802.1Q VLAN ID: It is a parameter to specify the VLAN which the frame belongs. Enter the VLAN ID identification, tagged: 2-4095.

IPv6: Check to enble the function.

IP/Prefix Length: Enter IP Address and Prefix length.

IPv6 Gateway: Enter the IP address of the default IPv6 gateway.

Obtain IPv6 DNS: Click to activate DNS and to enable the system to automatically detect DNS.

Primary DNS / Secondary DNS: Enter the IP addresses of the DNS servers. The DNS servers are passed to the DHCP clients along with the IP address and the netmask.

Pure Bridge

Quick Start		
▼ WAN Port (WAN > Wireless)		
Select protocol		
Protocol	Pure Bridge	
VLAN Mux	Enable	
802.1Q VLAN ID	[2 - 4095]	
Continue		

VLAN Mux: check whether to enable VLAN Mux function.

802.1Q VLAN ID: It is a parameter to specify the VLAN which the frame belongs. Enter the VLAN ID identification, tagged: 2-4095.

Basic Configuration Mode

Status

Status								
• Device	Information				Physical Port Status			
Model Na	ame	BIPAC 7800N			Ethernet	1		
System L	Jp-Time	1 min(s)			EWAN	X		
Hardwan	e Version	Annex A			ADSL	1354/29203	dos	
Software	Version	1.06f			Wireless •	~		
* WAN								
Port+	Protocol VPI/VCI	Operation	Connection	IP Address		Netmask	Gateway	Primary DNS
ADSL	PPPoE 8/35	Disconnect	00.00.14	172.17.21.230 2002:cc88:1234:0	333:b069:84ce:441c:bbde	255 255 255 255 64	172.17.21.95 ppp_0_8_35_1	168.95.1.1

Device Information

Model Name: Provide a name for the router for identification purposes.

System Up-Time: Record system up-time.

Hardware Version: Device version.

Software Version: Firmware version.

Port Status

Port Status: User can look up to see if they are connected to Ethernet, EWAN, ADSL and Wireless.

WAN

Port: Name of the WAN connection.

Protocol VPI/VCI: Virtual Path Identifier and Virtual Channel Identifier.

Operation: Current status in WAN interface.

Connection: Current connection time.

IP Address: WAN port IP address.

Netmask: WAN port IP subnet mask.

- Gateway: IP address of the default gateway.
- Primary DNS: IP address of the primary DNS server.

WAN – Main Port (ADSL)

A WAN (Wide Area Network) is an outside connection to another network or the Internet.

PPPoE Connection (ADSL)

PPPoE (PPP over Ethernet) provides access control in a manner similar to dial-up services using PPP.

Configuration	
▼WAN Port	
Parameters	
Main Port	ADSL 💟 (Current Main Port: ADSL)
IP TV / VOD applications	0: Default
Protocol	PPPoE (RFC2516, PPP over Ethernet)
VPI / VCI	8 / 35
Username	username
Password	•••••
Service Name	
Encap. method	LLC/SNAP-BRIDGING V
Auth. Protocol	Auto
IP Address	0.0.0.0 (0.0.0.0' means 'Obtain an IP address automatically')
Obtain DNS Automatically	✓ Enable
Primary DNS / Secondary DNS	8.8.8.8 / 8.8.4.4
MTU	1492
IPv6	✓ Enable
IPv6 Address	:: ('::' means 'Obtain an IPv6 address automatically')
Obtain IPv6 DNS Automatically	✓ Enable
Primary DNS / Secondary DNS	
Apply	

IP TV / VOD applications: The predefined WAN settings for users. Users can adopt the appropriate one base on need.

VPI/VCI: Enter the information provided by your ISP.

Username: Enter the username provided by your ISP. You can input up to 256 alphanumeric characters (case sensitive).

Password: Enter the password provided by your ISP. You can input up to 32 alphanumeric characters (case sensitive).

Service Name: This item is for identification purposes. If it is required, your ISP will provide you the necessary information. Maximum input is 32 alphanumeric characters.

Encap. method: Select the encapsulation format. Select the one provided by your ISP.

Auth. Protocol: Default is Auto. Please consult your ISP on whether to use Chap, Pap or MSCHAP.

IP Address(0.0.0.0:Auto): Your WAN IP address. Leave this at 0.0.0.0 to obtain automatically an IP address from your ISP.

Obtain DNS automatically: Click to activate DNS and to enable the system to automatically detect DNS.

Primary DNS / Secondary DNS: Enter the IP addresses of the DNS servers. The DNS servers are passed to the DHCP clients along with the IP address and the netmask.

MTU: Maximum Transmission Unit. The size of the largest datagram (excluding media-specific headers) that IP will attempt to send through the interface.

IPv6: check to enable IPv6 service. If enabled, please set the IPv6 Address, Ipv6 DNS, similar as IPv4.

IPv6	✓ Enable
IPv6 Address	:: (:::' means 'Obtain an IPv6 address automatically')
Obtain IPv6 DNS Automatically	✓ Enable
Primary DNS / Secondary DNS	

IPv6 Address: type the IPv6 address from your ISP, or get it automatically. "::" means to obtain IPv6

address automatically.

Obtain IPv6 DNS: check Automatic to obtain DNS automatically. If not, please type the exact ones in the Primary and secondary fields.

PPPoA Connection (ADSL)

PPPoA stands for Point to Point Protocol over ATM Adaptation Layer 5 (AAL5). It provides access control and billing functionality in a manner similar to dial-up services using PPP.

Configuration		
▼ WAN Port		
Parameters		
Main Port	ADSL 🔽 (Current Main Port: EWAN)	
IP TV / VOD applications	0: Default	
Protocol	PPPoA (RFC2364, PPP over AAL5)	
VPI / VCI	8 / 35	
Username	username	
Password	•••••	
Encap. method		
Auth. Protocol	Auto 🗸	
IP Address	0.0.0.0 ('0.0.0.0' means 'Obtain an IP address automatically')	
Obtain DNS Automatically	Enable	
Primary DNS / Secondary DNS	172.16.1.254 / 8.8.4.4	
MTU	1492	
IPv6	Enable	
IPv6 Address	:: ('::' means 'Obtain an IPv6 address automatically')	
Obtain IPv6 DNS Automatically	Enable	
Primary DNS / Secondary DNS		
Apply		

IP TV / VOD applications: The predefined WAN settings for users. Users can adopt the appropriate one base on need.

VPI/VCI: Enter the information provided by your ISP.

Username: Enter the username provided by your ISP. You can input up to 256 alphanumeric characters (case sensitive).

Password: Enter the password provided by your ISP. You can input up to 32 alphanumeric characters (case sensitive).

Encap. method: Select the encapsulation format. Select the one provided by your ISP.

Auth. Protocol: Default is Auto. Please consult your ISP on whether to use Chap, Pap or MSCHAP.

IP Address(0.0.0.0:Auto): Your WAN IP address. Leave the IP address as 0.0.0.0 to enable the device to automatically obtain an IP address from your ISP.

Obtain DNS automatically: Click to activate DNS and to enable the system to automatically detect DNS.

Primary DNS / Secondary DNS: Enter the IP addresses of the DNS servers. The DNS servers are passed to the DHCP clients along with the IP address and the netmask.

MTU: Maximum Transmission Unit. The size of the largest datagram (excluding media-specific headers) that IP will attempt to send through the interface.

IPv6: check to enable IPv6 service. If enabled, please set the IPv6 Address, Ipv6 DNS, similar as IPv4.

IPv6	✓ Enable
IPv6 Address	:: (:::' means 'Obtain an IPv6 address automatically')
Obtain IPv6 DNS Automatically	✓ Enable
Primary DNS / Secondary DNS	

IPv6 Address: type the IPv6 address from your ISP, or get it automatically. "::" means to obtain IPv6

address automatically.

Obtain IPv6 DNS: check Automatic to obtain DNS automatically. If not, please type the exact ones in the Primary and secondary fields.

Configuration	
▼WAN Port	
Parameters	
Main Port	ADSL 💙 (Current Main Port: EWAN)
IP TV / VOD applications	0: Default
Protocol	MPoA (RFC1483/RFC2684, Multiprotocol Encapsulation over AAL5)
VPI / VCI	8 / 35
Encap. method	LLC/SNAP-BRIDGING 🔽
IP Address	0.0.0.0 ('0.0.0.0' means 'Obtain an IP address automatically')
Netmask	255.255.255.0
Gateway	
Obtain DNS Automatically	✓ Enable
Primary DNS / Secondary DNS	172.16.1.254 / 8.8.4.4
IPv6	✓ Enable
IP/Prefix Length	:: (::' means 'Obtain an IPv6 address automatically')
IPv6 Gateway	
Obtain IPv6 DNS Automatically	✓ Enable
Primary DNS / Secondary DNS	
Apply	

IP TV / VOD applications: The predefined WAN settings for users. Users can adopt the appropriate one base on need.

VPI/VCI: Enter the VPI and VCI information provided by your ISP.

Encap. method: Select the encapsulation format. Select the one provided by your ISP.

IP Address: Your WAN IP address. If the IP is set to 0.0.0.0 (auto IP detect), both netmask and gateway may be left blank.

Netmask: User can change it to others such as 255.255.255.128. Type the netmask assigned to you by your ISP (if given).

Gateway: Enter the IP address of the default gateway.

Obtain DNS automatically: Click to activate DNS and to enable the system to automatically detect DNS.

Primary DNS / Secondary DNS: Enter the IP addresses of the DNS servers. The DNS servers are passed to the DHCP clients along with the IP address and the netmask.

IPv6: check to enable IPv6 service. If enabled, please set the IPv6 Address, Ipv6 DNS, similar as IPv4.

IPv6	✓ Enable
IP/Prefix Length	: ('::' means 'Obtain an IPv6 address automatically')
IPv6 Gateway	
Obtain IPv6 DNS Automatically	✓ Enable
Primary DNS / Secondary DNS	

IP/Prefix Length: please type the IP and the prefix length for the IPv6 address from your ISP.

IPv6 Gateway: Type the gateway to which the WAN packets are forwarded.

Obtain IPv6 DNS: check Automatic to obtain DNS automatically. If not, please type the concrete ones in the Primary and Secondary fields.

Configuration	
▼WAN Port	
Parameters	
Main Port	ADSL 👻 (Current Main Port: EWAN)
IP TV / VOD applications	0: Default
Protocol	IPoA (RFC1577, Classic IP and ARP over ATM)
VPI / VCI	8 / 35
Encap. method	LLC/ROUTING
IP Address	
Netmask	255.255.255.0
Gateway	
Obtain DNS Automatically	Enable
Primary DNS / Secondary DNS	172.16.1.254 / 8.8.4.4
Арріу	

IP TV / VOD applications: The predefined WAN settings for users. Users can adopt the appropriate one base on need.

VPI/VCI: Enter the VPI and VCI information provided by your ISP.

Encap. method: Select the encapsulation format. Select the one provided by your ISP.

IP Address: Enter your fixed IP address.

Netmask: User can change it to others such as 255.255.255.128. Type the netmask assigned to you by your ISP (if given).

Gateway: Enter the IP address of the default gateway.

Obtain DNS automatically: Click to activate DNS and to enable the system to automatically detect DNS.

Primary DNS / Secondary DNS: Enter the IP addresses of the DNS servers. The DNS servers are passed to the DHCP clients along with the IP address and the netmask.

ADSL V (Current Main Port: EWAN)
0: Default
Pure Bridge
8 / 35
LLC/SNAP-BRIDGING 🔽

IP TV / VOD applications: The predefined WAN settings for users. Users can adopt the appropriate one base on need.

VPI/VCI: Enter the VPI and VCI information provided by your ISP.

Encap. method: Select the encapsulation format. Select the one provided by your ISP.

WAN – Main Port (EWAN)

Besides using ADSL to get connected to the Internet, EWAN port of BiPAC 7800(N) can be used as an alternative to connect to Cable Modems, VDSL and fiber optic lines. This alternative not only provides faster connection to the Internet, it also provides users with more flexibility to get online.

PPPoE (EWAN)

Configuration		
▼WAN Port		
Parameters		
Main Port	EWAN 🕶 (Current Main Port: EWAN)	
Protocol	PPPoE V	
Username	username	
Password	•••••	
Service Name		
Auth. Protocol	Auto	
IP Address	0.0.0.0 ('0.0.0.0' means 'Obtain an IP address automatically')	
Obtain DNS Automatically	✓ Enable	
Primary DNS / Secondary DNS	172.16.1.254 / 8.8.4.4	
MTU	1492	
VLAN Mux	Enable	
802.1Q VLAN ID	[2 - 4095]	
IPv6	Enable	
Apply		

Username: Enter the username provided by your ISP. You can input up to 256 alphanumeric characters (case sensitive).

Password: Enter the password provided by your ISP. You can input up to 32 alphanumeric characters (case sensitive).

Service Name: This item is for identification purposes. If it is required, your ISP will provide you the necessary information. Maximum input is 32 alphanumeric characters.

Auth. Protocol: Default is Auto. Please consult your ISP on whether to use Chap, Pap or MSCHAP.

IP Address: Enter your fixed IP address.

Obtain DNS automatically: Click to activate DNS and to enable the system to automatically detect DNS.

Primary DNS / Secondary DNS: Enter the IP addresses of the DNS servers. The DNS servers are passed to the DHCP clients along with the IP address and the netmask.

MTU: Maximum Transmission Unit. The size of the largest datagram (excluding media-specific headers) that IP will attempt to send through the interface.

VLAN Mux: check whether to enable VLAN Mux function.

802.1Q VLAN ID: It is a parameter to specify the VLAN which the frame belongs. Enter the VLAN ID identification, tagged: 2-4095.

IPv6: check to enable IPv6 service. Enter IPv6 Gateway address and set IPv6 DNS as same in IPv4 mode.

IPv6	✓ Enable	
IPv6 Address	: (::' means 'Obtain an IPv6 address autom	atically')
Obtain IPv6 DNS	✓ Automatic	
Primary DNS / Secondary DNS		

IPv6 Address: type the IPv6 address from your ISP, or get it automatically. "::" means to obtain IPv6

address automatically.

Obtain IPv6 DNS: check Automatic to obtain DNS automatically. If not, please type the concrete ones in the Primary and Secondary fields.

Click Apply to confirm the settings.

Obtain IP Address Automatically (EWAN)

Configuration		
▼WAN Port		
Parameters		
Main Port	EWAN 💌 (Current Main Port: EWAN)	
Protocol	Obtain an IP Address Automatically 💌	
VLAN Mux	Enable	
802.1Q VLAN ID	[2 - 4095]	
IPv6	✓ Enable	
IPv6 Gateway		
Apply		

Select this protocol enables the device to automatically retrieve IP address.

Obtain DNS automatically: Click to activate DNS and to enable the system to automatically detect DNS.

Primary DNS / Secondary DNS: Enter the IP addresses of the DNS servers. The DNS servers are passed to the DHCP clients along with the IP address and the netmask.

VLAN Mux: check whether to enable VLAN Mux function.

802.1Q VLAN ID: It is a parameter to specify the VLAN which the frame belongs. Enter the VLAN ID identification, tagged: 2-4095.

IPv6: Check to enble the function

IPv6 Gateway: Enter the IP address of the default IPv6 gateway.

Configuration		
▼ WAN Port		
Parameters		
Main Port	EWAN 🛩 (Current Main Port: EWAN)	
Protocol	Fixed IP Address	
IP Address		
Netmask	255.255.255.0	
Gateway		
Obtain DNS Automatically	Enable	
Primary DNS / Secondary DNS	172.16.1.254 / 8.8.4.4	
VLAN Mux	Enable	
802.1Q VLAN ID	[2 - 4095]	
IPv6	Enable	
Apply		

IP Address: Enter your fixed IP address.

Netmask: User can change it to others such as 255.255.255.128. Type the netmask assigned to you by your ISP (if given).

Gateway: Enter the IP address of the default gateway.

Obtain DNS automatically: Click to activate DNS and to enable the system to automatically detect DNS.

Primary DNS / Secondary DNS: Enter the IP addresses of the DNS servers. The DNS servers are passed to the DHCP clients along with the IP address and the netmask.

VLAN Mux: check whether to enable VLAN Mux function.

802.1Q VLAN ID: It is a parameter to specify the VLAN which the frame belongs. Enter the VLAN ID identification, tagged: 2-4095.

IPv6: Check to enble the function.

IPv6	✓ Enable
IP/Prefix Length	
IPv6 Gateway	
Obtain IPv6 DNS	Automatic
Primary DNS / Secondary DNS	

IP/Prefix Length: Enter IP Address and Prefix length.

IPv6 Gateway: Enter the IP address of the default IPv6 gateway.

Primary DNS / Secondary DNS: Enter the IP addresses of the DNS servers. The DNS servers are passed to the DHCP clients along with the IP address and the netmask.

Pure Bridge (EWAN)

Configuration		
▼WAN Port		
Parameters		
Main Port	EWAN 💌 (Current Main Port: ADSL)	
Protocol	Pure Bridge	
VLAN Mux	Enable	
802.1Q VLAN ID	[2 - 4095]	
Apply		

VLAN Mux: check whether to enable VLAN Mux function.

802.1Q VLAN ID: It is a parameter to specify the VLAN which the frame belongs. Enter the VLAN ID identification, tagged: 2-4095.

WLAN (only for BiPAC 7800N)

WPA / WPA2

Configuration	
▼WLAN	
Wireless Parameters	
WLAN Service	
ESSID	wlan-ap
Hide ESSID	○ Enable ④ Disable
Regulation Domain	Australia 🗸
Channel ID	Auto
Security Parameters	
Security Mode	WPA 🗸
RADIUS / 802.1x	Enable
WPA Shared Key	
Group Key Renewal	3600 seconds
Apply Cancel	

Wireless Parameters

WLAN Service: Default setting is set to Enable. If you do not have any wireless, select Disable.

ESSID: The ESSID is the unique name of a wireless access point (AP) used to distinguish one from another. For security propose, change to a unique ID name which is already built into the router wireless interface. It is case sensitive and must not exceed 32 characters. Make sure your wireless clients have exactly the ESSID as the device in order to connect to your network.

Hide ESSID: This function enables the router to become invisible on the network. Thus, any clients using the wireless setting to search for available or specific router on the network will not be able to discover the router whose Hide ESSID function is set to enabled. The default setting is disabled.

Regulation Domain: There are seven Regulation Domains for you to choose from, including North America (N.America), Europe, France, etc. The Channel ID will be different based on this setting.

Channel ID: Select the wireless connection channel ID that you would like to use.

Note: Wireless performance may degrade if the selected channel ID is already being occupied by other AP(s).

Security Parameters

Security Mode: You can disable or enable with WPA or WEP to protect wireless network. The default mode of wireless security is **Disable**.

RADIUS/802.1x: You can disable or enable the RADIUS service.

WPA Shared Key: The key for network authentication. The input format is in character style and key size should be in the range between 8 and 63 characters.

Group Key Renewal: The period of renewal time for changing the security key automatically between wireless client and Access Point (AP). Default value is 3600 seconds.

If you want to enable the RADIUS function, check **Enable** and then do the following settings.

Security Parameters	
Security Mode	WPA 💌
RADIUS / 802.1x	✓ Enable
Group Key Renewal	3600 seconds
RADIUS Server IP Address	0.0.0
RADIUS Port	1812
RADIUS Shared Secret	
Apply Cancel	

RADIUS Server IP Address: The IP address of RADIUS authentication server.

RADIUS Server Port: The port number of RADIUS authentication server here. Default value is 1812.

RADIUS Shared Secret: The password of RADIUS authentication server.

WPA/WPA2 Pre-Shared Key

Configuration	
▼ WLAN	
Wireless Parameters	
WLAN Service	● Enable ○ Disable
ESSID	wlan-ap
Hide ESSID	O Enable O Disable
Regulation Domain	Australia 💌
Channel ID	Channel 1 (2.412 GHz)
Security Parameters	
Security Mode	WPA/WPA2-PSK 💌
WPA Shared Key	
Group Key Renewal	3600 seconds
Apply Cancel	

Wireless Parameters

WLAN Service: Default setting is set to Enable. If you do not have any wireless, select Disable.

ESSID: The ESSID is the unique name of a wireless access point (AP) used to distinguish one from another. For security propose, change to a unique ID name which is already built into the router wireless interface. It is case sensitive and must not exceed 32 characters. Make sure your wireless clients have exactly the ESSID as the device in order to connect to your network.

Hide ESSID: This function enables the router to become invisible on the network. Thus, any clients using the wireless setting to search for available or specific router on the network will not be able to discover the router whose Hide ESSID function is set to enabled. The default setting is disabled.

Regulation Domain: There are seven Regulation Domains for you to choose from, including North America (N.America), Europe, France, etc. The Channel ID will be different based on this setting.

Channel ID: Select the wireless connection channel ID that you would like to use.

Note: Wireless performance may degrade if the selected channel ID is already being occupied by other AP(s).

Security Parameters

Security Mode: You can disable or enable with WPA or WEP to protect wireless network. The default mode of wireless security is **Disable**.

WPA Shared Key: The key for network authentication. The input format is in character style and key size should be in the range between 8 and 63 characters.

Group Key Renewal: The period of renewal time for changing the security key automatically between wireless client and Access Point (AP). Default value is 3600 seconds.

WEP

Configuration	
▼ WLAN	
Wireless Parameters	
WLAN Service	● Enable ○ Disable
ESSID	wlan-ap
Hide ESSID	○ Enable ④ Disable
Regulation Domain	Australia 💌
Channel ID	Channel 1 (2.412 GHz)
Security Parameters	
Security Mode	WEP
RADIUS / 802.1x	Enable
WEP Authentication	Shared Key
Default Used WEP Key	⊙1 ○2 ○3 ○4
Passphrase (Generate Key)	WEP64 WEP128
Key 1	Hex 🗸
Key 2	Hex 🗸
Key 3	Hex 🗸
Key 4	Hex 🗸
WEP 64 - Hex: 10 Hex codes, (0~9, a~f, A~F). EX: 1 WEP 64 - ASCII: 5 ASCII characters are required. In WEP 128 - Hex: 26 Hex codes, (0~9, a~f, A~F). EX. WEP 128 - ASCII: 13 ASCII characters are required.	1aa22cc33. nsert your WEP key manually. EX: 1a3eb. 11aa22cc33dd44ee55efffe35f. J. Insert your WEP key manually. EX: 1a3e?!dbd3ert.
Apply Cancel	

Parameters

WLAN Service: Default setting is set to Enable. If you do not have any wireless, select Disable.

ESSID: The ESSID is the unique name of a wireless access point (AP) used to distinguish one from another. For security propose, change to a unique ID name which is already built into the router wireless interface. It is case sensitive and must not exceed 32 characters. Make sure your wireless clients have exactly the ESSID as the device in order to connect to your network.

Hide ESSID: This function enables the router to become invisible on the network. Thus, any clients using the wireless setting to search for available or specific router on the network will not be able to discover the router whose Hide ESSID function is set to enabled. The default setting is disabled.

Regulation Domain: There are seven Regulation Domains for you to choose from, including North America (N.America), Europe, France, etc. The Channel ID will be different based on this setting.

Channel ID: Select the wireless connection channel ID that you would like to use.

Note: Wireless performance may degrade if the selected channel ID is already being occupied by other AP(s).

Security Parameters

Security Mode: You can disable or enable with WPA or WEP to protect wireless network. The default mode of wireless security is **Disable**.

RADIUS / 802.1x: You can disable or enable the RADIUS service.

WEP Authentication: To prevent an unauthorized wireless station from accessing the data transmitted over the network, the router offers a secure data encryption, known as WEP. There are 3 options to select from: **Open System, Shared key** or **both**.

Default Used WEP Key: Select the encryption key ID; please refer to Key (1~4) below.

Passphrase: This is used to generate WEP keys automatically based upon the input string and a pre-defined algorithm in WEP64 or WEP128.

Key (1-4): Enter the key to encrypt wireless data. To allow encrypted data transmission, the WEP Encryption Key values on all wireless stations must be the same as the router. There are four keys for your selection. The input format can be either HEX style or ASCII format, 10 and 26 HEX codes or 5 and 13 ASCII codes are required for WEP64 and WEP128 respectively.

If you want to enable the RADIUS function, check **Enable** and then do the following settings.

Security Mode	WEP
RADIUS / 802.1x	✓ Enable
RADIUS Server IP Address	0.0.0
RADIUS Port	1812
RADIUS Shared Secret	
Continue	

RADIUS Server IP Address: The IP address of RADIUS authentication server.

RADIUS Server Port: The port number of RADIUS authentication server here. Default value is 1812.

RADIUS Shared Secret: The password of RADIUS authentication server.

Advanced Configuration Mode

Status

Status								
• Device I	nformation				▼Physical Po	ort Status		
Model Na	me	BIPAC 7800N			Ethernet		/	
Host Nan	ne 🕨	home.gateway			EWAN		x	
System U	lp-Time	3 Hour(s) 15 min(s)			ADSL •		x	
Current T	ime 🕨	Sat Jan 1 03:15:15 20	000		Wireless •			
Hardware	Version	Annex A					·	
Software	Version	1.06f						
MAC Addr	ress	00:04:ed:78:00:10						
LAN IPv6	Address	fe80::204:edff:fe78:10	/64					
▼WAN .	IP TV / VOD applic	ations: 0						
Port •	Protocol VPI/VCI	Operation	Connection	IP Ad	dress	Netmask	Gateway	Primary DNS
ADSL >	PPPoE 8/35		Link Down					

Device Information

Model Name: Displays the model name.

Host Name: Provide a name for the router for identification purposes. Host Name lets you change the router name.

System Up-Time: Records system up-time.

Current time: Set the current time. See the Time Zone section for more information.

Hardware Version: Device version.

Software Version: Firmware version.

MAC Address: The LAN MAC address.

LAN IPv6 Address: Show the IPv6 Address

Port Status

Port Status: User can look up to see if they are connected to Ethernet, EWAN, ADSL and Wireless.

WAN

Port: Name of the WAN connection.

Protocol VPI/VCI: Virtual Path Identifier and Virtual Channel Identifier

Operation: The current status in WAN interface.

Connection: The current connection status.

IP Address: WAN port IP address.

Netmask: WAN port IP subnet mask.Gateway: The IP address of the default gateway.

Primary DNS: The IP address of the primary DNS server.

ADSL

Status	
▼ADSL Status	
Parameters	
DSP Firmware Version	A2pB022g.d20h
DMT Status	No Defect
Operational Mode •	G.DMT
Upstream	960
Downstream	8000
SNR Margin(Upstream)	6.0
SNR Margin(Downstream)	18.8
Line Attenuation(Upstream)	0.0
Line Attenuation(Downstream)	0.0
Refresh	

DSP Firmware Version: DSP code version.

DMT Status: Current DMT Status.

Operational Mode: Display the ADSL state when the connect mode is set to AUTO.

Upstream: Upstream rate.

Downstream: Downstream rate.

SNR Margin (Upstream): This shows the SNR margin for upstream rate.

SNR Margin (Downstream): This shows the SNR margin for downstream rate.

Line Attenuation (Upstream): This is attenuation of signal in upstream.

Line Attenuation (Downstream): This is attenuation of signal in downstream.

WAN Statistics

Status									ł	
▼WAN Statistics										
Interface	Drotocol		Received	Received			Transmit	Transmitted		
Intenace	Protocor	VPI/VCI	Bytes	Pkts	Errs	Drops	Bytes	Pkts	Errs	Drops
ppp_0_8_35_1	PPPoE	8/35	622207	1113	0	0	97679	1104	0	0
Refresh										

Protocol: Service name that is used for connection.

VPI/VCI: It is provided by ISP.

Received: Include received Bytes, Pkts, Errs and Drops.

Transmitted: Include transmitted Bytes, Pkts, Errs and Drops.

ARP

This table stores mapping information that the device uses to find the Layer 2 Media Access Control (MAC) address that corresponds to the Layer 3 IP address of the device via the Address Resolution Protocol (ARP) feature.

Status			
▼ARP Table			
Wired & Wireless			
IP Address	MAC Address	Interface	Static ARP
192.168.1.1	00:22:64:1B:6F:FD	LAN	No
Neighbor Cache Table			
IPv6 address		MAC Address	Interface
fe80::d160:5adb:9009:87ae		00:22:64:1b:6f:fd	br0
2000:1211:1007:7dca:d0b	d:bc5e:3bed:889b	00:22:64:1b:6f.fd	br0

ARP Table

IP Address: Shows the IP Address of the device that the MAC address maps to.

MAC Address: Shows the MAC address that is corresponded to the IP address of the device it is mapped to.

Interface: The interface name (on the router) that this IP address connects to.

Static ARP: Shows the status of static ARP.

Neighbor Cache Table

IPv6 address: Shows the IPv6 Address of the device that the MAC address maps to.

MAC Address: Shows the MAC address that is corresponded to the IPv6 address of the device it is

mapped to.

Device: here refers to the physical interface, it is a concept to identify Clients from LAN or WAN. For example, the Clients in LAN, here displays "br0".

DHCP

This Table lists the DHCP lease information for all IP addresses assigned by the DHCP server in the device.

Status			
▼DHCP Table			
Leased Table			
IP Address 🕨	MAC Address	Client Host Name	Register Information
192.168.1.100	00:21:5D:A7:06:64		Remains 35
192.168.1.101	00:05:5D:71:92:6B	chris-7c4c197a4	Remains 23:59:47

IP Address: This is the IP address that is assigned to the host with this MAC address.

MAC Address: The MAC Address of internal dhcp client host.

Client Host Name: The Host Name of internal dhcp client.

Register Information: Shows the information provided during registration.

System Log

Display system logs accumulated up to the present time. You can trace its historical information with this function.

em Log		
nt Time : Sat Jan 1 08:	15:05 2000	
Jan 1 00:00:27	user kernel: eth0: MAC Address: 00:04:ED:78:01:D0	^
Jan 1 00:00:27	user kernel: Broadcom BCM6358A1 Ethernet Network Device v0.3 Nov 20 2008	
16:32:44		
Jan 1 00:00:27	user kernel: Config Ethernet Switch Through MDIO Pseudo PHY Interface	
Jan 1 00:00:28	user kernel: ethsw: found bcm5395!	
Jan 1 00:00:28	user kernel: dgasp: kerSysRegisterDyingGaspHandler: eth1 registered	
Jan 1 00:00:28	user kernel: eth1: MAC Address: 00:04:ED:78:01:D0	
Jan 1 00:00:28	user kernel: rt2880_iNIC: falsely claims to have parameter bridge	
Jan 1 00:00:28	user kernel: RT2880 iNIC: 802.11n WLAN PCI driver v1.1.7.0 (Feb 15, 2008)	
Jan 1 00:00:28	user kernel: RT2880 iNIC: pci dev 0000:00:01.0 (id 1814:0801 rev 00)	
Jan 1 00:00:28	user kernel: PCI: Enabling device 0000:00:01.0 (0000 -> 0002)	
Jan 1 00:00:28	user kernel: rt->regs = b0000000	
Jan 1 00:00:28	user kernel: ra0: Ralink iNIC at 0xb000000, 00:00:00:00:00:00, IRQ 39	
Jan 1 00:00:28	user kernel: PCI: Setting latency timer of device 0000:00:01.0 to 64	
Jan 1 00:00:28	user kernel: ===> Get MAC from iNIC	
Jan 1 00:00:28	user kernel: ========= Init Thread ====================================	
Jan 1 00:00:28	user kernel: RacfgTaskThread pid = 74	
Jan 1 00:00:28	user kernel: RacfgBacklogThread pid = 75	
Jan 1 00:00:28	user kernel: eth1 Link UP.	
Jan 1 00:00:28	user kernel: BcmAdsl_Initialize=0xC005E3C8, g_pFnNotifyCallback=0xC0077294	~

Refresh: Click to update the system log.

Clear: Click to clear the current log from the screen.

Firewall Log

Firewall Log displays a log that contains information of any unexpected actions that occur to your firewall settings.

Status			
▼Firewall Log			
Current Time : Sat J	an 1 02:26:40 2000		
Refresh Clear]		

UPnP Portmap

This section lists all the established port-mapping using UPnP (Universal Plug and Play). See the Advanced section of this manual for more details on UPnP and the router UPnP configuration options.

Status				
▼ UPnP Portmap				
Table				
Name	Protocol	External Port	Internal Port	IP Address
PPTP Satus

PPTP S	erver					
Name	Enable	Status	Connection Type	Peer Network	Conne	cted By
WinXP	\checkmark	Connected	Remote Access		172.16	.1.103
• PPTP CI	ient					
Name	En	able	Connection Type		Status	Clien

PPTP Client

Name: the name for your PPTP Client connection.

Enable: Whether the PPTP connection is currently Enable or not.

Connection Type: Whether the Connection type is Remote Access or LAN to LAN.

Status: Displays Not Connected or Connected.

Client IP: Assigned by PPTP server.

PPTP Server

Name: The name you assigned to the particular PPTP entry.

Enable: Whether the PPTP connection is currently Enable or Disable.

Status: Whether the PPTP is Active, Inactive or Disable.

Connection Type: Whether the Connection type is Remote Access or LAN to LAN.

Peer Network: The Remote subnet for LAN to LAN as connection type.

Connect by: The remote address when connected.

Action: Manually drop the tunnel.

Configuration

When you click this item, the column will expand to display the sub-items that will allow you to further configure your GPON router.

LAN, WAN, System, Firewall, QoS, Virtual Server, Wake on LAN, Certificate, Time Schedule and Advanced.

The function of each configuration sub-item is described in the following sections.

LAN

A Local Area Network (LAN) is a shared communication system network where many computers are connected. This type of network is area defined and is usually limited to a confined region within a building or just within the same storey of a building. There are 5 items within the LAN section: Ethernet, IP Alias, IPv6 Autofconig, Wireless (7800N only), Wireless Security (7800N only), WPS(7800N only) and DHCP Server.

Ethernet

The router supports more than one Ethernet IP addresses in the LAN, and with distinct LAN subnets through which you can access the Internet at the same time. Users usually only have one subnet in their LAN. The default IP address for the router is 192.168.1.254.

IP Address: The default IP on this router.

Configuration		
▼ Ethernet		
Parameters		
IP Address	192.168.1.254	
Netmask	255.255.255.0	
RIP	Disable 🗸	
Apply Cancel		

Netmask: The default subnet mask on this router.

RIP: RIP v1, RIP v2 & RIP v1+v2.

Click Apply to confirm the settings.

IP Alias

This function allows the addition an IP alias to the network interface. This further allows user the flexibility to assign a specific function to use this IP.

Configuration	
▼IP Alias	
Parameters	
IP Address	
Netmask	
Apply Cancel	

IP Address: Enter the IP address to be added to the network.

Netmask: Specify a subnet mask for the IP to be added.

Click Apply to confirm the settings.

IPv6 Autoconfig

The IPv6 address composes of two parts, thus, the prefix and the interface ID.

There are two ways to dynamically configure IPv6 address on hosts. One is statefull configuration, for example using DHCPv6 (which resembles its counterpart DHCP in IPv4.) In the stateful autoconfiguration model, hosts obtain interface addresses and/or configuration information and parameters from a DHCPv6 server. The Server maintains a database that keeps track of which addresses have been assigned to which hosts.

The second way is stateless configuration. Stateless auto-configuration requires no manual configuration of hosts, minimal (if any) configuration of routers, and no additional servers. The stateless mechanism allows a host to generate its own addresses using a combination of locally available information (MAC address) and information (prefix) advertised by routers. Routers advertise prefixes that identify the subnet(s) associated with a link, while hosts generate an "interface identifier" that uniquely identifies an interface on a subnet. An address is formed by combining the two. When using stateless configuration, you needn't configure anything on the client.

Configuration		
▼IPv6 Autoconfig		
Parameters		
Static LAN IPv6 Address Configuration		
LAN IPv6 Address	fe80::204:edff.fe78:10/64	
Interface Address / Prefix Length		
IPv6 LAN Applications		
DHCPv6 Server	Enable	
DHCPv6 Server Type	Stateless ○ Stateful	
Start interface ID	0:0:0:2	
End interface ID	0:0:0:254	
Leased Time (hour)	24	
Issue Router Advertisements	Enable	
Apply Cancel		

Static LAN IPv6 Address Configuration

Interface Address / Prefix Length: enter the static LAN IPv6 address, we suggest leave the field empty because when setted wrong, it will result in LAN devices not being able to access other IPv6 device through internet. Router will take the same WAN's prefix to LAN side if the field is empty.

IPv6 LAN application

DHCPv6 Server: check whether to enable DHCPv6 server.

DHCPv6 Server Type: select Stateless or Stateful. When DHCPv6 is enabled, this parameter is available. Stateless: if selected, the PCs in LAN are configured through RA mode, thus, the PCs in LAN are configured through RA mode, to obtain the prefix message and generate an address using a combination of locally available information (MAC address) and information (prefix) advertised by routers, but they can obtain such information like DNS from DHCPv6 Server. Stateful: if selected, the PCs in LAN will be configured like in IPv4 mode, thus obtain addresses and DNS information

from DHCPv6 server.

Start interface ID: enter the start interface ID. The IPv6 address composed of two parts, thus, the prefix and the interface ID. Interface is like the Host ID compared to IPv4.

End interface ID: enter the end interface ID.

Note: Interface ID does NOT support ZERO COMPRESSION "::". Please enter the complete information.

For example: Please enter "0:0:0:2" instead of "::2".

Leased Time (hour): the leased time, similar to leased time in DHCPv4, is a time limit assigned to clients, when expires, the assigned ID will be recycled and reassigned.

Issue Router Advertisement: check whether to enable issue Router Advertisement feature. It is to send Router Advertisement messages periodically. Router will multicast the v6 Prefix information (similar to v4 network number 192.168.1.0) to all LAN devices if the field is enabled. We suggest enabling this field.

Wireless (only for BiPAC 7800N)

▼Wireless				
Parameters				
WLAN Service				
Time Schedule	1. Always On 🔽 🖸 2. TimeSlot1 🔽			
Mode	802.11g + n 🗸			
ESSID	wlan-ap			
Hide ESSID	○ Enable ④ Disable			
Regulation Domain	Australia 💌			
Channel ID	Channel 1 (2.412 GHz)			
Channel Width	20/40MHZ 💌			
Tx Power Level	100 (0 ~ 100)			
AP MAC Address	00:04:ED:AC:78:85			
AP Firmware Version	2.2.0.3			
WPS Service	○ Enable			
WPS State	Configured Our Output			
WMM	○ Enable O Disable			
Wireless Multicast Forwarding	○ Enable ④ Disable			
Wireless Multicast Rate 30 VMbps				
Wireless Distribution System (WDS)				
WDS Service	O Enable O Disable			
AES Key	(Empty means follow AP settings.)			
Peer WDS MAC address	1 2			
	3 4			
Apply Cancel Security settings >				

Parameters

WLAN Service: Default setting is set to Enable. If you do not have any wireless, select Disable. Time Schedule:

Time Schedule: A self defined time period. You may specify a time schedule for your prioritization policy.

Here we provide two groups of Time Schedule setting. You can flexibly set the time you want the wireless connection works.

If you select Always On in group1, then the group2 is disabled.

While if you select any other item from the group1 drop-down menu, the group2 will be activated.

Select the timeslot you want, then the wireless will work according to the time of the two time schedule settings. You can set two timeslots, let wireless works to the two timeslots time you set.

For example: you want your wireless to work at 08:00-18:00 Sunday and 01:00-02:00 Monday, you

can set like this:

TimeSlot1	Smtwtfs	08:00	18:00
TimeSlot2	sMtwtfs	01:00	02:00
	the time	solts	
Time Schedule	1. TimeSI	ot1 💌 🗹 2. TimeSlo	t2 🗸

setting

For timeslots setup and detail, refer to Time Schedule section.

Mode: The default setting is 802.11g+n. If you do not know or have both 11g and 11b devices in your network, then keep the default in mixed mode. From the drop-down manual, you can select 802.11g if you have only 11g card. If you have only 11b card, then select 802.11b. And if you have 11n card, you can select 802.11n.

ESSID: The ESSID is the unique name of a wireless access point (AP) used to distinguish one from another. For security propose, change to a unique ID name which is already built into the router wireless interface. It is case sensitive and must not exceed 32 characters. Make sure your wireless clients have exactly the ESSID as the device in order to connect to your network.

Hide ESSID: This function enables the router to become invisible on the network. Thus, any clients using the wireless setting to search for available or specific router on the network will not be able to discover the router whose Hide ESSID function is set to enabled. The default setting is disabled.

Regulation Domain: There are seven Regulation Domains for you to choose from, including North America (N.America), Europe, France, etc. The Channel ID will be different based on this setting.

Channel ID: Select the wireless connection channel ID that you would like to use.

Note: Wireless performance may degrade if the selected channel ID is already being occupied by other AP(s).

Channel width: Select either 20 MHz or 20/40 MHz for the channel bandwidth. The higher the bandwidth the better the performance will be.

TX PowerLevel: It is a function that enhances the wireless transmitting signal strength. User may adjust this power level from minimum 0 up to maximum 100.

Note: The Power Level maybe different in each access network user premise environment, choose the most suitable level for your network.

AP MAC Address: It is a unique hardware address of the Access Point.

AP Firmware Version: The Access Point firmware version.

WPS Service: Select Enable if you would like to activate WPS service.

WPS State: This column allows you to set the status of the device wireless setting whether it has been configured or unconfigured. For WPS configuration please refer to the section on **Wi-Fi Network Setup** for detail.

WMM: This feature is used to control the prioritization of traffic according to 4 Access categories:

Voice, Video, Best Effort and Background. Default is set to disable.

Wireless Multicast Forwarding: select Enable to enbale wireless multicasr forwarding feature. Then you can set the wireless multicast rate to give control to wireless multicast.

Wireless Multicast Rate: specifies the rate at which multicast packets are transmitted by the access point on your wireless network. Specifying a high multicast rate may improve performance of multicast features.

Wireless Distribution System (WDS)

It is a wireless access point mode that enables wireless link and communication with other access points. It is easy to install simply by defining the peer's MAC address of the connected AP. WDS takes advantages of the cost saving and flexibility which no extra wireless client device is required to bridge between two access points and extending an existing wired or wireless infrastructure network to create a larger network. It can connect up to 4 wireless APs for extending cover range at the same time.

In addition, WDS also enhances its link connection security mode. Key encryption and channel must be the same for both access points.

WDS Service: The default setting is **Disabled.** Check **Enable** radio button to activate this function.

- 1. Peer WDS MAC Address: It is the associated AP's MAC Address. It is important that your peer's AP must include your MAC address in order to acknowledge and communicate with each other.
- 2. Peer WDS MAC Address: It is the second associated AP's MAC Address.
- 3. Peer WDS MAC Address: It is the third associated AP's MAC Address.
- 4. Peer WDS MAC Address: It is the fourth associated AP's MAC Address.

Note: For MAC Address, the format can be: xx:xx:xx:xx:xx or xx-xx-xx-xx-xx.

Click Apply to confirm the settings.

You can click Security settings link next to Cancel button to go to Wireless Security screen (see **Wireless Security** section).

Wireless Security (only for BiPAC 7800N)

You can disable or enable wireless security with WPA or WEP for protecting wireless network. The default mode of wireless security is disabled.

Configuration		
▼Wireless Security		
Parameters		
Security Mode	Disable 🗸	
Apply Cancel		

WPA / WPA2

Configuration		
▼Wireless Security		
Parameters		
Security Mode	WPA 🗸	
RADIUS / 802.1x	Enable	
WPA Algorithms	AES 🗸	
WPA Shared Key		
Group Key Renewal	3600 seconds	
Apply Cancel		

WPA/WPA2 Pre-Shared Key

Configuration		
▼Wireless Security		
Parameters		
Security Mode	WPA/WPA2-PSK	
WPA Algorithms	AES 🗸	
WPA Shared Key		
Group Key Renewal	3600 seconds	
Apply Cancel		

RADIUS/802.1x:Whether to enable RADIUS function or not (For WPA/WPA2/WEP encryption).

Security Mode: You can choose the type of security mode you want to apply from the drop down menu.

WPA Algorithms: There are 3 types of the WPA-PSK, WPA2-PSK & WPA/WPA2-PSK. The WPA-PSK adapts the TKIP (Temporal Key Integrity Protocol) encrypted algorithms, which incorporates Message Integrity Code (MIC) to provide protection against hackers. The WPA2-PSK adapts CCMP (Cipher Block Chaining Message Authentication Code Protocol) of the AES (Advanced Encryption Security) algorithms.

WPA Shared Key: The key for network authentication. The input format is in character style and key size should be in the range between 8 and 63 characters.

Group Key Renewal: The period of renewal time for changing the security key automatically

between wireless client and Access Point (AP). Default value is 3600 seconds.

Click Apply to confirm the settings.

WEP

Configuration		
▼Wireless Security		
Parameters		
Security Mode	WEP	
RADIUS / 802.1x	Enable	
WEP Authentication	Shared Key 🗸	
Default Used WEP Key		
Passphrase (Generate Key)	WEP64 WEP128	
Key 1	Hex 🗸	
Key 2	Hex 🗸	
Key 3	Hex 🗸	
Key 4	Hex 🗸	
WEP 64 - Hex: 10 Hex codes, (0~9, a~f, A~F). EX. 11aa22cc33. WEP 64 - ASCII: 5 ASCII characters are required. Insert your WEP key manually. EX: 1a3eb. WEP 128 - Hex: 26 Hex codes, (0~9, a~f, A~F). EX. 11aa22cc33dd44ee55efffe35f. WEP 128 - ASCII: 13 ASCII characters are required. Insert your WEP key manually. EX: 1a3e?!dbd3ert.		
Apply Cancel		

RADIUS / 802.1x: Whether to enable RADIUS / 802.1x.

WEP Authentication: To prevent unauthorized wireless stations from accessing data transmitted over the network, the router offers secure data encryption, known as WEP. There are 3 options to select from: **Open System, Shared key** or **both**.

Default Used WEP Key: Select the encryption key ID; please refer to Key (1~4) below.

Passphrase: This is used to generate WEP keys automatically based upon the input string and a pre-defined algorithm in WEP64 or WEP128.

Key (1-4): Enter the key to encrypt wireless data. To allow encrypted data transmission, the WEP Encryption Key values on all wireless stations must be the same as the router. There are four keys for your selection. The input format can be either HEX style or ASCII format, 10 and 26 HEX codes or 5 and 13 ASCII codes are required for WEP64 and WEP128 respectively.

Click Apply to confirm the settings.

Note: For information about settling Radius/802.1x, please refer to **WLAN** setup section.

WPS (only for BiPAC 7800N)

WPS (WiFi Protected Setup) feature is a standard protocol created by Wi-Fi Alliance. This feature greatly simplifies the steps needed to create a Wi-Fi networks for a residential or an office setting. WPS supports 2 types of configuration methods which are commonly known among consumers: **PIN Method & PBC Method**.

Configuration		
▼W PS		
Parameters		
WPS Service	C Enable 💿 Disable	
Role	Registrar Enrollee	
WPS PIN	24490047	
Enrollee's PIN		
Start Cancel		

Wi-Fi Network Setup (only for BiPAC 7800N)

PIN Method: Configure AP as Registrar

1. Jot down the client's Pin (eg. 16837546).

Configuration	
▼WPS	
Parameters	
WPS Service	Enable Disable Disable
Role	Registrar C Enrollee Enroll
WPS PIN	25879810
Enrollee's PIN	16837546
Start Cancel	

- 2. Enter the Enrollee's PIN number and then press Start.
- 3. Launch the wireless client's WPS utility (eg. Ralink Utility). Set the Config Mode as Enrollee, press the WPS button on the top bar, select the AP (eg. wlan-ap) from the WPS AP List column. Then press the PIN button located on the middle left of the page to run the scan.

4	Profile	Network	्रि Advanced	Statistics	with the second	Ø WPS	Radio On/	Off About
			w	PS AP List				
ID	: 0×0000	wlan-ap			00-1D-92-C0-13-CD	1	*	Rescan Information
ID	:	wlan-ap		III	00-04-ED-00-00-01	1		Pin Code
			WPS	Profile List —				Config Mode
•							•	Connect
	<u>pin</u> P <u>B</u> C	WPS Associate I	E WPS st	tatus is disconne	Progress >> 0%			Rotate Disconnect Export Profile Delete
	Status	>> Disconnected				Link Q	uality >> 0%	
	Extra Info	>>				Signal Str	ength 1 >> 0%	
	Channel	>>				Signal Str	ength 2 >> 0%	
	Authentication	>>				Noise St	rength >> 0%	
	Encryption Network Type	>>			Transmit			
	IP Address	>>			Link Speed >>		Max	
	Sub Mask Default Gateway	>>			Throughput >>		0.000 Kbps	
		——— нт ——			Receive		Max	
	BW >>n/a GI >> n/a	MCS>> n/a	SNRO >> n/a SNR1 >> n/a	1	Throughput >>		0.000 Kbps	

4. The client's SSID and security setting will now be configured to match the SSID and security setting of the registrar.

4	Profile	لمبل Networ	rk A	dvanced	Statistics		Ø WPS	Radio On/O	Off About
				wi	PS AP List				
ID :		,	wlan-ap			00-1D-92-C0-13-0	CD 1	*	Rescan Information
ID:			wlan-ap			00-04-ED-38-F7-2	2E 1	T	Pin Code
•					III			•	16837546 Renew
				WPS	Profile List				Config Mode
🕨 wla	n-ap								Enrollee
									Detail
•	_	_			m			•	Connect
and the second second	PIN	WPS Asso	ociate IE			Progress >> 10	10%		Rotate
in the second second	P <u>B</u> C	WPS Prol	be IE	PIN - G	et WPS profile su	uccessfully.			Disconnect
									Export Profile
									Delete
	Status	>> wlan-ap) <> 00-1	D-92-C0-13-CI	D		Link Q	uality >> 100%	
	Extra Info	>> Link is	Up [TxPow	er:100%]			Signal St	rength 1 >> 64%	
	Channel	>> 1 <> 2	2412 MHz;	central chann	el:3		Signal St	rength 2 >> 34%	
	Authentication	>> Open					Noise S	trength >> 26%	
	Encryption	>> NONE							
	Network Type	>> Infrast	ructure			Transmit			
	IP Address	>> 192.168	8.1.100			Link Speed >>	> 270.0 Mbps	Max	
	Sub Mask	>> 255.255	5.255.0			Throughput >	> 5.600 Kbps	29 424	
De	efault Gateway	>> 192.168	8.1.254					Kbps	
_		— н	п ——			Receive		May	
	BW >>40			SNR0 >> 19		Link Speed >	> 54.0 Mbps	max	
	GI >> long	MCS >>	15	SNR1 >> n/a		Throughput >	>>81.608 Kbps	146.840 Kbps	

PIN Method: Configure AP as Enrollee

- 1. In the WPS configuration page, change the Role to Enrollee. Then press Start.
- 2. Jot down the WPS PIN (eg. 25879810).

Configuration				
▼WPS				
Parameters				
WPS Service				
Role	◎ Registrar			
WPS PIN	25879810			
Mode	PIN			
Start Cancel				

3. Launch the wireless client's WPS utility (eg. Ralink Utility). Set the Config Mode as Registrar. Enter the PIN number in the PIN Code column then choose the correct AP (eg. wlan-ap) from the WPS AP List section before pressing the PIN button to run the scan.

•	Profile	Letwork	ැරි Advanced	Statistics	with the second	Ø WPS	Radio On/Off	About 🔿
			w	PS AP List				
10): 0x0000	wlan-a	p		00-1D-92-C0-13-CD	1	A	Rescan
10):	D2-VPI	N		00-1B-11-E4-DA-D5	7	• •	Pin Code
•							▶ 2	5879810 Renew
			WPS	Profile List			[Config Mode
	ExRegNWEA4036					-		Registrar 🔻
								Detail
•							•	Connect
-	<u>P</u> IN	WPS Associate	IE		Progress >> 0%			Rotate
and the second	P <u>B</u> C	WPS Probe IE						Disconnect
	Status	>> Disconnected	I			Link (Quality >> 0%	
	Extra Info	>>				Signal St	rength 1 >> 0%	
	Channel	>>				Signal St	trength 2 >> 0%	
	Authentication	>>				NOISE 2	trength >> 0%	
	Network Type	>>			Transmit			
	IP Address	>>			Link Speed >>		Max	
	Sub Mask	>>			Three has to a			
	Default Gateway	>>			inroughput >>		0.000 Kbps	
					Receive		порз	
		—— HI —			Link Speed >>		Max	
	BW >>n/a GI >> n/a	MCS >> n/a	SNRO>> n/a SNR1>> n/a	1	Throughput >>		0.000 Kbps	

4. The router's (AP's) SSID and security setting will now be configured to match the SSID and security setting of the registrar.

4	Profile	L Network	Advanced	Statistics	Gos WMM	Ø WPS	Radio On/Ot	ff About
			w	PS AP List				
10	D:	ExReg	NWEA4036		00-1D-92-C0-13-CE) 1	P ^	Rescan Information
10	D:	wlan-a	ар		00-04-ED-38-F7-2E	1	-	Pin Code
							•	25879810 Renew
			WPS	Profile List				Config Mode
	ExRegNWEA4036					9		Registrar 🔻
								Detail
<				III			•	Connect
-	<u>P</u> IN	WPS Associate	e IE		Progress >> 100	8		Rotate
in the second	P <u>B</u> C	WPS Probe IE	PIN - G	Get WPS profile su	Disconnect			
								Export Profile
	Status	>> ExRegNWEA4	1036 <> 00-1D-92	-C0-13-CD		Link Q	uality >> 100%	
	Extra Info	>> Link is Up [T>	(Power:100%]			Signal St	rength 1 >> 65%	
	Channel	>> 1 <> 2412 N	MHz; central chann	iel : 3		Signal St	rength 2 >> 39%	
	Authentication	>> WPA2-PSK				Noise S	trength >> 26%	
	Encryption	>> AES						
	Network Type	>> Infrastructu	re		Transmit			
			0		Link Considers	2.42.0 Mbas	Max	
	IP Address	>> 192.168.1.10	0		Link Speed >>	243.0 Mbps		
	IP Address Sub Mask	>> 192.168.1.10 >> 255.255.255.	.0		Throughput >>	0.000 Kbps	5 392	
	IP Address Sub Mask Default Gateway	>> 192.168.1.10 >> 255.255.255. >> 192.168.1.25	.0 54		Throughput >>	0.000 Kbps	5.392 Kbps	
	IP Address Sub Mask Default Gateway	>> 192.168.1.10 >> 255.255.255. >> 192.168.1.25	.0 54		Throughput >> Receive	0.000 Kbps	5.392 Kbps	
	IP Address Sub Mask Default Gateway	 >> 192.168.1.10 >> 255.255.255. >> 192.168.1.25 	.0 54		Throughput >> Receive Link Speed >>	0.000 Kbps 40.5 Mbps	5.392 Kbps Max	
	IP Address Sub Mask Default Gateway BW >>40	>> 192.168.1.10 >> 255.255.255. >> 192.168.1.25 HT	.0 54 SNR0 >> 20		Link Speed >> Throughput >> Receive Link Speed >> Throughput >>	40.5 Mbps 98.612 Kbps	5.392 Kbps Max 118.432	

5. Now to make sure that the setup is correctly done, cross check to see if the SSID and the security setting of the registrar setting match with the parameters found on both Wireless Configuration and Wireless Security Configuration page.

4	Profile	Network	کې Advan	ced Stati	istics W		Ø WPS	Radio On/	Off About
				WPS AP List	t ———				
ID:		wt	an-ap		00-1D-	92-C0-13-CD)	1	Rescan
ID:		wt	an-ap		00-04-	ED-22-22-23		1 *	Pin Code
•								•	25879810 Renew
				 WPS Profile Li 	ist —				Config Mode
Ext	RegNWEA4036						7		Registrar 💌
									Detail
				III				4	Connect
-	<u>P</u> IN	WPS Assoc	iate IE		Pro	ogress >> 0%			Rotate
and the second second	P <u>B</u> C	WPS Probe	E	WPS status is d	isconnected		Disconnect		
									Export Profile
		SSID >>	ExRegNWEA4	036					
		RSSID >>	, 00-00-00-00-	00-00					
	Authentica	ation Type >>	WPA2-PSK	_	Encryption Ty	pe >> AES		-	
	к	(ey Length >>	5	Ţ	Key Ind	ex >> 1		~	
	К	ey Material >>	811B5B9F340	3DCB08BA73BF3	E4787581C37DC4	4BDD147C4E6	52526D4E8C	:39DBF78	
			Show Pass	word					
				ОК		Cancel			

Configuration

-		-	
	-		
_	5	-	

▼Wireless	
Parameters	
WLAN Service	● Enable ○ Disable
Time Schedule	1. Always On 💌 🗌 2. TimeSlot1 🔽
Mode	802.11g + n 🗸
ESSID	wlan-ap
Hide ESSID	○ Enable ④ Disable
Regulation Domain	N.America 🗸
Channel ID	Channel 1 (2.412 GHz) 🗸
Channel Width	20/40MHZ 🗸
Tx Power Level	100 (0 ~ 100)
AP MAC Address	00:1D:92:C0:13:CD
AP Firmware Version	2.2.0.3
WPS Service	● Enable ○ Disable
WPS State	Configured Outconfigured
WMM	○ Enable ④ Disable
Wireless Multicast Forwarding	○ Enable ④ Disable
Wireless Multicast Rate	30 VMbps
Wireless Distribution System (WDS)	
WDS Service	O Enable O Disable
Peer WDS MAC address	1. 2. 3. 4.
Apply Cancel Security settings •	

▼Wireless Security	
Parameters	
Security Mode	WPA2 Pre-Shared Key
WPA Algorithms	AES -
WPA Shared Key	811B5B9F3403DCB08
Group Key Renewal	3600 seconds
Apply Cancel	

PBC Method:

- 1. Press the PBC button of the AP.
- 2. Launch the wireless client's WPS Utility (eg. Ralink Utility). Set the Config Mode as Enrollee. Then press the WPS button and choose the correct AP (eg. wlan-ap) from the WPS AP List section before pressing the PBC button to run the scan.

•	Profile	لللل Network	ک Advanced	Statistics	Gos WMM	Ø WPS	Radio On/Ot	ff About
			WP	S AP List				
ID :		wlan-ap			00-04-ED-00-00-0	1 1	^	Rescan Information
ID :	0x0004	wlan-ap			00-1D-92-C0-13-C	D 1	-	Pin Code
•							•	16837546 Renew
			WPS I	Profile List				Config Mode
								Enrollee 🔻
								Detail
•		_		III			•	Connect
and the second second	PIN	WPS Associate II	E		Progress >> 0	%		Rotate
and the second	P <u>B</u> C	WPS Probe IE	WPS sta	atus is disconne	ted			Disconnect
								Export Profile
								Delete
	Status	>> Disconnected				Link C	Quality >> 0%	
	Extra Info	>>				Signal St	rength 1 >> 0%	
	Channel	>>				Signal St	rength 2 >> 0%	
	Authentication	>>				Noise S	trength >> 0%	
	Encryption	>>						
	Network Type	>>			Transmit —			
	IP Address	>>			Link Speed >>	•	Max	
	Sub Mask	>>			Throughput >>	<u>,</u>	0.000	
0	efault Gateway	>>			Throughput 22	-	8.800 Kbps	
					Receive			
		HT			Link Speed >:	>	Max	and the second second
	BW >>n/a		SNRO >> n/a		Throughout		147 408	
	GI >> n/a	MCS >> n/a	SNR1 >> n/a		inrougnput >	2	Kbps	

3. When the PBC button is pushed, a wireless communication will be established between your router and the PC. The client's SSID and security setting will now be configured to match the SSID and security setting of the router.

4	P	Network	ر Advanced	Statistics		Ø WPS	Radio On/Off	About
			w	PS AP List				
ID :		wlan-a	ар		00-1D-92-C0-13-C	CD 1	^	Rescan Information
1D:		wlan-a	ap WPS	III Profile List	00-04-ED-38-F7-2	E 1		16837546 Renew Config Mode
<	<u>P</u> IN	WPS Associate	e IE		Progress >> 10	0%	•	Detail. Connect Rotate
	PBC	WPS Probe IE	PBC - C	Get WPS profile s	uccessfully.			Disconnect Export Profile Delete,
	Status	>> wlan-ap <>	00-1D-92-C0-13-CI	D		Link Q	uality >> 100%	
	Extra Info	>> Link is Up [T:	xPower:100%]			Signal St	rength 1 >> 60%	
	Channel	>> 1 <> 2412 M	AHz; central chann	iel:3		Signal St	rength 2 >> 44%	
A	uthentication	>> Open				Noise S	trength >> 26%	
De	Encryption Network Type IP Address Sub Mask fault Gateway	>> NONE Infrastructu >> 192.168.1.10 >> 255.255.255 >> 192.168.1.25	re 00 .0 54		Transmit Link Speed >> Throughput >	 243.0 Mbps 0.192 Kbps 	Max 37.696 Kbps	
_	BW >> 40 GI >> long	HT MCS >> 14	SNRO >> 20 SNR1 >> n/a		Receive Link Speed > Throughput >	> 81.0 Mbps >>93.732 Kbps	Max 1.798 Mbps	

Wi-Fi Network Setup with Windows Vista WCN:

- 1. Jot down the AP PIN from the Web (eg. 25879810).
- 2. Access the Wireless configuration of the web GUI. Enable WPS service, set the WPS State to Unconfigured and then click Apply.

Configuration					
▼ Wireless					
Parameters					
WLAN Service	● Enable ○ Disable				
Time Schedule	1. Always On 👻 🗌 2. TimeSlot1 👻				
Mode	802.11g + n 🗸				
ESSID	wlan-ap				
Hide ESSID	○ Enable ④ Disable				
Regulation Domain	N.America 🗸				
Channel ID	Channel 1 (2.412 GHz)				
Channel Width	20/40MHZ 🗸				
Tx Power Level	100 (0 ~ 100)				
AP MAC Address	00:1D:92:C0:13:CD				
AP Firmware Version	2.2.0.3				
WPS Service	● Enable ○ Disable				
WPS State	Configured Outconfigured				
WMM	○ Enable ④ Disable				
Wireless Multicast Forwarding	○ Enable ④ Disable				
Wireless Multicast Rate	30 Mbps				
Wireless Distribution System (WDS)					
WDS Service	C Enable O Disable				
Peer WDS MAC address	1. 2. 3. 4.				
Apply Cancel Security settings •					

3.In your Vista operating system, access the Control Panel page, then select Network and Internet > View Network Computers and Devices. Double click on the BiPAC 7800N icon and enter the AP PIN in the column provided then press Next.

OO⊽ I Netw	ork 🕨	✓ 4y Search	٩
File Edit View To			
Que organize ■ V Favorite Links	Configure a WCN device		0
DocumentsPictures	Type the PIN for the selected device		
Music More »	To configure this device for use on your network, to information that came with the device or on a stick	/pe the PIN. You can find the PIN in the er on the device.	
Folders Desktop User Public Computer Network USER-PC Control Panel Recycle Bin	PIN: 25879810 Display characters		
BiPAC 780	DN ategories: Network Infrastructure		-1

4. Enter the AP SSID then click Next.

🔾 🖉 🔹 Networ	k 🕨 🚽 😽 Search	م
File Edit View Tools	Help	
🄄 Organize 👻 🔡 View	is 💌 🏦 Network and Sharing Center 🐁 Add a printer 📲 Add a wireless device	Ō
Favorite Links	Name Category Workgroup Network location	
Documents		
Pictures		
Music	Configure a WCN device	
More »		1
Folders	Give your network a name	
user	Choose a name that people who connect to your network will recognize	
Public		
Network	Network name (SSID):	
🐻 Control Panel	USER-PC_Network	
Recycle Bin	You can type up to 32 letters or numbers.	
2 items		1
	Next Cancel	1

5. Enter the passphrase then click Next.



When you have come to this step, you will have comleted the Wi-Fi network setup using the built-in WCN feature in Windows Vista.



DHCP Server

DHCP allows networked devices to obtain information on the parameter of IP, Netmask, Gateway as well as DNS through the Ethernet Address of the device.

Configuration		
▼DHCP Server		
Parameters		
DHCP Server Mode	DHCP Server 🖌	
Domain Name	home.gateway	
Range Start	192.168.1.100	
Range End	192.168.1.199	
Default Lease Time	24	Hour(s)
Maximum Lease Time	24	Hour(s)
Ontion 66	Enable	
Option 00		
Use Router as DNS Server		
Primary DNS Server Address		
Secondary DNS Server Address		
Apply Fixed Host >		
Current Mode : DHCP Server		

To configure the router's DHCP Server, select **DHCP Server** from the DHCP Server Mode dropdown menu. You can then configure parameters of the DHCP Server including the domain, IP pool (starting IP address and ending IP address to be allocated to PCs on your network), lease time for each assigned IP address (the period of time the IP address assigned will be valid), DNS IP address and the gateway IP address. These details are sent to the DHCP client (i.e. your PC) when it requests an IP address from the DHCP server. If you check "Use Router as a DNS Server", the ADSL Router will perform the domain name lookup, find the IP address from the outside network automatically and forward it back to the requesting PC in the LAN (your Local Area Network). Click Apply to enable this function.

Note:

Option 66: This option is used to identify a TFTP server, User must set TFTP server IP address if enable option 66.

Click Apply to enable this fuction.

If you select **DHCP Relay** from the DHCP Server Mode drop-down menu, you must enter the IP address of the DHCP server that assigns an IP address to the DHCP client in the LAN. Use this function only if advised to do so by your network administrator or ISP. Click Apply to enable this function.

Configuration		
▼DHCP Server		
Parameters		
DHCP Server Mode	DHCP Relay 🔽	
DHCP Relay Server		
Apply		
Current Mode:DHCP Server		

WAN - Wide Area Network

A WAN (Wide Area Network) is a computer network that covers a broad geographical area (eg. Internet) that is used to connect LAN and other types of network systems. There are two items within the WAN section: WAN Interface, WAN Profile and ADSL Mode.

WAN Interface

WAN Interface (ADSL)

Configuration		
▼WAN Interface		
WAN Interface		
Main Port	ADSL 🗸 (Current Main Port: ADSL)	
Apply Cancel		

Main Port: Select the main port(the WAN connection mode) from the drop-down menu.

Click **Apply** to confirm the change.

Note:

Current Main Port: indicate the current used main WAN connection mode, default is ADSL.

WAN Interface (EWAN)

Configuration		
▼WAN Interface		
WAN Interface		
Main Port	EWAN V (Current Main Port: ADSL)	
Apply Cancel		

Main Port: Select the main port from the drop-down menu.

Click **Apply** to confirm the change.

WAN Interface (Dual WAN)

Configuration	
▼ WAN Interface	
WAN Interface	
Main Port	Dual WAN 🔽 (Current Main Port: ADSL)
Parameters	
WAN1	ADSL V ADSL
WAN2	EWAN 💌 EWAN 🕨
Keep Backup Interface Connected	Enable
Connectivity Decision	Not in service when probing failed after 5 consecutive times.
Failover Probe Cycle	Every 12 seconds.
Failback Probe Cycle	Every 3 seconds.
Detect Rule (either one)	1. Physical Port Error 2. Ping Fail O No Ping O Ping Gateway Ping Host
Apply Cancel	

Main Port: Select the main port from the drop-down menu.

WAN1: Choose ADSL or EWAN for WAN1. Click the link to go to WAN Profile page to configure its parameters.asdffddddd

WAN2: Choose one from the remainning modes. Click the link to go to WAN Profile page to configure its parameters.

Connectivity Decision: Enter the value for the times when probing failed to switch backup port.

Failover Probe Cycle: Set the time duration for the Failover Probe Cycle to determine when the

router will switch to the backup connection (backup port) once the main connection (main port) fails.

Failback Probe Cycle: Set the time duration for the Failback Probe Cycle to determine when the

router will switch back to the main connection (main port) from the backup connection (backup port) once the main connection communicates again.

Note: The time values entered in Failover Probe Cycle and Failback Probe Cycle fields are set for

each probe cycle and decided by Probe Cycle duration multiplied by Connection Decision value(e.g. 60 seconds are multiplied by 12 seconds and 5 consecutive fails).

Detect Rule (either one):

1. Physical Port Error

2. Ping Fail

• **No Ping:** It will not send any ping packet to determine the connection. It means to disable the ping fail detection.

• Ping Gateway: It will send ping packet to gateway and wait response from gateway in

every "Probe Cycle".

• Ping Host: It will send ping packet to specific host and wait response in every "Probe

Cycle". The host must be an IP address.

Click **Apply** to confirm the change.

WAN Profile

WAN Profile (ADSL)

PPPoE Connection (ADSL)

PPPoE (PPP over Ethernet) provides access control in a manner similar to dial-up services using PPP.

Configuration														
▼WAN Profile														
Parameters														
Profile Port	ADSL 🗸													
IP TV / VOD applications	0: Default	•	Select											
Protocol	PPPoE (RFC2516, PI	PP over Ether	net)			*								
Description	pppoe_0_8_35_1	VPL/	VCI		8	/ 35			Encap. m	ethod	LLC/SI	NAP-BRIDG	SING 🗸	
Username	username	Pass	word	[•••••]		Service N	ame				
NAT	Enable	IP (0.	0.0.0: Auto)	0.0.0.0]		Auth. Prot	ocol	Auto	*		
Obtain DNS	🗹 Automatic	Prim	ary	[172.16.1.	254]		Secondar	у	8.8.4.4			
Connection	Always On	Idle T	ïmeout	[0	min(s) [1 -	1440]		MTU		1492			
MAC Spoofing														
IPv6	Enable													
IPv6 Address	:.		('::' mea	ans 'Obtai	in an IPv6	address a	utoma	tically	")					
Obtain IPv6 DNS	Automatic	Prim	ary	[]		Secondar	у				
When you finish con (Add) Edit / Dele	When you finish configuring all WAN settings, please click the 'Restart' button for these changes to take effect. Add Edit / Delete													
Edit Protocol	Interface Des	cription	VPI	VCI	Encap.	method		NAT		IP	I	Pv6		Delete
PPPoE	ppp_0_8_35_1 ppp	oe_0_8_35_1	8	35	LLC/SN	AP-BRIDG	NG	Enab	le	0.0.0.0				

IP TV / VOD applications: The predefined WAN settings for users. Users can adopt the appropriate one base on need.

Description: A given name for the connection.

VPI/VCI: Enter the information provided by your ISP.

Encap. method: Select the encapsulation format. Select the one provided by your ISP.

Username: Enter the username provided by your ISP. You can input up to 256 alphanumeric characters (case sensitive).

Password: Enter the password provided by your ISP. You can input up to 32 alphanumeric characters (case sensitive).

Service Name: This item is for identification purposes. If it is required, your ISP will provide you the necessary information. Maximum input is 32 alphanumeric characters.

NAT: The NAT (Network Address Translation) feature allows multiple users to access the Internet through a single IP account by sharing a single IP address. If users on your LAN have their own public IP addresses to access the Internet, NAT function can be disabled.

IP (0.0.0.3Auto): Your WAN IP address. Leave the IP address as 0.0.0.0 to enable the device to automatically obtain an IP address from your ISP.

Auth. Protocol: Default is Auto. Please consult your ISP on whether to use Chap, Pap or MSCHAP.

Obtain DNS: A Domain Name System (DNS) contains a mapping table for domain name and IP addresses. DNS helps to find the IP address of a specific domain name. Check the checkbox to obtain DNS automatically.

Primary DNS: Enter the primary DNS.

Secondary DNS: Enter the secondary DNS.

Connection: Click on **Always on** to establish a PPPoE session during start up and to automatically re-establish the PPPoE session when disconnected by the ISP. You may uncheck the item to disable this function.

Idle Timeout: Auto-disconnect the broadband firewall gateway when there is no activity on the line for a predetermined period of time.

MTU: Control the maximum Ethernet packet size your PC will send.

MAC Spoofing: This option is required by some service Providers. You must fill the MAC address specified by your service provider when this information is required. The default setting is set to disable.

IPv6: check to enable IPv6 service. If enabled, please set the IPv6 Address, Ipv6 DNS, similar as IPv4.

IPv6	Enable				
IPv6 Address		('::' means 'Ob	tain an IPv6 address automaticall	()	
Obtain IPv6 DNS	Automatic	Primary		Secondary	

IPv6 Address: type the IPv6 address from your ISP, or get it automatically. "::" means to obtain IPv6 address automatically.

Obtain IPv6 DNS: check Automatic to obtain DNS automatically. If not, please type the exact ones in the Primary and secondary fields.

Click Apply to confirm the settings.

PPPoA Connection (ADSL)

PPPoA stands for Point to Point Protocol over ATM Adaptation Layer 5 (AAL5). It provides access control and billing functions in a manner similar to dial-up services using PPP.

Configuration								1				
▼WAN Profile												
Parameters												
Profile Port	ADSL 🗸											
IP TV / VOD applications	0: Default	0: Default Velect										
Protocol	PPPoA (RFC2364, PPP ove	r AAL5)		*								
Description	pppoe_0_8_35_1	VPI / VCI	8	/ 35		Encap, m	ethod L	LC/ENCAPSULATI	DN 🔽			
Username	username	Password	••	••••]							
NAT	Enable	IP (0.0.0.0: Auto)	0.0	0.0.0]	Auth. Prot	ocol A	uto 🔽				
Obtain DNS	Automatic	Primary	17	2.16.1.254]	Secondar	y 8.	8.4.4				
Connection	Always On	Idle Timeout	0	0 min(s) [1 - 144		1440] MTU		492				
IPv6	Enable											
IPv6 Address	::	('::' mean	ns 'Obtain	an IPv6 address a	utomatical	lý')						
Obtain IPv6 DNS	Automatic	Primary]	Secondar	у]			
When you finish conf (Add) Edit / Delet	figuring all WAN settings, plea e	ase click the 'Restai	rt' button f	or these changes	to take effe	ct.						
Edit Protocol	Interface Descriptio	n VPI V	/CI E	Encap. method	NAT		IP	IPv6	Delete			
O PPPOE	ppp_0_8_35_1 pppoe_0_	8_35_18 3	35 L	LLC/SNAP-BRIDG	ING Enat	le	0.0.0.0	:				

IP TV / VOD applications: The predefined WAN settings for users. Users can adopt the appropriate one base on need.

Description: A given name for the connection.

VPI/VCI: Enter the information provided by your ISP.

Encap. method: Select the encapsulation format. Select the one provided by your ISP.

Username: Enter the username provided by your ISP. You can input up to 256 alphanumeric characters (case sensitive).

Password: Enter the password provided by your ISP. You can input up to 32 alphanumeric characters (case sensitive).

NAT: The NAT (Network Address Translation) feature allows multiple users to access the Internet through a single IP account by sharing a single IP address. If users on your LAN have their own public IP addresses to access the Internet, NAT function can be disabled.

IP (0.0.0.3Auto): Your WAN IP address. Leave the IP address as 0.0.0.0 to enable the device to automatically obtain an IP address from your ISP.

Auth. Protocol: Default is Auto. Please consult your ISP on whether to use Chap, Pap or MSCHAP.

Obtain DNS: A Domain Name System (DNS) contains a mapping table for domain name and IP addresses. DNS helps to find the IP address of a specific domain name. Check the checkbox to obtain DNS automatically.

Primary DNS: Enter the primary DNS.

Secondary DNS: Enter the secondary DNS.

Connection: Click on **Always on** to establish a PPPoE session during start up and to automatically re-establish the PPPoE session when disconnected by the ISP. You may uncheck the item to disable this function.

Idle Timeout: Auto-disconnect the broadband firewall gateway when there is no activity on the line for a predetermined period of time.

MTU: Control the maximum Ethernet packet size your PC will send.

IPv6: check to enable IPv6 service. If enabled, please set the IPv6 Address, Ipv6 DNS, similar as IPv4.

IPv6	Enable				
IPv6 Address	:.	('::' means 'Ob	tain an IPv6 address automat	tically')	
Obtain IPv6 DNS	Automatic	Primary		Secondary	

IPv6 Address: type the IPv6 address from your ISP, or get it automatically. "::" means to obtain IPv6 address automatically.

Obtain IPv6 DNS: check Automatic to obtain DNS automatically. If not, please type the exact ones in the Primary and secondary fields.

Click Apply to confirm the settings.

MPoA Connection (ADSL)

Configuration												
▼WAN Profile												
Parameters												
Profile Port	ADSL 🗸											
IP TV / VOD applications	0: Default	0: Default Select										
Protocol	MPoA (RFC1483/RFC2	2684, Multipro	otocol End	capsulati	on over AAL	.5) 🗸						
Description	pppoe_0_8_35_1	VPI / V	CI	[8	/ 35		Encap. m	ethod	LLC/S	SNAP-BRIDGING	*
NAT	Enable	MAC S	poofing	[
IP (0.0.0.0: Auto)	0.0.00	Netma	ask	[255.255.255.0		Gateway 0		0.0.0.0			
Obtain DNS	Automatic	Prima	ry	[172.16.1.254		Secondary 8		8.8.4.4	4		
IPv6	Enable											
IP/Prefix Length			('::' mea	ans 'Obta	ain an IPv6	address autor	naticall	y')				
IPv6 Gateway												
Obtain IPv6 DNS	Automatic	Prima	ry					Secondar	у			
When you finish conf Add Edit / Delet	When you finish configuring all WAN settings, please click the 'Restart' button for these changes to take effect. Add Edit / Delete											
Edit Protocol	Interface Descr	ription	VPI	VCI	Encap. m	nethod	NAT		IP		IPv6	Delete
PPPoE	ppp_0_8_35_1 pppoe	e_0_8_35_1	8	35	LLC/SNA	P-BRIDGING	Enab	le	0.0.0.0			

IP TV / VOD applications: The predefined WAN settings for users. Users can adopt the appropriate one base on need.

Description: A given name for the connection.

VPI/VCI: Enter the VPI and VCI information provided by your ISP.

Encap. method: Select the encapsulation format. Select the one provided by your ISP.

NAT: The NAT (Network Address Translation) feature allows multiple users to access the Internet through a single ISP account by sharing a single IP address. If users on your LAN have their own public IP addresses to access the Internet, NAT function can be disabled.

MAC Spoofing: This option is required by some service Providers. You must fill the MAC address specified by your service provider when this information is required. The default setting is set to disable.

IP Address: Your WAN IP address. If the IP is set to 0.0.0.0 (auto IP detect), both netmask and gateway can be left blank.

Netmask: User can change it to other such as 255.255.255.128. Type the netmask assigned to you by your ISP (if given)

Gateway: Enter the IP address of the default gateway.

Obtain DNS Automatically: Select this check box to activate DNS.

Primary DNS/ Secondary DNS: Enter the IP addresses of the DNS servers. The DNS servers are

passed to the DHCP clients along with the IP address and the netmask.

IPv6: check to enable IPv6 service. If enabled, please set the IPv6 Address, Ipv6 DNS, similar as IPv4.

IPv6	Enable				
IP/Prefix Length	:-	('::' means 'Obt	ain an IPv6 address automaticall	y')	
IPv6 Gateway					
Obtain IPv6 DNS	Automatic	Primary		Secondary	

IP/Prefix Length: please type the IP and the prefix length for the IPv6 address from your ISP.

IPv6 Gateway: Type the gateway to which the WAN packets are forwarded.

Obtain IPv6 DNS: check Automatic to obtain DNS automatically. If not, please type the concrete ones in the Primary and Secondary fields.

Click Apply to confirm the settings.

IPoA Connections (ADSL)

Configuration											÷	
▼WAN Profile												
Parameters												
Profile Port	ADSL 🗸	ADSL 🔽										
IP TV / VOD applications	0: Default	0: Default Select										
Protocol	IPoA (RFC1577	, Classic IP and /	ARP over AT	M)	×							
Description	pppoe_0_8_35_	1 VPI	/ VCI		8 / 35		Encap. m	ethod	LLC	ROUTING	*	
NAT	Enable											
IP Address		Net	mask		255.255.255.0		Gateway		0.0.0	.0		
Obtain DNS	Automatic	Prin	nary		172.16.1.254		Seconda	ry	8.8.4	.4		
When you finish conf Add Edit / Delet	iguring all WAN se e	ettings, please cli	ick the 'Rest	tarť butto	on for these changes to	o take effe	ct.					
Edit Protocol	Interface	Description	VPI	VCI	Encap, method	NAT		IP		IPv6		Delete
O PPPOE	ppp_0_8_35_1	pppoe_0_8_35_	_18	35	LLC/SNAP-BRIDGI	NG Enab	le	0.0.0.0		:		

IP TV / VOD applications: The predefined WAN settings for users. Users can adopt the appropriate one base on need.

Description: A given name for the connection.

VPI/VCI: Enter the VPI and VCI information provided by your ISP.

Encap. method: Select the encapsulation format. Select the one provided by your ISP.

NAT: The NAT (Network Address Translation) feature allows multiple users to access the Internet through a single ISP account by sharing a single IP address. If users on your LAN have their own public IP addresses to access the Internet, NAT function can be disabled.

IP Address: Enter your fixed IP address.

Netmask: User can change it to other such as 255.255.255.128. Type the netmask assigned to you by your ISP (if given).

Gateway: Enter the IP address of the default gateway.

Obtain DNS Automatically: Select this check box to activate DNS.

Primary DNS/ Secondary DNS: Enter the IP addresses of the DNS servers. The DNS servers are passed to the DHCP clients along with the IP address and the netmask.

Pure Bridge Connections (ADSL)

Config	guration										
▼ WAI	N Profile										
Parar	meters										
Profile	e Port	ADSL 🔽									
IP TV applic	/VOD cations	0: Default V Select									
Proto	col	Pure Bridge				~					
Desc	ription	pppoe_0_8_35_	1 VPL/N	/CI	8	/ 35	Encap. m	ethod LLC	/SNAP-BRIDGING 🔽		
When Add	n you finish confi Edit / Delete	guring all WAN s	ettings, please click	the 'Rest	tart' buttor	for these changes to tak	e effect.				
Edit	Protocol	Interface	Description	VPI	VCI	Encap, method	NAT	IP	IPv6	Delete	
۲	PPPoE	ppp_0_8_35_1	pppoe_0_8_35_1	8	35	LLC/SNAP-BRIDGING	Enable	0.0.00			

IP TV / VOD applications: The predefined WAN settings for users. Users can adopt the appropriate one base on need.

Description: A given name for the connection.

VPI/VCI: Enter the VPI and VCI information provided by your ISP.

Encap. method: Select the encapsulation format. Select the one provided by your ISP.

WAN Profile – Main Port (EWAN)

Besides using ADSL to connect to the Internet, BiPAC 7800(N) EWAN port is also an alternative to connect to Cable Modems, VDSL and fiber optic lines. This alternative provides users with faster connection & flexibility to connect to the Internet.

PPPoE (EWAN)

Configuration					
▼WAN Profile					
Parameters					
Profile Port	EWAN 🛩				
Protocol	PPPoE	×			
Username	username	Password	•••••	Service Name	
NAT	🗹 Enable	IP (0.0.0: Auto)	0.0.0.0	Auth. Protocol	Auto 🗸
Obtain DNS	Automatic	Primary	172.16.1.254	Secondary	8.8.4.4
Connection	Always On	Idle Timeout	0 min(s) [1 - 144	IO] MTU	1492
MAC Spoofing		VLAN Mux	Enable	802.1Q VLAN ID	[2 - 4095]
IPv6	Enable				
When you finish co Add Edit / Del	nfiguring all WAN settings, ple ete	ease click the 'Restart' bu	tton for these changes to ta	ike effect.	
Edit Protocol	Interface	NAT	IP	IPv6	802.1Q VLAN ID Delete
 Dynamic 	ewan_br	Enable	0.0.00		

Username: Enter the username provided by your ISP. You can input up to 256 alphanumeric characters (case sensitive).

Password: Enter the password provided by your ISP. You can input up to 32 alphanumeric characters (case sensitive).

Service Name: This item is for identification purposes. If it is required, your ISP will provide you the necessary information. Maximum input is 32 alphanumeric characters.

NAT: The NAT (Network Address Translation) feature allows multiple users to access the Internet through a single IP account by sharing the single IP address. If users on your LAN have their own public IP addresses to access the Internet, NAT function can be disabled.

IP (0.0.0.Auto): Enter your fixed IP address.

Auth. Protocol: Default is Auto. Please consult your ISP on whether to use Chap, Pap or MSCHAP.

Obtain DNS Automatically: Select this check box to activate DNS.

Primary DNS/ Secondary DNS: Enter the IP addresses of the DNS servers. The DNS servers are passed to the DHCP clients along with the IP address and the netmask.

Connection: Click on **Always on** to establish a PPPoE session during start up and to automatically re-establish the PPPoE session when disconnected by the ISP. You may uncheck the item to disable this function.

Idle Timeout: Auto-disconnect the broadband firewall gateway when there is no activity on the line
for a predetermined period of time.

MTU: Control the maximum Ethernet packet size your PC will send.

MAC Spoofing: This option is required by some service Providers. You must fill the MAC address specified by your service provider when this information is required. The default setting is set to disable.

VLAN Mux: check whether to enable VLAN Mux function.

802.1Q VLAN ID: It is a parameter to specify the VLAN which the frame belongs. Enter the VLAN ID identification, tagged: 2-4095.

IPv6: check to enable IPv6 service. Enter IPv6 Gateway address and set IPv6 DNS as same in IPv4 mode.

IPv6	Enable					
IPv6 Address	:: ('::' means 'Obtain an IPv6 address automatically')					
Obtain IPv6 DNS	Automatic	Primary			Secondary	

IPv6 Address: type the IPv6 address from your ISP, or get it automatically. "::" means to obtain IPv6 address automatically.

Obtain IPv6 DNS: check Automatic to obtain DNS automatically. If not, please type the concrete ones in the Primary and Secondary fields.

Click Apply to confirm the settings.

Obtain an IP Address Automatically (EWAN)

Configura	ation								
• WAN Pr	rofile								
Parameters									
Profile Po	ort	EWAN 💌							
Protocol		Obtain an IP	Dbtain an IP Address Automatically 💌						
NAT		Enable		MAC Spoofing					
Obtain D	NS	Automatio	c	Primary	172.16.1.254	Seconda	ry 8.8.4.4		
VLAN Mu	IX	Enable		802.1Q VLAN ID	[2 - 4095]				
IPv6		Enable							
When you finish configuring all WAN settings, please click the 'Restart' button for these changes to take effect. Add Edit / Delete									
Edit	Protocol		Interface	NAT	IP	IPv6	802.1Q VLAN ID Delete		
۲	Dynamic		ewan_br	Enable	0.0.0.0				

NAT: The NAT (Network Address Translation) feature allows multiple users to access the Internet through a single IP account by sharing the single IP address. If users on your LAN have their own public IP addresses to access the Internet, NAT function can be disabled.

MAC Spoofing: This option is required by some service Providers. You must fill the MAC address specified by your service provider when this information is required. The default setting is set to disable.

Obtain DNS: Select this check box to activate DNS.

Primary DNS/ Secondary DNS: Enter the IP addresses of the DNS servers. The DNS servers are passed to the DHCP clients along with the IP address and the netmask.

VLAN Mux: check whether to enable VLAN Mux function.

802.1Q VLAN ID: It is a parameter to specify the VLAN which the frame belongs. Enter the VLAN ID identification, tagged: 2-4095.

IPv6: Check to enble the function

IPv6	Enable			
IPv6 Gateway				
Obtain IPv6 DNS	Automatic	Primary	Secondary	

IPv6 Gateway: Enter the IP address of the default IPv6 gateway.

Obtain IPv6 DNS: check Automatic to obtain DNS automatically. If not, please type the concrete ones in the Primary and Secondary fields.

Click Apply to confirm the settings.

Configur	ration							
WAN P	rofile							
Paramet	ters							
Profile P	ort	EWAN 💌						
Protocol		Fixed IP Address						
NAT		Enable		MAC Spoofing				
IP Addre	SS			Netmask	255.255.255.0	Gateway		
Obtain D	NS	Automati	c	Primary	172.16.1.254	Secondary	8.8.4.4	
VLAN Mu	Х	Enable		802.1Q VLAN ID	[2 - 4095]			
IPv6		Enable						
When you finish configuring all WAN settings, please click the 'Restart' button for these changes to take effect. Add Edit / Delete								
Edit	Protocol		Interface	NAT	IP	IPv6	802.1Q VLAN ID Delete	
۲	Dynamic		ewan_br	Enable	0.0.0.0			

NAT: The NAT (Network Address Translation) feature allows multiple users to access the Internet through a single IP account by sharing the single IP address. If users on your LAN have their own public IP addresses to access the Internet, NAT function can be disabled.

MAC Spoofing: This option is required by some service Providers. You must fill the MAC address specified by your service provider when this information is required. The default setting is set to disable.

IP Address: Enter your fixed IP address.

Netmask: User can change it to others such as 255.255.255.128. Type the netmask assigned to you by your ISP (if given)

Gateway: Enter the IP address of the default gateway.

Obtain DNS: Select this check box to activate DNS.

Primary DNS/ Secondary DNS: Enter the IP addresses of the DNS servers. The DNS servers are passed to the DHCP clients along with the IP address and the netmask.

VLAN Mux: check whether to enable VLAN Mux function.

802.1Q VLAN ID: It is a parameter to specify the VLAN which the frame belongs. Enter the VLAN ID identification, tagged: 2-4095.

IPv6: Check to enble the function.

IPv6	Enable			
IP/Prefix Length				
IPv6 Gateway				
Obtain IPv6 DNS	Automatic	Primary	Secondary	

IP/Prefix Length: Enter IP Address and Prefix length.

IPv6 Gateway: Enter the IP address of the default IPv6 gateway.

Primary DNS / Secondary DNS: Enter the IP addresses of the DNS servers. The DNS servers are passed to the DHCP clients along with the IP address and the netmask.

Click Apply to confirm the settings.

Pure Bridge (EWAN)

Configu	ration							
•WAN	Profile							
Parameters								
Profile I	Port	EWAN 🗸	EWAN 🗸					
Protoco	I	Pure Bridge						
VLAN M	lux	Enable		802.1Q V	/LAN ID	[2 - 4095]		
When you finish configuring all WAN settings, please click the 'Restart' button for these changes to take effect. Add Edit / Delete								
Edit	Protocol		Interface	1	NAT	IP	IPv6	802.1Q VLAN ID Delete
۲	Dynamic		ewan_br	E	Enable	0.0.0.0		

VLAN Mux: check whether to enable VLAN Mux function.

802.1Q VLAN ID: It is a parameter to specify the VLAN which the frame belongs. Enter the VLAN ID identification, tagged: 2-4095.

Click Apply to confirm the settings.

VLAN MUX Setting

A Virtual LAN, commonly known as a VLAN, is a group of hosts with the common set of requirements that communicate as if they were attached to the same broadcast domain, regardless of the physical location. A VLAN has the same attributes as a physical LAN, but it allows for end stations to be grouped together even if they are not located on the same network switch.

The most commonly used Virtual LAN is defined by 802.1Q tagging protocol, which expended the original Ethernet frame header to include VLAN ID (tag) and priority bits. With the support of network equipments, multiple virtual networks can coexist over the same physical network.

VLAN MUX is a VLAN operation where a VLAN and the user group are one-to-one mapped, a VLAN can be an unique identification for the user group.

Example: IPTV service achieved with VLAN MUX

According to your ISP, while the devices in your ISP need VLAN ID information, then VLAN MUX is required to be enabled.

Suppose you want router port 1 for IPTV application, port 2-4 for common application. You want to separate IPTV traffic from common application traffic, you can create two VLANs, thus, VLAN200, for IPTV application, VLAN 100 for common use.

Step 1: Select **Configuration** > **WAN** > **WAN Profile**, in Profile Port field, select **EWAN**. Set PPPoE connection, enter the needed information. Enable VLAN MUX, set 802.1Q VLAN ID 100.

Configuration								
▼WAN Profile								
Parameters								
Profile Port	EWAN 🗸							
Protocol	PPPoE		*					
Username	username	Passw	ord	•••••		Service Name		
NAT	Enable	IP (0.0.	0.0: Auto)	0.0.00		Auth. Protocol	Auto 🗸	
Obtain DNS	🗹 Automatic	Primary	/	8.8.8.8		Secondary	8.8.4.4	
Connection	🗹 Always On	Idle Tin	neout	0	min(s) [1 - 144	D] MTU	1492	
MAC Spoofing		VLAN M	lux	🗹 Enable)	802.1Q VLAN ID	0 100 [2 - 4095]	
IPv6	Enable							
When you finish configuring all WAN settings, please click the 'Restart' button for these changes to take effect. Add Edit / Delete								
Edit Protocol	Interf	асе	NAT	IP		IPv6	802.1Q VLAN ID Delete	
PPPoE	ppp_	ewan_1	Enable	0.0.0.0				

Step 2: Select Pure Bridge mode, Enable VLAN MUX, set 802.1Q VLAN ID 200, Click Add.

WAN Profile Parameters Profile Port EWAN Protocol Pure Bridge							
Parameters Profile Port EWAN Protocol Pure Bridge							
Profile Port EWAN Protocol Pure Bridge							
Protocol Pure Bridge							
VLAN Mux Enable 802.1Q VLAN ID 200 [2 - 4095]							
When you finish configuring all WAN settings, please click the 'Restart' button for these changes to take effect. Add Edit / Delete							
Edit Protocol Interface NAT IP IPv6	802.1Q VLAN ID Delete						
O PPPoE ppp_ewan_1 Enable 0.0.0.0							
Bridge eth0.200 Disable	200						

Step 3: Now go to **Configuration > Advanced > VLAN**, start to set VLAN. Select Port Based VLAN Type, set VLAN Group Name VLAN 200, select port 1 to join in this VLAN group and link this VLAN group to eth0.200 as follows.

Here you have finished your wanted configuration. The port 2-4 and VLAN are automatically perceived as VLAN 100. Thus, you only need to configure VLAN 200 for IPTV application, through VLAN, you can separate the traffic easily and have a wonderful video expericence.

Configuration								
▼VLAN								
Туре	Por	Based	Y (Curr	ent Type	e : Port B	ased)		
Parameters								
MAN Course Name	Ethe	rnet Port				100 001	Link VLAN Group to WAN Connection	
VLAN Group Name	EWA	N #4	#3	#2	#1	WLAN	interface	
VLAN 200					~		✓ eth0.200	
							eth0.200	
							eth0.200	
							eth0.200	
							eth0.200	
							eth0.200	
							eth0.200	
							eth0.200	
Apply Cancel								

ADSL Mode

Configuration		
▼ADSL Mode		
WAN Interface		
ADSL Mode	Annex L 🗌 Annex M	
Modulator	ADSL2 ADSL2+ GLite T1.413 G.Dmt	
Capability	SRA Enable	
PhyR	Upstream 🗹 Downstream	
Apply Cancel		

ADSL Mode: There are 2 modes "Annex L" and "Annex M" that user can select for this connection.

Modulator: There are 5 modes "ADSL2", "ADSL2+", "G.Lite:", "T1.413" and "G.DMT" that user can select for this connection.

SRA: select whether to enable SRA feature. SRA, short for Seamless Rate Adaptation, is a technology used to adapt the rate seamlessly without any influence to the working system, to assure of the quality of the ADSL system.

PhyR: An impulse noise protection technology to improve xDLS performance. It was based on your service provider. You can check Upstream and Downstream to improve Upstream or Downstream communication performace.

Click Apply to confirm the change.

System

Time Zone

There are seven items within the System section: **Time Zone**, **Firmware Upgrade**, **Backup**/ **Restore**, **Restart**, **User Management**, **Syslog and Diagnostics Tools**.

Configuration	
▼Time Zone	
Parameters	
Time Zone	⊙ Enable ○ Disable
Local Time Zone (+-GMT Time)	(GMT+10:00) Canberra, Melbourne, Sydney
ONTO Occurre ID Addresse	0.au.pool.ntp.org 1.au.pool.ntp.org
SIVIP Server IP Address	129.6.15.29 216.218.192.202
Daylight Saving	Automatic
Resync Period	1440 minutes
Apply Cancel	

The router does not have a real time clock on board; instead, it uses the Simple Network Time Protocol (SNTP) to get the most current time from an SNTP server outside your network. Choose your local time zone from the drop down menu. To apply the selected local time zone, click Enable and click the Apply button. After a successful connection to the Internet, the router will retrieve the correct local time from the SNTP server you have specified. If you prefer to specify an SNTP server other than those in the drop-down list, simply enter its IP address in their appropriate blanks provided as shown above. Your ISP may also provide an SNTP server for you to use.

Resync Period (in minutes) is the periodic interval the router will wait before it re-synchronizes the router's time with that of the specified SNTP server. In order to avoid unnecessarily increasing the load on your specified SNTP server you should keep the poll interval as high as possible – at the absolute minimum every few hours or even days. The default value is set at 1440 minutes.

Click Apply to confirm the settings.

Firmware Upgrade

Your router's firmware is the software that enables it to operate and provides all its functionality. Think of your router as a dedicated computer, and the firmware as the software that runs in your router. Thus, by upgrading the newly improved version of the firmware allows you the advantage to use newly integrated features.

Configuration		
▼Firmware Upgrade		
You may upgrade the system	n software on your network device.	
After upgrading, let your dev	ice restart with factory default settings or current settings.	
Pactart davice with	● Factory Default Settings	
itestait device with	O Current Settings	
New Firmware Image	Browse	
Upgrade Cancel		

Factory Default Settings: If select this setting, the device will reboot to restore the parameters of all its applications to its default values.

Current Settings: If select this setting, the device will reboot and retain the customized settings of all applications.

Click on Browse to select the new firmware image file you have downloaded to your PC. Once the correct file is selected, click Upgrade to update the firmware to your router.

Firmware Upgrade		
▼ firmware upgrade progress		
do not switch off device during flash update		
total :	58%	



Backup / Restore

These functions allow you to save a backup of the current configuration of your router to a defined location on your PC, or to restore a previously saved configuration. This is useful if you wish to experiment with different settings, knowing that you have a backup in hand in case any mistakes occur. It is advisable that you backup your router configuration before making any changes to your router configuration.

Configuration	
*Backup / Restore	
Allows you to backup the configuration settings to your computer or restore configuration from your comp	uter.
Backup Configuration	
Backup configuration to your computer.	
Backup Postore Configuration	
Configuration File Browse	
Restore will overwrite the current configuration and restart the device. If you want to keep the current configurat to save current configuration.	ion, please use the "Backup" first
Restore	

Backup Configuration

Press Backup Settings to select where on your local PC you want to store your setting file. You may also want to change the name of the file when saving if you wish to keep multiple backups.

Restore Configuration

Press Browse to select a file from your PC to restore. You should only restore your router setting that has been generated by the Backup function which is created with the current version of the router firmware. Settings files saved to your PC should not be manually edited in any way.

Select the settings files you wish to use, and press Restore to load the setting into the router. Click Restore to begin restoring the configuration and wait for the router to restart before performing any actions.

Restore Configuration		
▼ restore config progress		
do not switch off device during fl	ash update	
total :	8%	

Restart

There are 2 options for you to choose from before restarting the your 7800(N) device. You can either choose to restart your device to restore it to the Factory Default Settings or to restart the device with your current settings applied. Restarting your device to Factory Default Setting will be useful especially after you have accidentally changed your settings that may result in undesirable outcome.

Configuration		
▼ Restart		
After restarting, please wait for seven	al seconds to let the system come up.	
Restart device with	Factory Default Settings	
restart device with	 Current Settings 	
Restart		

If you wish to restart the router using the factory default settings (for example, after a firmware upgrade or if you have saved an incorrect configuration), select Factory Default Settings to reset to factory default settings.

Click Restart with option Current Settings to reboot your router (and restore your last saved configuration).

After selecting the type of setting you want the device to restart with, click the Restart button to initiate the process. After restarting, please wait several minutes to let the selected setting applied to the system.

Configuration		
▼Restart		
Since settings are cl	hanged, the router will reboot to make the changes take effect! Please wait for seconds.	
total :	8%	

You may also reset your router to factory settings by holding the small Reset pinhole button more than 1 second on the back of your router.

User Management

In order to prevent unauthorized access to your router configuration interface, it requires all users to login with a username and password. Three user levels are provided here. Each user level there's a default provided password. You must access the router with the appropriate username and password. Here the corresponding passwords are allowed to change. To change your password, simply enter the old password in the Old Password blank. Then enter your new password in the New Password and Confirm Password blanks provided. When this is done, press Apply to save changes.

Configuration		
▼ User Management		
Parameters		
Level	Administrator 🐱	
User	admin	
Password (Old)		
Password (New)		
Password (Confirm)		
Login Mode	Basic 🗸	
Apply Cancel		

Level: select which level you want to change password to. There are three default levels.

Administrator: the root user, corresponding default username and password are admin and

admin respectively.

Advanced: username for the remote user to login, corresponding default username and pass-

word are support and support respectively.

Basic: username for the general user, corresponding default username password are user and user respectivley.

User: display the usename.

Password(Old): Enter the old password.

Password(New): Enter the new password.

Password(Confirm): Enter again the new password to confirm.

Login Mode: choose to login to which Web GUI configuration page, Basic or Advanced. Basic will lead you to Basic configuration , Advanced will lead you to Advanced configuration.

Click **Apply** to apply your new settings.

Note: by default the other two users of level Advanced and level Basic, thus user and support, are not available, if you want to use the two accounts, check Valid and set their password. And here username is allowed to change, as follows, usename User in User field can be changed.

Configuration		
▼User Management		
Parameters		
Level	Basic 🗸	
Valid		
User	user	
Password (Old)		
Password (New)		
Password (Confirm)		
Apply Cancel		

Syslog

Configuration			
▼ Syslog			
Parameters			
Remote Server			
Server IP Address			
Server UDP Port	514		
Apply Cancel			

Remote Server: Specify the server that is used to save the device's syslog.

Server IP Address: The IP address of remote server.

Server UDP Port: The UDP Port of remote server.

Diagnostics Tools

Configuration		
▼Diagnostics Tools		
Ping Testing		
Destination IP / Domain Name		
Ping Testing		
Trace route Testing		
Trace IP		
Max TTL value	16 [2-30]	
Wait time	3 seconds[2-999]	
TraceTesting		

Destination IP / Domain Name: Input the IP or domian name to be tested.

Trace IP: Input IP to be traced.

Firewall

Listed are the items under the Firewall section: **Packet Filter, Ethernet MAC Filter, Wireless MAC Filter, Intrusion Detection, Block WAN PING** and **URL Filter.**

Packet Filter

Configuration					
▼ Packet Filter					
Parameters					
Rule Name	< <select< td=""><td>(type or select from listbox)</td><td></td><td></td></select<>	(type or select from listbox)			
IP Version	IPv4 💌				
Internal IP Address	~				
External IP Address	~				
Protocol	TCP Protocol Number	Action	drop 🗸		
Internal Port	~	External Port	~		
Direction	outgoing 🗸	Time Schedule	Always On 🖌	Log 🗌	
Add Edit / Delete Reo	Add Edit / Delete Reorder				
Edit Order Rule Name	IP Internal IP Address Version External IP Address	Protocol Internal Port External Port	Direction Action	Time Schedule Delete	
Default	Any Any	Any Any Any	outgoing forward	Always On	

Packet filtering enables you to configure your router to block specific internal / external users (IP address) from Internet access, or disable specific service requests (Port number) to / from the Internet. This configuration program allows you to set up different filter rules for different users based on their IP addresses or their network Port number. The relationship among all filters is "or" operation, which means that the router checks these different filter rules one by one, starting from the first rule. As long as one of the rules is satisfied, the specified action will be taken.

Rule Name: User defined description for entry identification. The maximum name length is 32 characters, and then can choose an application that they want from the listbox.

IP Version: select either IPv4 or IPv6 base on need.

Internal IP Address / External IP Address: This is the Address-Filter used to allow or block traffic to/rom particular IP address(es). Input the range you want to filter out. If you leave these four fields empty or enter 0.0.0.0, it means any IP address.

Protocol: Specify the packet type (TCP, UDP, TCP/UDP, RAW, Any) that the rule applies to. Select TCP if you wish to search for the connection-based application service on the remote server using the port number. Or select UDP if you want to search for the connectionless application service on the remote server using the port number. Only when **RAW** is selected, then you can type the protocol number (0-254) to identify the protocol that you want the filter applies to. When **Any** is selected, it means the filter will applies to any protocol.

Protocol Number: type the specific protocol number when RAW is selected in the above field.

Action: If a packet matches this filter rule, forward (allows the packets to pass) or drop (disallow the

packets to pass) this packet.

Internal Port: This Port or Port Range defines the ports allowed to be used by the Remote/WAN to connect to the application. Default is set from range $1 \sim 65535$. It is recommended that this option be configured by an advanced user.

External Port: This is the Port or Port Range that defines the application.

Direction: Determine whether the rule is for outgoing packets or for incoming packets.

Time Schedule: A self defined time period. You may specify a time schedule for your prioritization policy. For setup and detail, refer to Time Schedule section.

Log: Select Enable for this option if you will like to capture the logs for this Packet filter policy.

Add: Click this button to add a new packet filter rule and the added rule will appear at the bottom table.

Edit: Check the Rule No. you wish to edit, and then click "Edit".

Delete: Check the Rule No. you wish to delete, and then click "Delete".

Reorder: Be aware that packet filtering parameters appear in priority order i.e. the first one takes precedence over all other rules. There is a sort function next to the Rule Name column, you can move the rule to higher or lower priority by clicking the Order arrow, and press "Reorder" to save the new priority.

Edit Order	n Pulo Nomo	Internal IP Address	Protocol	Internal Port	Direction	Action	Time	Delete	
	order	Rule Marrie	External IP Address	FIOLOCOI	External Port	Direction	Action	Schedule	Delete
0		стр	Any	TOP	Any	outooing	dron	Alwaye On	
•	•	FIF	Any	ICF	21~21	outgoing	urop	Always Off	
0		иттр	Any	TOD	Any	outooina	drop	Alwaya On	
0	Отн	Any	Any	TUP	80 ~ 80	outgoing	arop	Always On	
		Default	Any	Any	Any	outoping	ferward	Alwaya Oa	
	Delault	Delault	Any	Any	Any	outgoing	loiwaru	Aiways Off	

Ethernet MAC Filter

A MAC (Media Access Control) address is the unique network hardware identifier for each PC on your network's interface (i.e. its Network Interface Card or Ethernet card). Using your router's MAC Address Filter function, you can configure the network to block specific machines from accessing your LAN.

There are no pre-defined MAC address filter rules, you can add the filter rules to you're your requirements.

The format of MAC address could be: xx:xx:xx:xx:xx or xx-xx-xx-xx-xx.

Configuration		
▼ Ethernet MAC Filter		
Filter Action		
Action	Obsable ○ Allow ○ Block	
Apply		
Parameters		
MAC Address	<select (type="" from="" listbox)<="" or="" select="" td="" v=""><td></td></select>	
Time Schedule	Always On 👻	
Add Edit / Delete		

Filter Action

Action: Select an action for MAC Filter. This feature is disabled by default. Check Allow or Block to activate the filter.

Parameters

MAC Address: Enter the ethernet MAC addresses you wish to have the filter rule applies.

Time Schedule: A self defined time period. You may specify a time schedule for your prioritization policy. For setup and detail, refer to Time Schedule section.

Wireles MAC Filter

A MAC (Media Access Control) address is the unique network hardware identifier for each PC on your network's interface (i.e. its Network Interface Card or Ethernet card). Using your router's MAC Address Filter function, you can configure the network to block specific machines from accessing your LAN.

There are no pre-defined MAC address filter rules, you can add the filter rules to you're your requirements.

Configuration		
▼Wireless MAC Filter		
Action	O Disable ○ Allow ○ Block	
Apply		
Parameters		
MAC Address	< <select (type="" from="" listbox)<="" or="" select="" th="" v=""><th></th></select>	
Add Edit / Delete		

The format of MAC address could be: xx:xx:xx:xx:xx or xx-xx-xx-xx-xx.

Filter Action

Action: Select an action for MAC Filter. This feature is disabled by default. Check Allow or Block

to activate the filter.

Parameters

MAC Address: Enter the wireless MAC addresses you wish to have the filter rule applies.

Intrusion Detection

The router Intrusion Detection System (IDS) is used to detect hacker's attack and intrusion attempts from the Internet. If the IDS function of the firewall is enabled, inbound packets are filtered and blocked depending on whether they are detected as possible hacker attacks, intrusion attempts or other connections that the router determines to be suspicious.

Configuration	
▼Intrusion Detection	
Parameters	
Intrusion Detection	○ Enable ④ Disable
Maximum TCP Open Handshaking Count	100 per second
Maximum Ping Count	15 per second
Maximum ICMP Count	100 per second
Log	
Apply Cancel	

Max TCP Open Handshaking Count: This is a threshold value to decide whether a SYN Flood attempt is occurring or not. Default value is 100 TCP SYN per seconds.

Max PING Count: This is a threshold value to decide whether an ICMP Echo Storm is occurring or not. Default value is 15 ICMP Echo Requests (PING) per second.

Max ICMP Count: This is a threshold to decide whether an ICMP flood is occurring or not. Default value is 100 ICMP packets per seconds except ICMP Echo Requests (PING).

Log: Select Enable for this option if you will like to capture the logs for this Packet filter policy.

Block WAN Ping

This feature is to be enabled when you want the public WAN IP address on your router not to respond to any ping command.

Configuration		
Block WAN PING		
Parameters		
Block WAN PING	🔿 Enable 💿 Disable	
Block WAN (IPv6) PING	O Enable 💿 Disable	
Apply Cancel		

This feature is disabled by default. To activate the Block WAN PING feature, check the Enable box and then click the Apply button.

URL Filter

URL (Uniform Resource Locator) (e.g. an address in the form of http://www.abcde.com or http:// www.example.com) filter rule allows you to prevent users on your network from accessing specific websites defined by their URL. There are no predefined URL filter rules, therefore you can add filter rules to meet your requirements.

Configuration	
▼ URL Filter	
Parameters	
Keywords Filtering	Enable Detail >
Domains Filtering	Enable Detail >
Restrict URL Features	Block 🗌 Java Applet 🗌 ActiveX 💭 Cookie 💭 Proxy
Except IP Address	Detail >
Time Schedule	Always On 🔽
Log	
Apply Cancel	

Keywords Filtering: Allow blocking against specific keywords within a particular URL rather than having to specify a complete URL (e.g. to block any image called "advertisement.gif"). When enabled, your specified keywords list will be checked to see if any keywords are present in URLs accessed to determine if the connection attempt should be blocked. Please note that the URL filter blocks web browser (HTTP) connection attempts using port 80 only.

Domains Filtering: This function checks the whole URL address but not the IP address against your list of domains to block or allow. If it is matched, the URL request will either be sent (Trusted) or dropped (Forbidden).

Restrict URL Features: Click Block Java Applet to filter web access with Java Applet components. Click Block ActiveX to filter web access with ActiveX components. Click Block Cookie to filter web access with Cookie components. Click Block Proxy to filter web proxy access.

Exception List: You can input a list of IP addresses as the exception list for URL filtering.

Time Schedule: A self defined time period. You may specify a time schedule for your prioritization policy. For setup and detail, refer to Time Schedule section.

Log: Select Enable for this option if you will like to capture the logs for this URL filter policy.

Keywords filtering

Click the checkbox to enable this feature. To edit the list of filtered keywords, click Details.

Configuration	
▼Keywords Filtering	
Parameters	
Keyword	
Add Edit / Delete Return >	

Enter a keyword to be filtered and click Apply. Your new keyword will be added to the filtered keyword listing.

Domains Filtering

Click the top checkbox to enable this feature. To edit the list of filtered domains, click Details.

Configuration			
▼ Domains Filtering			
Parameters			
Domain Name	Туре	Forbidden Domain 💌	
Add Edit / Delete Return >			

Enter a domain and select whether this domain is trusted or forbidden with the pull-down menu. Next, click Apply. Your new domain will be added to either the Trusted Domain or Forbidden Domain listing, depending on which you selected previously.

Except IP Address

You may also designate which IP addresses are to be excluded from these filters by adding them to the Exception List. To do so, click Details.

Configuration	
Except IP Address	
Parameters	
IP Version	IPv4 🗸
Internal IP Address	~
Add Edit / Delete	teturn ►

Select the IP version(IPv4 or IPv6) to identify of which IP version you will enter the IP, then type the except IP address range. Click Add to save your changes. The IP address will be entered into the Exception List, and excluded from the URL filtering rules in effect.

VPN

A virtual private network (VPN) is a computer network that is constructed by using public networks or wires such as Internet to provide remote offices or individual users to get secure access to their organization's network. This network uses encryption and other security mechanisms to ensure that only authorized users are able to participate in the communications and that the data cannot be intercepted. It aims to avoid an expensive system of privately owned or leased lines that can be used by only one organization.

The use of a public network, usually the Internet, to connect securely to a private network, is the basis of a VPN. Companies and organizations will use a VPN to communicate confidentiality over a public network; the VPN can be used to send voice, video or data. It is an excellent option for remote workers and organizations with global offices and partners to share data in private manner.

You can find three items under the VPN section: PPTP, PPTP Account and PPTP Client.

Ρ	Ρ.	Г	Ρ
-	-	-	

Configuration		
▼РРТР		
Parameters		
PPTP Function	⊙ Enable ○ Disable	
WAN Port	Default 💌	
Auth. Type	MS-CHAPv2 💌	
Encryption Key Length	Auto 💌	
Peer Encryption Mode	Allow Stateless and Stateful 💌	
IP Addresses Assigned to Peer	start from : 192,168,1.0	
Idle Timeout	0 min(s)	
Apply Cancel		

PPTP Funtion: Select Enable to activate PPTP Server. Disable to deactivate PPTP Server function

WAN Port: select ADSL means you establish a PPTP VPN base on ADSL port, when you use ADSL for conneting to the internet, you then can this VPN.

Auth. Type: The authentication type, Pap or Chap, PaP, Chap and MS-CHAPv2. When using PAP, the password is sent unencrypted, whilst CHAP encrypts the password before sending, and also allows for challenges at different periods to ensure that an intruder has not replaced the client. When passed the authentication with MS-CHAPv2, the MPPE encryption is supported.

Encryption Key Length: The data can be encrypted by MPPE algorithm with 40 bits or 128 bits. Default is Auto, it is negotiated when establishing a connection. 128 bit keys provide stronger encryption than 40 bit keys.

Peer Encryption Mode: You may select Stateful or Stateless mode. The key will be changed every 256 packets when you select Stateful mode. If you select Stateless mode, the key will be changed in each packet.

IP Addresses Assigned to Peer: 192.168.1.x: please input the IP assigned range from 1~254

(except BiPAC 7800N's LAN IP address with 192.168.1.254 as BiPAC 7800N's default LAN IP address and IP pool range of DHCP server settings with 100~199 as BiPAC 7800N's default DHCP IP pool range.)

Idle Timeout: Specify the time for remote peer to be disconnected without any activities, from 0~120.

PPTP Account

Configuration			
▼ PPTP Account			
Parameters			
Name		Tunnel	⊙ Enable ◯ Disable
Username		Password	
Connection Type	⊙ Remote Access ○ LAN to LAN		
Peer Network IP		Peer Netmask	
Add Edit / Delete			

Connection Name: A user-defined name for the connection.

Tunnel: Select Enable to activate this tunnel. Select Disable to deactivate this tunnel.

Username: Please input the username for this account.

Password: Please input the password for this account.

Connection Type: Select Remote Access for single user, Select LAN to LAN for remote gateway.

Peer Network IP: Please input the subnet IP for remote network.

Peer Netmask: Please input the Netmask for remote network.

PPTP Client

PPTP client can help you dial-in the PPTP server to establish PPTP tunnel over Internet.

Configuration			
▼ PPTP Client			
Parameters			
Name		WAN Port	Default 💌
Username		Password	
Auth. Type	Pap or Chap 👻	PPTP Server Address	
Connection Type		Time to Connect	🔿 Always 💿 Manual
Peer Network IP		Peer Netmask	
Add Edit / Delete			

Name: user-defined name for identification.

WAN Port: select the WAN port the PPTP Client are based on.

Username: Enter the username provided by your VPN Server.

Password: Enter the password provided by your VPN Server.

Auth. Type: Default is Auto if you want the router to determine the authentication type to use, or else manually specify CHAP (Challenge Handshake Authentication Protocol) or PAP (Password Authentication Protocol) if you know which type the server is using (when acting as a client), or else the authentication type you want clients connecting to you to use (when acting as a server). When using PAP, the password is sent unencrypted, whilst CHAP encrypts the password before sending, and also allows for challenges at different periods to ensure that an intruder has not replaced the client.

PPTP Sever Address: Enter the Server IP Adress or Domain Name.

Connection Type: Remote Access or LAN to LAN.

Time to Connect: The connected time could be set as "Aways" or "Manual".

Peer Network IP: Enter Peer Network IP (when you select LAN to LAN connection type, please set the peer network IP and Netmask.

Peer Netmask: Enter the Peer Netmask.

QoS - Quality of Service

QoS helps you to control the data upload traffic of each application from LAN (Ethernet and/ or Wireless) to WAN (Internet). It facilitates you the features to control the quality and speed of throughput for each application when the system is running with full upstream load.

Configuration					
▼QoS					
Non-Assigned Bandwidth Ratio	=> Upstream (LAN to WAN) : 100	% Downstream (WAN to	D LAN) : 100%		
Parameters					
IP Version	IPv4 🗸				
Application		Direction	LAN to WAN 🔽		
Protocol	Any 🗸	DSCP Marking	Disable 🗸		
Rate Type	Prioritization 🗸	Ratio	%	Priority	Normal 💌
Internal IP Address	~		Internal Port	~	
External IP Address	~		External Port	~	
Time Schedule	Always On 🔽				
Add Edit / Delete					

IP Version: Select either IPv4 or IPv6 base on need.

Application: Assign a name that identifies the new QoS application rule.

Direction: Shows the direction mode of the QoS application.

- LAN to WAN: You want to control the traffic flow from local network to the ouside(Upstream). You can assign the priority for the application or you can limit the rate of the application. Eg: you have a FTP server inside the local network and you want to have a limited controlled by the QoS policy and so you need to add a plicy with LAN to WAN direction setting.
- WAN to LAN: Control traffic flow from WAN to LAN (Downstream).

Protocol: Select the supported protocol from the drop down list.

DSCP Marking: Differentiated Services Code Point (DSCP), it is the first 6 bits in the ToS byte. DSCP Marking allows users to classify the traffic of the application to be executed according to the DSCP value.

Rate Type: You can choose Limited or Guaranteed.

- Limited (Maximum): specify a limited data rate for this policy. It also is the maximal rate for this pilicy. When you choose Limited, type the Ratio proportion. As above FTP server example, you may want to "throttle" the outgoing FTP speed to 20% of 256K and limit to it, you may use this type.
- **Prioritization:** to specify the rate type control for the rule to used. If you choose Prioritization for the rule, you parameter Priority would be available, you can set the priority for this rule.

Ratio: The rate percent in contrast to that on WAN interface given to each policy/application with limited rate type.

Priority: The priority given to each policy/application. Its default setting is set to Normal. You may adjust this setting to fit your policy / application.**Internal IP Address:** The private IP in the LAN network.

External IP Address: The IP address on the Internet.

Internal Port: The Port number on the LAN side.

External Port: The Port number on the Remote/WAN side.

Time Schedule: A self defined time period. You may specify a time schedule for your QoS policy. For setup and detail, refer to Time Schedule section.

Note: Make sure that the router(s) in the network backbone are capable to execute and check the DSCP throughout the QoS network.

Example 1: Optimize Your Home Network with QoS

If you are actively engaged in using P2P and are afraid of slowing down internet access throughput of other users within your network, you can thus use QoS function to set different priorities for the different applications that members of your network will be using to avoid bandwidth traffic from getting overloaded.

Therefore, in order to assign the priority status of each application, we must first create a new QoS rule for each application.

The figures below show the different settings for assigning a High Priority status to Web Browsing, assigning limited rate for Email send & receive.

Configuration						
▼QoS						
Non-Assigned Bandwidth Ratio	=> Upstream (LAN to WAN) : 10	0% Downstream (WAN t	o LAN) : 100%			
Parameters						
IP Version	IPv4 💌					
Application	HTTP	Direction	LAN to WAN 🐱			
Protocol	Any 😽	DSCP Marking	Disable 🗸			
Rate Type	Prioritization 👻	Ratio	%	Priority	High 🗸	•
Internal IP Address	~		Internal Port	~		
External IP Address	~		External Port	~		
Time Schedule	Always On 🖌					
Add Edit / Delete						

For Web Browsing

For Mail Sending

Configuration						
▼QoS	▼QoS					
Non-Assigned Bandwidth Ratio =	=> Upstream (LAN to WAN) : 100	% Downstream (WAN to	o LAN) : 100%			
Parameters						
IP Version	IPv4 🗸					
Application	SMTP	Direction	LAN to WAN 🔽			
Protocol	TCP 🗸	DSCP Marking	Disable 🗸			
Rate Type	Limited 🗸	Ratio	40 %	Priority Normal 🗸		
Internal IP Address	~		Internal Port	~		
External IP Address	~		External Port	~		
Time Schedule	Always On 🗸					
Add Edit / Delete						
Edit IP Application	Direction Rate Type	Ratio Priority	Internal IP Address	Protocol Internal Port Time Schedule Delete		
Version Version			External IP Address	External Port		
O 4 HTTP	LAN to WAN Prioritization	High	Any Any	TCP Any Always On		

For Mail Receiving

Configu	iration										
▼QoS											
Non-As	signed B	andwidth Ratio	=> Upstream (LAN to	o WAN) : 60%	Downstre	eam (WAN to	LAN): 100%				
Param	eters										
IP Vers	ion		IPv4 🗸								
Applica	tion		POP3		Direction		WAN to LAN 🗸				
Protoco	I		TCP 🗸		DSCP Marl	king	Disable				
Rate Ty	pe		Limited 🗸		Ratio		40 %	Priority	Norma	al 🗸	
Internal	IP Addre	SS		~			Internal Port		~		
Externa	I IP Addr	ess		~			External Port		~		
Time S	chedule		Always On 🔻								
Add	Edit / I	Delete									
E dit	IP	Application	Direction	Poto Typo	Potio	Priority	Internal IP Address	Protocol	Internal Port	Timo Schodulo	Doloto
Eult	Version	Application	Direction	reate Type	Ratio	Filolity	External IP Address	FIULUCUI	External Port	Time Schedule	Delete
0	4	HTTP	LAN to WAN	Prioritization		Hiah	Any	тср	Any	Alwavs On	
~							Any		Any		_
0	4	SMTP	LAN to WAN	Limited	40%		Any	тср	Any	Always On	
							Any		Any		_

QoS Rules created

E 404	IP	Application	Direction	Data Tuna	Dotio	Driority	Internal IP Address	Protocol	Internal Port	Time Schedule	Delete
Euit	Version	Аррисации	Direction	Rate Type	Ralio	FIIUIIIY	External IP Address	FIOLOCOI	External Port	Time Schedule	Delete
0	4	итто	LANI to MAN	Prioritization		Lliab	Any	тор	Any	Alwaya Op	
0	4	пнг	LAN IO WAN	FIIOHUZAUOH		migit	Any	IUF	Any	Always Off	
0	4	онтр	LANI to MAN	Limited	4004		Any	тор	Any	Alwaya Op	
0	4	OWIF	LAN IO WAN	Linned	40%		Any	IUF	Any	Always Off	
0		DOD2	WANTE LAN	Limited	4004		Any	тор	Any	Alwaya Op	
0	4	rura	WAIN TO LAIN	Linneu	40%		Any	10P	Any	Always Off	

Example 2: Optimize Your Home Network with QoS

If you are only using a specific PC for the P2P application, you can create a rule that has a low priority. In this way, P2P application will not congest the data transmission rate when there are other applications present.

Configu	iration										
▼QoS	▼QoS										
Non-As	signed B	andwidth Ratio =	=> Upstream (LAN to	o WAN) : 100%	Downst	ream (WAN t	o LAN) : 100%				
Parame	eters										
IP Versi	ion		IPv4 🗸								
Applica	tion				Direction		LAN to WAN 🗸				
Protoco	bl		Any 🗸		DSCP Mark	king	Disable 🗸				
Rate Ty	/pe		Prioritization 💌		Ratio		%	Priority	Norma	al 🕶	
Internal	I IP Addre	SS		~			Internal Port		~		
Externa	II IP Addre	ess		~			External Port		~		
Time S	chedule		Always On 💌								
Add	Edit / [Delete									
Edit	IP	Application	Direction	Poto Typo	Potio	Priority	Internal IP Address	Protocol	Internal Port	Timo Schodulo	Delete
Luit	Version	Application	Direction	ivate type	Nauo	r nonty	External IP Address	THOLOCOL	External Port	nine ochedule	Delete
0	4	P2P	LAN to WAN	Prioritization		Low	Any	Anv	Any	Always On	
0	7	1 21		1 Honuzauon		2011	Any	Auty	Any	/undya Off	

Virtual Server

Virtual Server allows you to direct incoming traffic from WAN side (identified by Protocol and External port) to the Internal server with private IP address on the LAN side. The Internal port is required only if the external port needs to be converted to a different port number used by the server on the LAN side.

In TCP and UDP networks a port is a 16-bit number used to identify which application program (usually a server) incoming connections should be delivered to. Some ports have numbers that are pre-assigned to them by the IANA (the Internet Assigned Numbers Authority), and these are referred to as "well-known ports". Servers follow the well-known port assignments so clients can locate them.

If you wish to run a server on your network that can be accessed from the WAN (i.e. from other machines on the Internet that are outside your local network), or any application that can accept incoming connections (e.g. Peer-to-peer/P2P software such as instant messaging applications and P2P file-sharing applications) and are using NAT (Network Address Translation), then you need to configure your router to forward these incoming connection attempts using specific ports to the PC on your network running the application. You also need to use port forwarding if you wish to host an online game server.

Examples of well-known and registered port numbers are shown below, for further information, please see IANA's website at: http://www.iana.org/assignments/port-numbers

Port Number	Protocol	Description
20	TCP	FTP Data
21	TCP	FTP Control
22	TCP & UDP	SSH Remote Login Protocol
23	TCP	TEInet
25	TCP	SMTP (simple Mail Transfer Protocol)
53	TCP & UDP	DNS (Domain Name Server)
69	UDP	TFTP (Trivial File Transfer Protocol)
80	TCP	World Wide Web HTTP
110	TCP	POP3 (Post Office Protocol version 3)
119	TCP	NEWS (Network News Transfer Protocol)
123	UDP	NTP (Network Time Protocol)
161	TCP	SNMP
443	TCP & UDP	HTTPS
1503	TCP	T.120
1720	TCP	H.323
4000	TCP	ICQ
7070	UDP	Real Audio

Well-known and Registered Ports

Port Mapping

Configuration				
▼Port Mapping				
Parameters				
Application		< <select< td=""><td>✓(type or select from listbox)</td><td></td></select<>	✓(type or select from listbox)	
Protocol	TCP Protocol Number	External Port	~	
Internal IP Address	<select< td=""><td>✓ (type or select from listbol)</td><td>OX)</td><td></td></select<>	✓ (type or select from listbol)	OX)	
Internal Port		Time Schedule	Always On 💌	
Add Edit / Delete	will be the same as Externally.			

Application: Select the service you wish to configure.

Protocol: A protocol is automatically applied when an Application is selected from the listbox or you may select a protocol type which you want. But when **RAW** is selected, you must set the protocol number to identify the protocol that the application utilzie.

Protocol Number: when RAW is selected in Protocol field, then type the specific protocol number (1~254) here.

External Port & Internal Port: Enter the public port number & range you wish to configure.

Internal IP Address: Enter the IP address of a specific internal server to which requests from the specified port is forwarded.

Add: Click to add a new virtual server rule. Click again and the next figure appears.

Edit: Check the Edit radio button to display the parameter of the selected application, then after changing the parameters click the Edit/Delete button to apply the changes.

Delete: To remove a port mapping application, check the Remove box of the selected application then click the Edit/Delete button.

Time Schedule: A self defined time period. You may specify a time schedule for your port mapping. For setup and detail, refer to Time Schedule section.

Since NAT acts as a "natural" Internet firewall, your router protects your network from accessed by outside users, as all incoming connection attempts point to your router unless you specifically create Virtual Server entries to forward those ports to a PC on your network. When your router needs to allow outside users to access internal servers, e.g. a web server, FTP server, Email server or game server, the router can act as a "virtual server". You can set up a local server with a specific port number for the service to use, e.g. web/HTTP (port 80), FTP (port 21), Telnet (port 23), SMTP (port 25), or POP3 (port 110). When an incoming access request the router for a specified port is received, it is forwarded to the corresponding internal server.

For example, if you set the port number 80 (Web/HTTP) to be mapped to the IP Address 192.168.1.2, then all incoming HTTP requests from outside users are forwarded to the local server (PC) with the IP address of 192.168.1.2. If the port is not listed as a predefined application, you need to add it manually.

Edit	Application	Protocol	External Port	Internal IP Address	Internal Port	Time Schedule	Delete
0	FTP	TCP	21	192.168.1.25	21	Always On	
0	HTTP	TCP	80	192.168.1.2	80	TimeSlot2	

In addition to specifying the port number used, you also need to specify the protocol used. The protocol is determined by a particular application. Most applications use TCP or UDP, however you may also specify other protocols using the drop-down Protocol menu. Setting the protocol to "all" causes all incoming connection attempts using all protocols on all port numbers to be forwarded to the specified IP address.

DMZ

The DMZ Host is a local computer exposed to the Internet. When setting a particular internal IP address as the DMZ Host, all incoming packets that do not use a port number which is already used by any other Virtual Server entries will first be checked by the Firewall and NAT algorithms before it is passed to the DMZ host. When this is done, press Apply to save the changes.

Configuration		
▼ DMZ		
Parameters		
Internal IP Address	<select (type="" from="" listbox)<="" or="" select="" td="" v=""><td></td></select>	
Time Schedule	Always On 🔽	
Apply Cancel		



If you have disabled the NAT option in the WAN-ISP section, the Virtual Server will hence become invalid. If the DHCP option is enabled, you have to be very careful in assigning the IP addresses of the virtual servers in order to avoid conflicts. The easiest way of configuring Virtual Servers is to manually assign static IP address to each virtual server PC, with an address that does not fall into the range of IP addresses that are to be issued by the DHCP server. You can configure the virtual server IP address manually, but it must still be in the same subnet as the router.



Since outside users are able to connect to the PCs on your network, port mapping utilization imposes security implications. You are therefore adviced to use specific Virtual Server entries just for those ports that your applications require.

One-to-One NAT

One-to-One NAT maps a specific private/local address to a global/public IP address.

If you have multiple public/WAN IP address from your ISP, you are eligible for One-to-One NAT to utilize these IP addresses.

Configuration			
▼ One-to-One NAT			
Action			
WAN IP Pool	O Enable 💿 Disable		
Apply			
Parameters			
WAN Port	EWAN 🗸	IP Address	
Add Edit / Delete On	e-to-One NAT Table 🕨		

WAN IP Pool: select Enable to activate the feature and Click Apply to submit your configuration.

WAN Port: choose the WAN port you are going to configure multiple IPs for One-to-One NAT. for example, you have three available public IPs from 172.16.1.103-172.16.1.105 (internal test for instance), you can add these IPs respectively to the following IP Address field.

IP Address: Type each available WAN IPs to this field and Click Add to add respectively to show as below.

Paramete	ers		
WAN Port	EWAN 💌	IP Address	
Add	Edit / Delete One-to-One NAT Table ►		
Edit	WAN Port	IP Address	Delete
0	EWAN	172.16.1.103	
0	EWAN	172.16.1.104	
0	EWAN	172.16.1.105	

Then Click

to go on distributing the WAN IP to the specific local IP.

Configuration		
▼ One-to-One NAT Table		
Parameters		
WAN Port	EWAN 💌	
Global IP Address	172.16.1.103 << 172.16.1.103 V (type or select from listbox)	
Internal IP Address	192.168.1.12	
Add Edit / Delete	leturn 🕨	

Global IP Address: the set WAN IP, you can type manually or select if you have add to the list before.

Internal IP Address: set the concrete local IP you want to map to the WAN IP.

ALG

Controls enable or disable various protocols over application layer.

● Enable ○ Disable	

For example, SIP ALG:

Enable: When SIP phone need ALG to pass through the NAT.

Disable: When SIP phone included NAT-Traversal algorithm. Turn off the SIP ALG.

Wake on LAN

This feature provides greater flexibility for users to turn on / boot the computer of the network from a remotely site.

Configuration		
▼Wake on LAN		
Parameters		
MAC Address	< select (type or select from listbox)	
Add Edit / Delete		

MAC Address: Enter the MAC address of the target computer or you can select the MAC address directly from the Select drop down menu on the right.

--select-- You can select the MAC from this list.
Time Schedule

The Time Schedule supports up to 16 time slots which helps you to manage your Internet connection. In each time profile, you may schedule specific day(s) i.e. Monday through Sunday to restrict or allow the use of the Internet by users or applications.

Time Schedule correlates closely with router time. Since router does not have a real time clock on board, it uses the Simple Network Time Protocol (SNTP) to get the current time from an SNTP server. Refer to Time Zone for details. Your router time should correspond with your local time. If the time is not set correctly, your Time Schedule will not function properly.

Configuration									
▼ Time	▼Time Schedule								
Paran	neters								
Name			Day in a wee	k	Sun Mon [Tue Wed Thu	🗌 Fri 📃 Sat		
Start T	ime 00 🗸 : 00	*	End Time]	00 🗸 : 00 🗸				
Edi	t/Clear								
Edit	Name	Day in a w	eek	Start T	Time	End Time	Clear		
0	TimeSlot1	smtwtfs		08:00		18:00			
0	TimeSlot2	smtwtfs		08:00		18:00			
0	TimeSlot3	smtwtfs		08:00		18:00			
0	TimeSlot4	smtwtfs		08:00		18:00			
0	TimeSlot5	smtwtfs		08:00		18:00			
0	TimeSlot6	smtwtfs		08:00		18:00			
0	TimeSlot7	smtwtfs		08:00		18:00			
0	TimeSlot8	smtwtfs		08:00		18:00			
0	TimeSlot9	smtwtfs		08:00		18:00			
0	TimeSlot10	smtwtfs		08:00		18:00			
0	TimeSlot11	smtwtfs		08:00		18:00			
0	TimeSlot12	smtwtfs		08:00		18:00			
0	TimeSlot13	smtwtfs	tfs			18:00			
0	TimeSlot14	smtwtfs		08:00		18:00			
0	TimeSlot15	smtwtfs		08:00		18:00			
0	TimeSlot16	smtwtfs		08:00		18:00			

Advanced

Configuration options within the Advanced section are for users who wish to take advantage of the more advanced features of the router. Users who do not understand the features should not attempt to reconfigure their router, unless advised to do so by support staff.

Here are the items within the Advanced section: Static Route, Static ARP, Static DNS, Dynamic DNS, VLAN, Device Management, IGMP, MLD, SNMP Access Control, Remote Access and Web Access Control.

Static Route

With static route feature, you are equipped with the capability to control the routing of the all the traffic across your network. With each routing rule created, you can specifically assign the destination

Configuration				
▼ Static Route				
Destination	Netmask	Gateway	Interface	
Add Edit / Delete				

where the traffic will be routed to.

Destination: Enter the destination IP where the traffic is to be forwarded.

Netmask: Enter the netmask of the destination.

Gateway: Enter the gateway address for the traffic.

Interface: Select an appropriate interface for the new routing rule from the drop down menu.

Click Add to confirm the settings.

Edit: Check the Edit radio button to display the parameter of the selected application, then after

Configuration				
 Static Route 				
Parameters				
Destination	Netmask	Gateway	Interfac	e
192.168.2.0	255.255.255.0	192.168.1.254	LAN/b	r0 🗸
Add Edit / Delete				
Edit Destination	Destination Netmask		Interface	Delete
192.168.2.0 255.255.255.0		192.168.1.254	br0	

changing the parameters click the "Edit/Delete" button to apply the changes.

Delete: To remove a static ARP entry, check the Delete box of the selected entry then click the "Edit/ Delete" button.

Static ARP

This feature allows you to map the layer-2 MAC (Media Access Control) address that corresponds to the layer-3 IP address of the device.

Configuration		
▼Static ARP		
Parameters		
IP Address	MAC Address	
Add Edit / Delete		

IP Address: Enter the IP of the device that the corresponding MAC address will be mapped to.

MAC Address: Enter the MAC address that corresponds to the IP address of the device.

Click Add to confirm the settings.

Edit: Check the Edit radio button to display the parameter of the selected application, then after changing the parameters click the "Edit/Delete" button to apply the changes.

Configura	ation						
Static AF	RP						
Paramete	ers						
IP Address	s	192.168.1.20		MAC Address		aa:bb:cc:dd:ee:ff	
Add	Edit / Delete						
Edit IF	P Address		MAC Address		Delete		
I 1	92.168.1.20		aa:bb:cc:dd:ee:ff				
AddEditIF⊙1	Edit / Delete P Address 192.168.1.20		MAC Address aa:bb:cc:dd:ee:ff		Delete		

Delete: To remove a static ARP entry, check the Delete box of the selected entry then click the "Edit/ Delete" button.

Static DNS

The Domain Name System (DNS) is a hierarchical naming system built on a distributed database for computers, services, or any resource connected to the Internet or a private network associates various information with domain names assigned to each of the participating entities. Most importantly, it translates domain names meaningful to humans into the numerical identifiers associated with networking equipment for the purpose of locating and addressing these devices worldwide.

An often-used analogy to explain the Domain Name System is that it serves as the phone book for the Internet by translating human-friendly computer hostnames into IP addresses. For example, the domain name www.example.com translates to the addresses 192.0.32.10 (IPv4).

Static DNS is a concept relative to Dynamic DNS, in static DNS system, the IP mapped is static without change.

You can map the specific IP to a user-friendly domain name. In LAN, you can map a PC to a domain name for convenient access. Or you can set some well known Internet IP mapping item so your router will response quickly for your DNS query instead of querying for the ISP's DNS server.

Configuration		
▼ Static DNS		
Parameters		
Host Name	IP Address	
Add Delete		

Host Name: type the domain name for the specific IP.

IP Address: type the IP address.

Click Add to add the static DNS item.

Dynamic DNS

The Dynamic DNS function lets you alias a dynamic IP address to a static hostname, so if your ISP does not assign you a static IP address you can still use a domain name. This is especially useful when hosting servers via your ADSL connection, so that anyone wishing to connect to you may use your domain name, rather than the dynamic IP address which is assigned to you by ISP.

You need to first register and establish an account with the Dynamic DNS provider using their website, for example http://www.dyndns.org/.

Configuration		
▼Dynamic DNS		
Parameters		
Dynamic DNS	O Enable 💿 Disable	
Dynamic DNS Server	www.dyndns.org(custom)	
Wildcard	Enable	
Domain Name		
Username		
Password		
Period	28 Day(s)	
Apply Cancel		

Dynamic DNS: Default is disabled. Check Enable to enable the Dynamic DNS function and the following fields will be activated and required.

Dynamic DNS Server: Select the DDNS service you have registered an account with.

www.dyndns.org(custom)	~
www.dyndns.org(custom)	
www.dyndns.org(dynamic)	
www.dyndns.org(static)	
dynamic.zoneedit.com	
www.orgdns.org	
www.dhs.org	
www.dyns.cx	
www.minidns.net	
www.no-ip.com	
www.3322.org	
dyndns.dk	
www.tzo.com	
www.enom.com	
www.3domain.hk	
www.dy.fi	
ddns.mweb.net	

Wildcard: When enabled, you allow the system to lookup on domain names that do not exist to have MX records synthesized for them.

Domain Name, **Username** and **Password**: Enter your registered domain name and your username and password for this service.

Period: Enter the length of the period in the blank, you can set the period unit in day, hour or minute.

Click Apply to confirm the settings.

VLAN

VLAN (Virtual Local Area Network) is a group of devices on different physical LAN segments that can communicate with each other as if they were all on the same physical LAN segment.

Configuration							
▼ VLAN							
Туре	Port Ba	sed 🗸	(Current T)	/pe : Port B	Based)		
Parameters							
MAN Crown Name	Ethernet	t Port					Liek/// AN Occup to WANI Connection interface
VLAN Group Name	EWAN	#4	#3	#2	#1	WLAN	Link VEAN Group to WAN Connection Interface
Apply Cancel							

Type: Select the VLAN type from the drop-down menu. There are three options: Port Based, Tag Based and Disable.

Then enter the parameters in the fields of the table.

Click Apply to confirm the settings.



This example is only to illustrate how to connect an Ethernet port to STB (Set Top Box) in a way to avoid IPTV traffic from affecting your home network. Nevertheless, the actual IPTV service setting still depends on the one offered by your local service provider.

Go to Advanced mode > Configuration > WAN > WAN Profile. Add a new WAN profile using the Pure Bridge protocol. Information should be provided by your local service provider.

Note: Description name should not contain any space.

- WA	* WAN Profile									
Para	Parameters									
Main	ADSL (Current Main Port: ADSL)									
Proto	otocol Pure Bridge									
Desc	ription	IPTV	VPI / VCI	0	/ 35		Encap. method	LLC/SNAP-B	RIDGING	•
Wher	n you finish cor	nfiguring all WAN settings,	please click the 'Restart' bu	itton for	these c	hanges to take	effect.			
Edit	Protocol	Interface	Description		VOL	Encon mothe	a d	NIAT	ID	Delete
Euli	FIOLOCOI	Intenace	tenace Description VPI VCI En		Encap. meuro	Ju	INAL	11-	Delete	
۲	PPPoE	ppp_0_8_35_1 pppoe_0_8_35_1 8 35		LLC/SNAP-BP	RIDGING	Enable	0.0.0.0			
\bigcirc	Bridge	nas 0 0 35	IPTV	0	35	LLC/SNAP-BR	RIDGING	Disable		

Then go to Advanced mode > Configuration > Advanced > VLAN. Then configure a port that will use the IPTV application. The example below is a setting that illustrates that only Ethernet port #4 can connect to STB and use IPTV.

Note: The VLAN setting illustrated bridges both WAN Profile and the Ethernet Port 4 so that the Ethernet port can connect to STB and get the IP directly from the IPTV Service Network. Thus, Ethernet port 4 can no longer be used for internet access and WEB management.

Configuration							
▼ VLAN							
Туре	Port B	ased 🕚	 Curr 	ent Typ	e : Port E	Based)	
Parameters							
VII AN Once Name	Ethern	et Port					Link VLAN Group to WAN Connection
VLAN Group Name	EWAN	#4	#3	#2	#1	WLAN	interface
IPTV							✓ nas_0_0_35
							nas_0_0_35
							nas_0_0_35
							nas_0_0_35
							nas_0_0_35
							nas_0_0_35
							nas_0_0_35
							nas_0_0_35
Apply Cancel							

Device Management

The Device Management advanced configuration settings allow you to control your router's security options and device monitoring features.

Configuration		
▼ Device Management		
Device Host Name		
Host Name	home.gateway	
Embedded Web Server		
HTTP Port	80 (The default HTTP port number is 80.)	
Expire to auto-logout	3 min(s)	
Universal Plug and Play (UPnP)		
UPnP	● Enable ○ Disable	
UPnP Port	2800	
Apply Cancel		

Device Host Name

Host Name: Assign it a name.

Note: The Host Name must have more than a word. These two words should be connected

with a '.' period inbetween.

Example:

Host Name: homegateway ==> Incorrect

Host Name: home.gateway or my.home.gateway ==> Correct)

Embedded Web Server

HTTP Port: This is the port number that the router embedded web server (for web-based configuration) will use. The default value is the standard HTTP port 80. Users may specify an alternative if, for example, they are running a web server on a PC within their LAN.

Management IP Address: You may specify an IP address for logon and access the router web server. Setting the IP address to 0.0.0.0 will disable IP address restrictions, allowing users to login from any IP address.

Expire to auto-logout: Specify a duration for the system to log the user out of the configuration session automatically.

For Example:

User A changes the HTTP port number to 100, specifies their own IP address as 192.168.1.55 and sets the logout time as 100 seconds. The router will only allow User A to access the Web GUI from the IP address 192.168.1.55 by typing http://192.168.1.254:100 in their web browser. Nevertheless, after 100 seconds the device will automatically log User A out of the system.

Universal Plug and Play (UPnP)

UPnP offers peer-to-peer network connectivity for PCs and other network devices, along with the feature to control data transfer between devices. UPnP offers many advantages for users running NAT routers through UPnP NAT Traversal, and on supported systems. By letting the application

control the required settings and removing the need for the user to control the advanced configuration of their device will make tasks such as port forwarding become easier.

Both user's Operating System and its relevant applications must support UPnP in addition to the router. Windows XP and Windows Me have a native built-in support for UPnP (when the component is installed). Windows 98 users may have to install the Internet Connection Sharing client from Windows XP in order to support UpnP feature. Windows 2000 does not support UPnP.

Disable: Check to inactivate the router's UPnP functionality.

Enable: Check to activate the router's UPnP functionality.

UPnP Port: Default setting is 2800. It is highly recommended for users to use this port value. If this value conflicts with other ports that have been used, you are allowed to change the port number.

Click Apply to confirm the settings.

Installing UPnP in Windows Example

Follow the steps below to install the UPnP in Windows Me.

Step 1: Click Start and Control Panel. Double-click Add/Remove Programs.

Step 2: Click on the Windows Setup tab and select Communication in the Components selection box. Click Details.

dd/Remove Programs Properties	? ×
Install/Uninstall Windows Setup Startup D	isk
To add or remove a component, select or cl the check box is shaded, only part of the co installed. To see what's included in a compo <u>C</u> omponents:	ear the check box. If mponent will be nent, click Details.
Accessibility	0.0 MB 🔺
	13.8 MB
✓ I Address Book	1.5 MB
Communications	7.0 MB
🗹 💦 Desktop Themes	5.9 MB 💌
Space used by installed components: Space required: Space available on disk:	42.8 MB 0.0 MB 2574.4 MB
Description	
Includes accessories to help you connect and online services.	to other computers
5 of 9 components selected	<u>D</u> etails
	<u>H</u> ave Disk
ОКСС	ancel Apply

Step 3: In the Communications window, select the Universal Plug and Play check box in the Components selection box.



Step 4: Click OK to go back to the Add/Remove Programs Properties window. Click Next.

Step 5: Restart the computer when prompted.

Follow the steps below to install the UPnP in Windows XP.

Step 1: Click Start and Control Panel.

Step 2: Double-click Network Connections.

Step 3: In the Network Connections window, click Advanced in the main menu and select Optional Networking Components



Step 4: When the Windows Optional Networking Components Wizard window appears, select Networking Service in the Components selection box and click Details.

To add or remove a component, click the checkbox. A shaded box means that only part of the component will be installed. To see what's included in a component, click Details. Components:	You can add or remove com	ponents of Windows XP.		
Details. Components: Component	To add or remove a compone	ent, click the checkbox. A sh	aded box means that on	ly ~k
Components: Image: Service Serv	Details.	Installed. TO see what's inclu	ided in a component, cit	JK
□ ■ Management and Monitoring Tools 2.2 MB ✓ ■ Networking Services 0.3 MB □ ■ ■ Other Network File and Print Services 0.1 MB	Components:			
Networking Services 0.3 MB Signature of the services Other Network File and Print Services O.1 MB	🔲 貴 Management and Mo	onitoring Tools	2.2 MB	~
Dther Network File and Print Services 0.1 MB	Networking Services		0.3 MB	1
	Other Network File and Print Services		0.1 MB	
				X
		0.0 MB		
Total disk space required: 0.0 MB	Total disk space required:	I otal disk space required: U.U.MB		1
Total disk space required: 0.0 MB Details	Total disk space required: Space available on disk:	11457.8 MB		_

Step 5: In the Networking Services window, select the Universal Plug and Play check box.

Step 6: Click OK to go back to the Windows Optional Networking Component Wizard window and click Next.

letworking	Services				×
To add or rem of the compor	nove a compor hent will be ins nts of Network	nent, click the check b talled. To see what's i ing Services:	oox. A shaded box m ncluded in a compor	ieans that only p nent, click Detai	oart ils.
🗹 🚚 Intern	et Gateway De	evice Discovery and C	Control Client	0.0 MB	~
🗆 👰 Peer-	to-Peer			0.0 MB	
🗆 🖲 RIP L	istener			0.0 MB	
🗆 🦲 Simple	e TCP/IP Serv	ices		0.0 MB	
UPnF	User Interfact	3		0.2 MB	
					4
Description:	Displays icon network. Also	s in My Network Place), opens the required \	es for UPnP devices Windows Firewall po	detected on the	e
Total disk spa	ace required:	0.0 MB		6.1.1	
Space availab	ole on disk:	11455.3 MB		Details	
			OK	Cancel	

Auto-discover Your UPnP-enabled Network Device

Step 1: Click start and Control Panel. Double-click Network Connections. An icon displays under Internet Gateway.

Step 2: Right-click the icon and select Properties.



Step 3: In the Internet Connection Properties window, click Settings to see the port mappings that were automatically created.

Internet Conne	ction Propert	ties		?
ieneral				
Connect to the Inter	net using:			
🧐 Internet Conr	lection			
This connection allo shared connection o	ws you to conne on another comp	ect to the Interr uter.	net through a	1
Show icon in no	ification area wh	en connected	Settings.	
				voel

Step 4: You may edit or delete the port mappings or click Add to manually add port mappings.

Advanced Settings	
Services	
Select the services running on your network that Internet users can access.	
Services	
✓ service1	Service Settings
✓ service2 ✓ service3	Description of service:
	Test
	Name or IP address (for example 192.168.0.12) of the computer hosting this service on your network:
	192.168.1.11
	External Port number for this service: 143 Internal Port number for this service: 143
Add Edit Delete	
OK Cancel	

Step 5: Select Show icon in notification area when connected option and click OK. An icon displays in the system tray.



Step 6: Double-click on the icon to display your current Internet connection status.

Status:	Cor	nected 05:50:45
Speed:		576.0 Kbps
Activity Internet Inte	emet Gateway	My Computer
	- (]	
V		
Packets Sent:	68,353	3,056,450
Peneiwad:	64 342	4 081 813

Web Configurator Easy Access

With UPnP, you can access web-based configuration for the BiPAC 7800(N) without first finding out the IP address of the router. This helps if you do not know the router's IP address.

Follow the steps below to access web configuration.

- Step 1: Click Start and then Control Panel.
- Step 2: Double-click Network Connections.





Step 4: An icon describing each UPnP-enabled device shows under Local Network.

Step 5: Right-click on the icon of your BiPAC 7800(N) and select Invoke. The web configuration login screen displays.

Step 6: Right-click on the icon of your BiPAC 7800(N) and select Properties. A properties window displays basic information about the BiPAC 7800(N).

IGMP

IGMP, known as Internet Group Management Protocol, is used to manage hosts from multicast group.

Configuration		
▼IGMP		
Parameters		
IGMP Proxy	○ Enabled ④ Disabled	
IGMP Snooping	○ Enabled	
Apply Cancel		

IGMP Proxy: IGMP proxy enables the system to issue IGMP host messages on behalf of the hosts that the system has discovered through standard IGMP interfaces. The system acts as a proxy for its hosts.

IGMP Snooping: Allows a layer 2 switch to manage the transmission of any incoming IGMP multicast packet groups between the host and the router. Default is set to Disable.

Click Apply to confirm the settings.

Example:

When IGMP snooping is enabled, the feature will analyze all incoming IGMP packets between the hosts that are connected to the switch and the multicast routers in the network. When the layer 2 switch receives an IGMP report from a host requesting for a given multicast group, the switch will add the host's port number to the multicast list for that multicast group to be forwarded to. And, when the layer 2 switch has detected that an IGMP has left, it will remove the host's port from the table entry.

MLD

Multicast Listener Discovery (MLD) enables you to manage subnet multicast membership for IPv6. MLD is used by IPv6 routers to discover multicast listeners on a directly attached link, much as IGMP is used in IPv4. Multicast traffic is sent to a single address but is processed by multiple hosts. Hosts listening on a specific multicast address make up a multicast group, and they receive and process traffic sent to the group address.

Configuration		
▼MLD		
Parameters		
MLD Proxy	CEnable Obisable	
MLD Snooping	◯ Enable ④ Disable	
Apply Cancel		

SNMP Access Control

SNMP, short for Simple Network Management Protocol, is an "Internet-standard protocol " for managing devices on Ip networks. It is mostly used in network management system to monito network-attached devices for conditions that warrant administrative atention.

SNMP exposes management data in the form of variables on the management system, which describes the system configuration. These variables can then be queried (and sometimes set) by managing appications.

There are three versions: version 1, 2, 3.

SNMPv3 is a strong authentication mechanism, authorization with fine granularity for remote monitoring.

Configuration			
▼ SNMP Access Control			
Parameters			
SNMP	⊙ Enable ○ Disable		
WAN Access	O Enable 💿 Disable		
SNMP V1 and V2			
Read Community	public	IP Address	
Write Community	private	IP Address	
SNMP V3			
Username			
Password			
Apply Cancel			

SNMP: Click "Enable" to activate the SNMP function.

WAN Access: Check "Enable" if you want users in WAN side have right to access this SNMP feature.

SNMP V1 and V2:

Read Community: Specify a name to be identified as the Read Community, and an IP address. This community string will be checked against the string entered in the configuration file. Once the string name is matched, user obtains this IP address will be able to view the data.

Write Community: Specify a name to be identified as the Write Community, and an IP address. This community string will be checked against the string entered in the configuration file. Once the string name is matched, users from this IP address will be able to view and modify the data.

SNMP V3:

Specify a name and password for authentication. And define the access right from identified IP address. Once the authentication has succeeded, users from this IP address will be able to view and modify the data.

Remote Access

Configuration					
▼Remote Access					
Parameters					
Remote Access Control	Enable	Duration	0	min(s) (0: Always On)	
Apply					
Allowed Access IP Address Ra	nge				
Valid	V				
IP Version	IPv4 💌	IP Address Range		~	
Add Edit / Delete					

Remote Access Control: Select Enable to allow management access from remote side (mostly from internet).

"Allowed Access IP Address Range" was used to restrict which IP address has the ritght to remotely access the device using either Telnet, SSH, web GUI or other terminal management system.

Valid: means to enable the IP address Range limitation.

IP Version: select either IPv4 or IPv6, this is used to indendify the allowed IP.

IP Address Range: specifys the IP address Range.

Click Apply to confirm Remote Access Control setting.

Click Add to add a IP Range to allow remote access.

Web Access Control

Web access control is to only entitle authorized IPs to access the router's configuration webpage.

Configuration			
▼ Web Access Control			
Parameters			
Web Access Control	⊙ Enable ○ Disable		
Apply			
Allowed Access IP			
IP Version	IPv4 💌	IP Address	
Time Schedule	Always On 🔽		
Add Edit / Delete			

Web Access Control: Select "Enable" to allow the management of Web control.

Allowed Access IP: Enter the IP Address allowed.

Time Schedule: Choose the time scheduled for this fuction to take effect.

Save Configuration to Flash

After changing the router's configuration settings, you must save all of the configuration parameters to FLASH to avoid losing them after turning off or resetting your router. Click "Save Config" and click "Apply" to write your new configuration to FLASH.

Configuration	
▼ Save Config to FLASH	
Write Settings to FLASH	
Apply	

Restart

Click "Restart" with option Current Settings to reboot your router (and restore your last saved configuration).

Configuration		
▼Restart		
After restarting. Please wait for several seconds to let the system come up.		
Restart device with	○ Factory Default Settings	
	 Current Settings 	
Restart		

If you wish to restart the router using the factory default settings (for example, after a firmware upgrade or if you have saved an incorrect configuration), select Factory Default Settings to reset to factory default settings.

Chapter 5: Troubleshooting

If your router is not functioning properly, please refer to the suggested solutions provided in this chapter. If your problems persist or the suggested solutions do not meet your needs, please kindly contact your service provider or Billion for support.

Problems with the router

Problem	Suggested Action
None of the LEDs lit when the router is turned on	Check the connection between the router and the adapter. If the problem persists, most likely it is due to the malfunction of your hardware. Please contact your service provider or Billion for technical support.
You have forgotten your login username or password	Try the default username & password (Please refer to Chapter 3). If this fails, restore your router to its default setting by pressing the reset button for more than 5 seconds.

Appendix: Product Support & Contact

If you come across any problems please contact the dealer from where you purchased your prouct.

Contact Billion

Worldwide:

http://www.billion.com

MAC OS is a registered Trademark of Apple Computer, Inc.

Windows 7/98, Windows NT, Windows 2000, Windows Me, Windows XP and Windows Vista are registered Trademarks of Microsoft Corporation.